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Gentlemen, and welcome to this regional hearing of 

the Defense Base Closure and Realignment 

Commission. 

My name is Alan Dixon and I am 

chairman of the Commission and charged with the 

task of evaluating the recommendations of the - 

Secretary of Defense regarding the closure and 

realignment of military installations in the 

United States. 

Also, here with us today are my 

colleagues, Commissioners A1 Cornella, Lee Kling 

13 1 and Joe Robles, and I believe we expect 
I 

14 1 Commissioner Wendi Sieele very s h o r ~ l y .  

15 First, l e c  ~e thank all the 

military and clviliac personnel w h ~  have assisted 

us so capably during our visit to military bases 

represented at this hearing. 

We spent many days looking at the 

installations that are on the secretary's list and 

asking questions that will help us make our hard 

decisions. The cooperation we received has been 

exemplary, and we thank you very much. 

The main purpose of the base visits 



installations first hand and to address with 

military personnel the all-important question of 

the military value of the base. 

In addition to the base visits, the 

Commission is conducting a total of 11 regional 

hearings of which today is the fifth. 

The main purpose of the regional 

hearings is to give members of the communities 

affected by these clo,sure recommendations a chance 

to express their views. We consider this 

interaction with the community to be one of the 

i 
most important and valuable parts of our review of 

the S e c r e t z r ~ ~ ' ~  -ecommendations. 

- - 
7 - d ;EL me assure you chat ail of our 

7 - - 
L a m m i s s < o n e ~ s  snci s ~ a r i  are well aware of the huge 

implica~ions of base closures on local 

communiries. We are committed to openness in this i 

i process, and we are committed to fairness. All 
I 

the ma~eriai we gather, all the information we get 1 

from the Department of Defense, all of our 

correspondence is open to the public. 

We are faced with a very unpleasant 

and painful task, which we intend to carry out as 

i 



sensitively as we can. Again, the kind of 

assistance we receive here is greatly appreciated. 

Now let me tell you how we will 

proceed here today and in all our regional 

hearings. The Commission has assigned a block of 

time to each state affected by the base closure 

list. The overall amount of time was determined 

I by the number of installations on the list and the 

9 1 amount of job loss. The limit on time will be 

strictly enforced. 

I We notified the appropriate elected 

l2 1 officials of this procedure and we left it up to 

! them, working with the local communities, to 

I 
14 / determine how to fill the block of time. 

l r - ., This morning it is our intention to 

16 listen to the testimony from the states of 
I 

l 7  i Illinois and Missouri for a total of 110 minutes. 

At the end of the morning presentations, we have 

l9 i set aside a period of 30 minutes for public 

2 o  I comments and at which members of the public may 

21 1 speak. 

We have provided a sign-up sheet 

for this portion of the hearing, and we hope that 

2 4 anyone who wishes to speak has already signed up. 
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have two copies of that. 

(Document tendered. ) 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: That will be admitted to the 

record. 

SENATOR MOSELEY-BRAUN: Congressman Costello 

could not be with us this morning. He regrets 

that very much, but he wanted his testimony to be I 
of record. 

Second, Mr. Chairman, with regard 

to my own testimony, I have a written statement 

that goes into detail with regard to the issues 

pertaining to this decision. i 
I submit that in the cases of the 

Charles Melvin Price Support Center and Savanna 

-3 ,-...- - - - 
, ,  , ~ c , p z t  ,he f a c i s  do n c ~  support the closure 

- - ,Z r n e s e  bases, 2nd the crizerion of the BRAC 

zrocess have not been mer. 
I 
I 

Given the shortness of time, 1'11 I 

not go through those criterion specifically, but 

to say, Mr. Chairman, that the Charles Melvin 

Price Support Center provides administrative and 

logistical support services to the DOD and other 

federal government agencies in the St. Louis area. 

It is home to 436 jobs. 



The Department of Defense' s 

recommendation to close Price is related to its 

decision to relocate the ATCOM from St. Louis; 

however, you will learn from the subsequent 

witnesses that ATCOM is not the primary user of 

Price. ATCOM soldiers occupy 17 percent of 

military family housing at Price and constitutes 

only 4 percent of the transportation workload. 

ATCOM occupies only 21 percent of the 

administrative space on the installation and it 

occupies almost none of the warehouse space or 

open storage facilities. 

During the Price presentation, you 

14 will hear that the Department of Defense's 

- - 
h.. - - expected savings from closing the base does not 

take into account many long-term costs. 

The Army has overestimated the 

total savings from closing down the military 

housing units at Price, because most of the 

residents of this housing are not connected to 

ATCOM and will not be transferred out of the 

area. Instead, they will require housing 

subsidies if they are required to move off the 

base. 
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However, the most recent Worldwide 

Ammunition Storage Program report, prepared for 

the Joint Logistical Commanders, stated that all 

depots are full, and that, in fact, there is 

ammunition now having to be stored outside. 

So the Army is spending about a 

hundred million dollars to demilitarize this 

Although DOD said that it is 

obligated for costs to clean up the bases, and 

does not factor environmental costs into the 

1 
! 

unserviceable ammunition in 1995, which translates 

into disassembling about 95,000 short tons of 
I 

ammunition this year. 

To begin in 1997, the budget for 

! 
i 
I 

demilitarization will be decreased by more than 

two-thirds. The &-my is 3 e - ~ - ~ ; i n c  abg3dz  1 0 ~ 1 ,  ~ C Q  - 

shor:. t o ~ s  of a m m  z 2s C? 7 7 = -  

- - Ex' - - > -  - - -  

G e r b - . l L . l C 3 T L Z a Z l C : - .  . 

- - > jc L - ' ,. .- - 
- - . -  -,-., - r e r e  E T P  3 v e z  S e g ,  C O G  

short kons of unserviceabLe ammLnition positions 

to clean up the required - -  clean up the base, and 

an additional $50 million for ground water 
I 

treatment. 

decision to close a base, in reality, Savanna may 
I 



parts of this system. Savanna and Price are 

essential to maintaining that synergy or 

efficiency, if you will, in a restructured 

L 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 I 

military. 

I've spoken a little faster than I 

had planned to because I didn't want to run out of 

1 

never be able to house a commercial tenant. 

I believe that every part of our 

federal budget, including the defense budget, 

needs to be reviewed. The BRAC Commission plays 

an important role in that process. 

As we move forward into the 21st 

Century, the United States military must become 

more efficient and more capable of responding to 

changes in political, military situations 

worldwide. 

I believe though Savaqna and Price 

perform very necessary duties that integrate them , 
- - - - 1nt9  he larger mission of the United States 

14 mill~ary. The success of the military - -  the 

- - -. - - - G c ~  c e ? t f > - s  - - 2 ~ i _  - - E ~ C C E S E  21 -_--, - y x - e l k ~ e s  E G  thc 

15 c O ~ C ~ G ~  A ' - h z i  i '  L n e  whole is grezter than the sum of 

17 its parts. There is a synergy between the 
4 
I I 

18 different bases, personnel, supplies and other 
I 



time and, of course, these figures are not of my 

own calculation, but they come from the staff. 

But I wanted to say in closing, 

Mr. Chairman, that you will hear testimony today 

about the importance of these installations for 

this part of the State of Illinois and I believe 

also the importance of Price and Savanna and to 

the military mission as a whole. 

I encourage the Commission to focus 

in on the efficiencies and to focus in on the 

synergy between Savanna and Price and Scott and 

the other military installations in this part of 

the world, will., this part our 

14 I country, that working together there is an 

? - .  zrrlc:iency that can be achieved that is not 

available if they are separate and split and 

reduced to their constituent's respect. 

Finally, in closing, Mr. Chairman, 1 

I 

I want to say that Illinois has really suffered l 

and suffered more than its fair share terms 

decisions for base closings going back in the I 
past, and that perception relates entirely, I 

think, to what you referenced in your earlier I 
statement about fairness, in terms of the fairness i 



of this decision that the BRAC would make. 

Now I hope you take into 

consideration that the State of Illinois has 

already suffered, has already gone through several 

base closings over the last decade and that the 

cumulative effect of that has a negative impact 

not just on Illinois :but on the military mission 

as a whole. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 

Senator. 

SENATOR MOSELEY-iBRAUN: Thank you very much. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Lieutenant Governor Kustra. 

SENATOR MOSELEY-BRAUN: I'd like my statemen= 

/ to be submitted to the record. 

- i C H A I R b ! k C  DIXOK : T L ~ a n k  l rc ,  . l L  it,:-- sE 
I 

PRESENTATIOK 

BY 

LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR KUSTRA: 

Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman 

and Members of the Committee. It's good to see 

you again. It's always a delight to join my 

former colleague in the Illinois House, Senator 

1 Braun who is now a U.S. Senator. 
I 

Of course, I am delighted to be 



here to share a few thoughts with you on this most 

difficult process and, once again, thanks to the 

Commission for the cpportunity to present our 

views. 

I might also add the governor sends 

his greetings. He happens to be overseas 

traveling and could not be with us today, but he 

certainly echoes the t-estimony of mine and the 

senator's. 

First of all, let me begin by 

telling you that we created here in Illinois 

Operation Salute, which is an attempt by the State 

of Illinois LO gather the rescurees of chis state 

14 / and to cse those resourzes C G  p - s v i 2 e  ycc, the 

. - 
i 6 ~ n i o r m a ~ i o n  lrou need Zo make ~ n e  ~ a s z  dezislon you 

possibly zan. 

I have been 9rivileged to work over 

the last few weeks with members of the Granite 

City community, with members of the Savanna 

community, in support of building a case for the 

Price Support Center and the Savanna Army Depot. 

I have come to the conclusion that that is really 

not all that difficult to do. 



I have worked with some fine 

people, who you will hear from shortly, who happen 

to have considerable expertise in military 

affairs, far more knowledgeable than I am on 

military affairs. I'm confident that when you 

have heard what they have to say about these two 

facilities, you will agree, as I have come to the 

conclusion, that these are, in fact, vital links 

to our nation's defense. 

I think Senator Braun makes a good 

i 
point, and I would only accolade it. The State of I 

I Illixois has paid its price. We have paid our 

3 y ; c . z  ~- , 
; , 7  b7Ll-d:-- t ' - A _ L  -1, L h ~ : s  natloz's military and we 

. - 
~ E T J ~  PG:C .-- ,,r z r i c e  i : ~  reaccing it in size. 

A 

. - - - . - - . . - , - . , \ - 5  - -. -. I - ~ G ! ;  b a c ~  cz 

Sha- : ;~ :  . . - - - . - - - -  ! - t Sizeridan 2nd the latest 

Gle~?,~iew N a v ~ l  Air Staticn to know that the State 

of Illinois has been willing and ready to step 

forward when we could play our role; however, we 

have done thac, and now we are here today looking 
I 

across the state that has not been blessed in 

history with all of the facilities and the bases 

that some of our friends, I'm told, in the ! 
! 

southern states enjoy. I 



In fact, I remember when I taught 

American politics, once upon a time, and a man 

from South Carolina said if he had one more base 

it would sink the whol-e State of South Carolina. 

I don't: think we have to worry 

about the State of Ill-inois sinking because of 

military bases. We are lean and mean here in 

I 
Illinois right now. 

What we have, we think, is not only 

important to the community to come before you to 

make their presentation but, even more I 
I 

importantly, we think that it is vital to the 

nation's defense. 

Again, it is my pleasure to work 

.. - 
- 3  I with the people you are about to hear. Thank you 

i 

so much for having us. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, thank you, Governor 
I 

Kustra. We appreciate those remarks from both you I 

and Senator Braun, and we are pleased to welcome 

Major General John E. Griffith, U.S. Air Force 

retired, speaking on behalf of the Charles Melvin 

Price Support Center. 

And may I inquire, General 

Griffith, are you using the entire 22 minutes 



allotted to you? 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIFFITH: Sir, I expect to use 1 

12 or 13 minutes for the presentation and then 
I 

would like to leave the balance for your I I 
questions, sir. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: There will probably not be 

questions. If there are any, we'll be delighted 

to direct them to you. 

Do you want to allow any of your 

time to the distinguished chairman of the Madison 

County Board, Chairman Hagnauer? 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIrFFITH: Chairman Hagnauer's 

elected not to make a presentation at this time. 

14 1 CHAIRMAN DIXON: I'm sorry to not hear him 

times but with great pleasure. 

Thank you, General Griffith. We 

are going to present your statement in the record. 

GENERAL GRIFFITH: Yes, Chairman. 

I CHAIRMAN DIXON: Let the record show the 

statement of Senator Braun, Lieutenant Governor i 
I 

Kustra and Chairman Hagnauer will all be 

reproduced in the record. Thank you. I 
I 

General Griffith? 

I 



PRESENTATION 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIFFITH: 

Mr. Chairman, thank you, 

5 

6 

Commissioners, staff, I, in addition to being 

joined by Chairman Haynauer, and I want to 

7 

lo  1 I'm pleased and honored to have I 

acknowledge Mayor Bel.lcoff of the City of Madison 
I 
I 

8 

9 

l1 I been selected to present the community view of the , 

and Brian Lott, who is of Congressman Jerry 

Costello's staff, who's here this morning. 

l2 I recommended closure of the Price Support Center 

- - 
14 1 follow the outline th.t  yo^ see re:?. I wrl- 

15  VZ1-1CCs z $ : - J c z C -  = - ' - +. - discuss s k s  A - -  A :- TL :,- ' -, c 

' 
16 1 recommendation, what we t : . l i : l j z  azsu: it an2 why, 

l7  / some opportucities presented, and our conclusion 

The Army recommended - -  the Army's 

1 recommendation says that the Charles Melvin Price I 

Support Center's mission must be recognized and 
I 

adequately funded, and we certainly agree with 
! 

that. This is the Army's recommendation. 1 
i 

The Army further states the closure 1 
! 

of Price is related to their recommendation to 



I reduction in the Charles Melvin Price Support 

1  

w 
2 

I Our colleagues from St. Louis will 

relocate ATCOM from St. Louis, and a reduction in 

the Army's presence warrants a corresponding 

1 discuss the reasons ATCOM should not move 

I following our presentations; and we should note 

I that we support their position; however, even if 

1 ATCOM should move, this action is, in fact, much 

l o  I more severe than quote, "a corresponding 

l1 I reduction," unquote. 

l2 1 We believe the Army's rationale to 

- -. - - 
A - be riawed, 2s indicated here, and I will talk to 

cYr 
14 ~ n e s e  areas. We will demonstrate the Army 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - .  
7 - - - - -- - - %  - - -  L - ~ L  L c s : - z A G ~  - 5  rc.c?n? I 2-csure ~y 

I s '  C L - ~ L E Y ~ E  ;r several wsys. 

17 F i r s t ,  the military value of Price 
I 

is understated because ATCOM is not the primary 

19 
l8 : user. The Army fails to recognize the military 1 I 

2 0 
I 

logistics value, both to the Army Reserve, I 

2 1 National Guard and other defense agencies. 

2 2 In the next few slides we will show 

2 3 just what a small part ATCOM is of the total 

2 4 mission of Price. 
i 
I 

I 
I i 



As Senator Braun noted, ATCOM 

soldiers occupy only 1 7  percent of the military 

family housing at Price, and ATCOM constitutes 

only 4 percent of the transportation workload. 

ATCOM occupies only 21 percent of the 

administrative space on the installation and none 

of the covered warehouse space. ATCOM occupies 

only one-tenth of one percent of the enclosed 

warehouse space and uses none of the open storage 

area. 

(Whereupon, a side 

presentation was shown.) 

- - - - I would like to call your attentlox 

? i here to the pie chart on your left and, in 

. .- ,- - - s c ~ z L z - c l a r ,  LC the slice s? ~ h e  pie labeled ILNC, 

- 7  - . 16 o r  --i:nsls Kationzl Guard 

I have visited recently with the 

18 / adjutant general of the State of Illinois. He 
I 

would like to locate more National Guard units at 

20 j Price rather than be forced out. 

The Illinois National Guard will 

have a major construction bill to face if they 

must relocate the unit equipment currently at 

j 
2 4  1 Price to East St. Louis. 



Additionally, the Guard uses Price 

as a training ground for the heavy equipment 

operators. No other space is available locally to 

facilitate that training, and the Army did not 

include the National Guard in the reserve force 

concept at Price. 

We believe the Army seriously 

understates the military value, and this 

installation serves a vital support role for the 

U.S. Army Reserve and the U.S. Army, the U.S. Army 

National Guard, and other defense agencies, and 

now there are still others who want to relocate to 

Price even as the Army wants to close i t .  

As many of you know, St. Louis is 

- - - - the transportation cecter a5 t h e  bnizea s z ~ t e s .  

The Charles Melvin Price Support Center is a real 

crossroads in transportation mode, as indicated on 

this slide (indicated). 

It is one of the few remaining 

military installations with direct on-base rail 

service and capability and even fewer 

installations have direct access to our nation's 

great inland and waterway system. 

You can see the attitude, the great 
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not consider the $700,000 now reserved in 

reimbursables from tenants. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 / 

And, finally, on the cost front, 

the Army did not report the cost of relocating, 

nor the recurring costxs of maintaining these and 

other operations elsewhere. 

In another BRAC action, the Army 

We believe the Army has overstated 

savings and understated cost, both to the Army and 

other defense activities. 

We will offer several examples 

wherein we believe the COBRA data to be 

inaccurate. 

First, in the case of the closure 

of the military family housing, the Army has 

claimed a savings of $1.8 million while local data 

indicates that the an.nua1 cost to be only $1 

million. Further, the Army did not compute the 
I 

cost of paying the quarters and variable housing 

13 ailohlance f c r  ~ ~ F - A T C ~ M  occupants of mllitary 

i 4 nouslng who have to move when the facility in the 

- - - - n - -  - - - .LLus::Lz Z C R - C Z E > :  L ,,-, ,> E.KC Z L E  E ~ S L  - S  zlrnost  S 1 

7 - 
1 E 1 j 2  T ~ ~ _ ~ c r -  z e r  year, t h u s ,  2.3 m ~ l l l o n  of the 

I 
17 1 alleged savlngs 1s simply not there. The Army did , 

I 



recommends merging the Army Publication Center in 

Baltimore with the Army Publication Center in 

St. Louis. 

The Army's analysis for that move 

noted that an additional 90,000 square feet of 

space will be required at Price. This is at the 

same time another part of the Army is saying we 

are going to close Price, in addition to the 

86,000 square feet of space that St. Louis 

Publication already occupies at Price. 

The General Services Administration 

12 1 has informally estimated that obtaining that total 

13 amount of space of commercial facilities, that is, 

14 1 the 90,000 and the 86,000 in St. Louis, will cost 

- - - . - -  - - - - zbc.2:: C:L . e r  e a r .  That, space simpiy 1s 

not available in any U.S. Government-owned 

facility. 

The Secretary of Defense has made 
! 

military housing a key readiness issue. The 

military service chiefs have all cited the lack of 

adequate family housing as a key factor in their 

recruiting and retention efforts. 

This quote is from a front page 

article in the Washington Post of March 7th this i 
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1 security and fire protection. 

2 

3 

1 1/11 talk just for a moment. And, I 

at about four acres of land with the normal base 

supports, like transportation, supply support, 

I downtown area, and on this map overhead, 

6 

7 

8 

(indicating) the black is the boundary of the 

Charles Melvin Price Support Center located right 

next to the lowermost lock of the Mississippi 

again, you can see the proximity of the Charles 

Melvin Price Support Center to downtown St. Louis 

just across the river and to the north of the 

1 3  ( River with the m a i ~  c Y : . a ~ n e l  cf the r i ;~e : -  nil: 

14 ) there. 

understand it - -  and please ~nderstand this is 2 

little bit of license on my p a r c  in trying to 

determine exactly what is meant, but the Army has 

identified two warehouse buildings. There is some 

office space there, (indicating) a building here, 

(indicating) and that .building has a railroad 

track in it. One of the units they'll keep at 

Price is a railroad company. So I presume they 

want to enclave the railroad access as well. 



So that is, as we understand the 

reserve complex, the reserve enclave. The green 

area there is the commissary. The commissary is 

also included in an enclave. 

The blue area (indicating) is the 

United States Coast Guard land that they have just 

7 1 acquired with access across the vall-ey to a wharf I 

I that they'll house their cutters and the wharf 

1 facilities that were %washed out in the flood of 

The orange cast area there is what 

12 1 we understand to be the Defense Logistic Agency, 

1 4 So we have a number of enclaves on 

- 7 - - .. - - -  , - . - 7 '  ' . . - - - A + - -  - -  - - - - t  - c . - ~ - - ~ L .  I ? '  a : - ? ~  uslongs =o 

16 1 G r a ~ i t e  Cicy and is clleix- waste wacer treatment 

(indicating) . 

The A r m y  COBRA data says that the 

! 
recurring cost to the Army of operating this wharf , 

concept is $105,000 a year. I simply don't know 

how one does that for that small amount of money. I 
I 

We also think the Army needs to 

give greater consideration to the quality of life 

issue, both for the soldiers and families of all 1 



We believe there's a real 

opportunity for the active Army to continue to be 

the host of Price and serve the needs of both 

3 

4 

5 

active Reserve and National Guard Army units in I 
I 

reservists who train .at Price. We just believe 

those soldiers are deserving of the same kind of 

consideration. 

the St. Louis region. Certainly, there's plenty 

of space to expand. The Army depends more and 

more upon the Reserve and National Guard forces 

w 13 and agazn for a wonde1:ful location for logistic 

14 ' operation. 

- - - - - Should the active Army not find 

16 , this suggestion attractive, we believe the U.S. 
I 

17 1 1 Army Reserve Command should consider assuming 
i I 
I 

18 / command of Price and turning it into a show place I 

I 

and Reserve logistics operations and training, 

then at least some of the cost of the operations i 
21 1 could be offset by good business practice. I 
22 1 Certainly, the current tenants of I 

Price are going to have to go somewhere at some 

cost if Price closes. Why go through such an 



exercise? 

We believe there's a moral 

obligation to provide active and Reserve soldiers 

a quality of life service that is provided now for 

all of those soldiers within the St. Louis region. 

As we said at the beginning, we 

believe the rationale is flawed. The Army has 

overstated the military value - -  it has 

understated the military value. It has overstated 

savings and understated costs. They have ignored 

the readiness side of the military family housing 

and have not considered the opportunities 

presented. 

In conc:lusion, we believe the Army 

i 5 deviated significantiy from the established 

16 1 criteria, and we believe that upon, further 

17 

18 

19 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

evaluation and examination the Commission will 

c o n c ~ r  with our point of view. 

Thank you for your time, 

Mr. Chairman, Commissioners. I will be pleased to 

respond to your questions, if you have any. i 
CHAIRMAN DIXON: Major General, we thank you 1 

I 
for yours. There's 6 minutes and 45 seconds ! 
remaining if any of my colleagues have questions. j 



As I said earlier, usually there 

I 
are no questions because we make the dissertations I 

I 

as, we go, and Commissioner Lee Kling, I think, I 1 
i 

spent five hours with you folks down there and I i 
i 

think asked all the q-uestions. He's reported to i 

I 

thing a moment with you, because I believe you 
I 

were in Washington when we held the hearing there 

us. 

But I 130 want to pursue the housing 1 
I 

some weeks ago and Congressman Jerry Costello had 1 
! 

written a letter, which I read at that time at the 

hearing in Washington, which I thought was 

- T z - -  - - - - -  - - -  ~nteresting, in l r i e w  :f +'- - - - c  - - 
Washington Post that ? - e r v  =a;- - a <  ? f r g r :  r e g 2  

article 2 ~ s ~ ;   EL^ Ces:~sra;f nee: rc: :-,-s;l:~ 1~:- 

our iniliZax-y people i r L  t h l s  e s l L n t r y ,  a n 5  at thz: 

time the congressman polntea out, as the senator 

did today and as you did today, that only 17 

percent of this housing is actuaily used by the 

ATCOM personnel. 

i 
And what is the other 83 percent of 

I 

the housing personnel there? What constitutes I 
I 

that other 83 percent? 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIFFITH: Sir, I haven't got 



1 

'W 
2 

7 / Army Reserve Personnel Center in St. Louis is the I 

the details there. 1'11 be glad to provide that 

for the record. 

3 

4 

5 

6 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Just generally, we would 

like the details for the record. 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIFFITH: Yes, sir. 

In general terms, the United States 

lo  I You have the Defense Magazine 

8 

9 

I Agency, the various dlefense logistic agencies, the 
I 

largest center of occupants as far as the unit is 

concerned. 

l2 / Coast Guard has a couple of folks there, and 

13 4.. - ,hero's 2 ~ s t  z myriac of a - m y  c o m m a - 6 s  1~ the S t  

JV 
14 i LOUIS T"C;C~. - 

I 

i MAJOR G R I S F I T X :  The United States Army 
I 
/ Personnel C e n t e r .  
I 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: I ask you to provide the 

staff with that information. There are a number 

of bases that we are discussing where there are I 
some housing units, and I think we'll want to take 1 

a close look at that. 1 
1 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIFFITH: Yes, sir. I 



CHAIRMAN DIXON: Would you do that for us, 

General Griffith? 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIFFITH: Yes, indeed, I 

will. 

May I also state that hundreds of 

those units at Price are brand new units. They 

were completed in 1988 to 1990. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: I thank you for supplying 

that. I neglected to ask how new they were. 

Those are new units then? 

MAJOR GENERAL GRIFFITH: Yes, sir. Yes, sir. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much. 

Chairman Hagnauer, you have got 

anyzhlng to add to that? 

CEAIF) ,NAIC XAGNAUER: I have statement I'm 

golrg to read after Missouri is done, 

1 7  - .  Nr . Zhairman. 
I 

18 ! 
: CHAIRMAN DIXON: All right. All right. 

And any other statements either of 

you nave will be reproduced in the record. 

Does any of my colleagues have any 

questions of our distinguished gentlemen? 

(No verbal response. ) 

We thank you, General Griffith. 



There are four minutes remaining. Should our 

friends from the Savanna Army Depot need those 

extra minutes, they will be allowed. 

We are delighted to have here 

Mr. A1 Ehringer, Co-Chairman of the Savanna Army 

Depot Task Force, the former Director of the U.S. 

Army Defense Ammunition Center, and Ms. Karen 

Stott, Executive Director of the Savanna Chamber 

of Commerce. 

And who wanted to testify or do 

both of you want to divide the time? 

MS. STOTT: Both of us will. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: And who would like to go 

first? 

MR. EXRINGER: I'd like zo gc flrsc. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you. We're delighted 

to hear from you. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. EHRINGER: 

Commissioners and Chairman Dixon, 

we'd like to thank you this morning for the 

opportunity to appear before you, and we have a 

rather mixed subject. 



We have prepared our report in 

response to the BRAC Commission following the 

guidelines established for - -  the guidelines the 

BRAC established for preparing the report 

Our brief this morning will deviate I : 
from that because we're not going to only talk 

about the Savanna Army Depot and the Defense I 

Ammunition Center, we would like to talk about the 
I 

national ammunition storage problems, and I might I 
just add that everything in my brief here we have 

I 
I 

backup data. We have army studies to back up and i I 
support what we are to say. 

I mighz add thaz v,-e ; r e  22: 

incl7~ding our personal opinions, an2 rr,zc)- 3f us zn 

lifetime in the field of ammunition and we are 

retired, but we just didn't work this kind of A r m y  

depot. We traveled worldwide. Every one of the 

people on the study group have practically visited 

every ammunition depot: overseas before they 
I 
I 

retreated or returned back here. We have visited I 

and are very familiar with every ammunition depot I I 
i 

here and in the United. States, so this all ties ! 
I 

into a real serious national problem. 



We would like to first point out 1 
that due to the time restraints that we have we 

will not go into detailed costs on dollars, but we 

will give you dollar roll-ups. 

We woul-d, first of all, like to 

commend a basic study that if you gentlemen would 

have the opportunity we are providing to each one 

of you as an opportunity to read a study that 

I 
provides guidelines and the condition of our 

ammunition stockpile in the United States. 

Now we are Army employees; however, 
I 

the Army is responsible for storing at whclesale 

, , - - - - - . -  ,-.-,- ..,- - & 
1 , =  Z ~ P , U ~ ~ Z : S X  TCZ z . i :  tnc:  - , r o r  i n s t a n c e ,  

for  he Air Force, f 9 1  z I l r ,  for the Marine 

' -,-- -.-,: 7 .----- - - - . . . . .. - ,  . - .- - - -  = , ;  . z -  v . 7  . .  . a 
-, 

r ,az:sn,=,I  s z c r - a ~ e  crises. 

I R  this a-ez chere has been a very 

professional study made by ammunition logistical 

experts who, under the ILC, have prepared a study 

cailea "Whciesaie Ammunition Stockpile Program." 
I 

It's also referred to by the acronym "WASP," and I 
l 

it's dated 1993 - -  October of '93. 

Now this study is an excellent and 1 
highly professional study. We totally support the ' 
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2 1 incapable of its intended use. 
I 

I 
1 

1 

I 

means that you are rendering the military ordnance 
i 

1 this 110 million has not been totally furnished, i 

3 

4 

Now the program for FY 94 is funded 

at $110 million. It is our understanding that 

6 

7 

l o  1 and all trying to demilitarize ammunition as fast I 
I 

however, it is - -  I think it's in the $95 million 

figure right now, and we'll show you in just a 

8 

9 

as they can, but the returns from overseas and 
I 
I 

minute this amount of money, and we have private 

industry and the ammunition depot all coordinated 

12 1 from the entrenchment of the number of troops, and 

VIY 1 3  : so, therefore, there are basic loads coming back 

14 / into the wholesale storage program. It 1 s  

- - 
- =  I 

creatlng a very, very difficult pos~tio::. 

I As of right now, we have absolutely 

no storage space and, even after spending about 

$96 million, we have made no inroads inco this 

backlog of ammunition that's scheduled for 

demilitarization. 

The May 1994 Army plan documents 

that magazine space must be analyzed. First of 

all, I like to go back to demil. Demil this year 

is at 96 million with a potential of a 110 



approximately 9 6  million. The next year it is at 

32 million, then through the year 2203 it is cut 

back down to 35 million. 

Well, if we can't breakeven right 

1 we are in sad, sad shape, and we currently have 1 

6  

7 

about 400,000 tons of ammunition scheduled for 

demilitarization at the depot right now. 

now with these huge tonnages coming back to the 

United States and we are not reducing the tonnage, 

There is ammunition, large ! 
quantities, large tonnages of ammunition stored 

outside, which is acceptable, bu: iz's E tern~c~;,x--,. 

measure. It's a hazardous type of operztizz :c 

1 5 conaucr; however,  hey E ~ O L ~ L L  zns 5ev,:L ~ - 3 s - 2 r ; :  
i 

will accomplish more demilitarizarion than it has. 

O n  this r e d u c e d  funding for the 

demil Program, at the end of 2003, instead of 

having 400 or 400,000 tons in storage in the bases 

here in the United States, we'll have $713,000 

tons in storage scheduled for demilitarization we 1 
1 

are not keeping up with. It's outgrowing us so i 
very, very rapidly. The program is underfunded. 

I 
I 

The place - -  the ammunition must be 



stored within the constraints of federal law 

established by the American people of distances. 

That's why ammunition depots are located, for the 

most part, at highly remote areas to get them away 

from the public because of the hazard involved in 

operations. 

In May 1994, the Army documents to 

concurrently realign depot tiers, establishing 

what they call "Tier-One Depots." This is a 

concept that is not new. 

I started back to work in 1941 and 
I 

after World War I1 the Ordnance Boa-d - -  at that 

- -  - tine t h e y  cziiez it "lea6 depot'' instead of a Tier 

3 n e  ;?e~cz. T h e v  -a11 ,,, P A  _ -  4 -  leaC depot, and sc - -  

faulty. + 

We believe it is still faulty, but 

the point is with this huge - -  why don't we focus 

our funds, such as we have in our total effort 

towards Demilitarization, but we want to 
i 

concurrently also move 2.1 million tons of our 

national stockpile out of a total of 3.1 million 

tons. 

Our national stockpile is 3.1 



million tons at this time, but to accomplish this 

tier, it's going to require a movement of 

two-thirds of this material (indicating). 

Now for our purposes and in our 

study this is an assumption that our study group 

made. We made the assumption that only 25 percent 

of that ammunition had to be moved inter-depot and 

the rest of it would be - -  that 75 percent would 

be intra-depot movement. Our figures are based on 

that assumption, which may or may not be valid. 

We do not know. 

We have determined - -  our study 

7 7 - ?  - r -  ,- .A-L, : - E S  E E L ~ ~ - m i n e d  :hat the cos?wouid be $185 

. - . .  , 
r:i_lor t? zccomplish this reaiiqnment. The Army 

- - - - - - - - . - - + iG.-sr  - - -  . =  rz -~ : - i l ;L  E C  a c c c m ~ ~ l s n  this 

prograrr,. T n ~ s  1s ail documented ;n our study. 

Continental U.S. ammunition space 

! 
; 8 - - smmunition storage space has been adversely 

impacted by the record rate of ammunition from 

Europe to Southwest Asia and reduced Army force 
I 

21 1 structure. 
I 

What is not identified and what has 1 
I 

not been placed into this study, that we are aware 
I 

of, is that the tonnages that will be coming - -  I 
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I 

I 

germane to the depot itself, but they were to 

support the National Ammunition Program. They 

were called "Special Missions." 

I subsequently was in charge of the 

that area, as well as the school, and then, 

subsequently, I became the civilian executive to 

the commanding officer. 

In 1971, I was selected by the AMC, 

the Army Material Command, as the first director 

of the Defense Ammunition Center School, and, 

subsequently, I have retired from that area. 

l2 I But the facilities in Savanna are 

- 13 unique. It is not a typical arnrnuri:ioz de?s:, -hz: 
1 

14 1 we hzve many storage structures there. We have 
I 

lilQny f z ~ i i i t i e s  that sot z \ r ~ i i z b L e  - -  15 1 had -,- c , c .  s t 2 e :  

installations. 

We have an explosive waste 

incinerator. There are only three in the United 

l9 / States. This is associated equipment, that is, 

meets all state and federal government 
i 

21 1 environmental laws and it is built and sitting in I 

standby at the Savanna Army Depot. It has not 

2 3  I 
I 

been work loading. Work loading Savanna with its 1 

waste incinerator would aid in reducing the 



I demil - -  the inventory of demil ammunition in the 

1 United States. 

We would like to see that it be i 
utilized to join with private industry and with 

the other depots. Let's get this stockpile of 

unwanted ammunition 0u.t of waste. 

We also have the single source only I 
building and facility for the depleted uranium 

1 rounds of ammunition, and it's a one-of-a-kind i 
facility. Right now there are 66,700 rounds of I 
depleted uranium ammunition that is scheduled for 

l2 ! Demilitarization; however, the facility remains 

7 3 , closed. why? I can't si-V-e  yo^ ~n azswer, but iz, 

14 I too, should be an active producer and ar active 

15 1 Th? facilities for explosive 

storage at Savanna are in total compliance with 

the Department of Defense's expl-osive safety 

standards and have been maintained in excellent , 

structural condition. I 

1 

Savanna has been misnomered as 

having a poor capability to respond to national 

emergencies. We have documentation to prove that 

it is the number one depot in the United States in 
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We would like to first say that 

there's no access ammunition storage space in the 

national stockpile, that demil stock continues to 

grow faster and demilitarization is accomplished. 

Retention of use of the access to Savanna will 

save $57 billion. 

The Army has substantially 

underestimated the cost of moving ammunition from 

Savanna to relocation to the use of McAlester, and 

the tiering concept for ammunition should be 

abolished. The decision to close the Savanna Army 

Depot and relocate use of that should be reversed. 

I thank you, sir. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: I thank you, Mr. Ehringer. 

1~:s. SLC-~, w , ~  ay; i gci1-13 L o 2 1 1 ~ ) ~ ~  

you five minutes. We have a liztle extra ~ i m e .  

17 Will the timer please allot 
i 

18 / Ms. Stott five minutes. 

Ms. Stott? 
I 

2 0  1 MS. STOTT: Thank you. I appreciate that 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MS. STOTT: 
1 
I 

Chairman Dixon, Mr. Kling and 



1 

2 

Commissioners, we have no doubt that closing the 

Savanna Army Depot and moving of USADCS, a very 

3 

4 

5 

1 (indicating). We are up in the northern corner of 1 
I 

valuable and definitely military valuable asset, I 

will have a very negative effect upon our area. i 
I have a few visuals, particularly 

I 

I 
6 

7 

8 

I'd like to show you exactly where the Savanna 

Army Depot is located on the handouts that were 

being passed around today. We are not there 

I 
13 i you in these visuals something of the ec3norLic 

10 

11 

12 

14 : factcrs that already impacts these a r e ~ s .  rn ,he 

the county of the state. Those two counties, Jo I 
I 

Daviess and Carroll counties, (indicating) will be I 

negatively impacted. And I'd just like to show 

l5 I 
closure of ~ 5 e  depot wouia ae supe~-impose5 C L  c;r 

of these characteristics. 

So, first, directly three hours 

20 I shows that our county lost 11 percent, Jo Daviess 

18 

19 

west of us - -  we are in a very rural setting ana 

our population has been going down. The census 

2 1 

2 2 

I 
County lost 7 percent in the last census. Also, 

we have not a great diversity in our economic 1 
~ 

2 3 

2 4 

base. We depend a lot on agriculture and we all 

know the state of agriculture these days. 



~ l s o ,  we are an aging - -  we have an 

aging population. Nearly 20 percent of our 

population is aging and no longer in the work 

force. We also have a 20 percent poverty rate in 

Carroll County at thi,s point before any kind of 

closure is being proposed. 

So our premise is that closure in a 

setting that is rural and remote like this will 

have a much different impact than a closure of the 

same kind of facility in urban or suburban areas. 

We went to Northern Illinois 

University where the Centel for Governmental 

Scudles tc help ~s deternlr-2 :he ~ x a c t  ~ m p z c t  on 

our area LO nelp us do our come work, and these 

, - = = ' " C - - - - - - -  - - -  - - -  - A L E  C S : i C  - S ; C T  > - L A G ,  W E  E y e ~ ,  , , l r a -  

L  here will be a negatj7,;e l r r p a c t  on f ~ ~ r  speciflc 

areas : +- ,he employmen,, the personal income, the 

retall activity and the tax revenue. I'd like to 

talk about each specifIically and just highlight 

the important points. 

As far as jobs go, we'll lose 624 ! 
! 

jobs, 400 from the base, 224 spin-offs. That will I 
potentially increase our unemployment rate by 2.8 1 

I 

percent, putting our unemployment rate at 610.6 I 

I 



percent - - 10.6 percent, which would be one of the 

highest unemployment rates in the entire State of 

Illinois. 

Another thing that I would like to 

highlight about the wages, we know that 

approximately $17 million in wages will be removed 

from our economy shoul-d the base close and move to 

McAlester, Oklahoma. 

The highly-skilled and 

highly-trained people at USDACS at this 

one-of-a-kind facility in the world pays much 
I 

higher wages than people in the military. 

So the kind of wages that are 

disappearing from our economy are more in the top 

- - -  - ~ E V - Z . ,  aria :hey x-epl-eserit 10 percent of the total 

16 private payroll. in our two counties, and as far as 

17 i other economic activity, we know that we would use i 
I : 

345.5 million in sales', 27.1 million as a result 

of Savanna's closing and use of the USDACS 

I 

relocating, not that these two concepts have to be 
I 

tied together, and 8.4 million from other I 
businesses, the spin-off effect. The retail will 

lose approximately 2 mlillion, and service 

industries approximately 2 million. 



And the final thing that we are 

going to have time to look at is the loss in tax 

revenue to the State of Illinois. There will be 

over a million dollars in tax revenue loss, of 

course, in sales tax and income tax. The local 

economy will lose approximately $1 million in 

property tax and sales tax. 

We are - -  we wouldn't have any 

local presence without mentioning our schools. 

Every place that you will visit will have this to 

say to you, I'm sure, that our schools will lose 

I 
7 percent of their enrollment. 

And then we think there's one 

factor that perhaps you haven't figured into, the 

return on ~nvestment. If LS3ACS IS, ln fact, 

relocated to McAlester, you will probably incur 

about $14 million in cost to purchase the homes of 

the USDACS personnel that do relocate provided 

that that percent to relocate that was predicted 

in the COBRA data and that will be superimposed on 
I 

the loss of value that we already see in our land 1 
and our buildings. There's already a trend. 1 

So it's not highly predicted that I 
I 

we are going to resell these homes without having 
i 



I to put government investment into shoring up the 

i cost for the use of USDACS people that are moving. 

I I think USDACS people are a very 

valuable asset to the military. That has not been 

I 
questioned. You know, USDACS is scheduled to 

move. I 
I know we have seen data that 

one-third of the personnel that have retired from 

USDACS have retired back in our area. There's a I 
certain culture that people have spoken to us 

about, the culture of those people that work 

together. 

14 1 consider other aitermtive solutions to this 

economic condition that we l;v~ ;n 2nZ to t i le  

training of our labor force. Please consider 
I 

alternatives possibly. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Ms. Stott, and 

2 o  I thank you for bringing State Representative Ronaid 
i 

Lawfer here. He's in attendance in the audience ! 
and representing Savanna. We appreciate his 

coming. 

Ladies and Gentlemen, we appreciate I 
I 



your fine outstanding presentations by all of you, 

as well as Senator Braun and Governor Kustra, and 

if you have any other information you care to put 

in the record, please contact our staff and it 

will be appropriately reproduced in the record. 

Thank you very much. 

State of Missouri is allotted 60 

minut.es. 

(A. brief pause. ) 

Ladies and Gentlemen, we are 

pleased to have t.he distinguished representation 

from Missouri, including Governor Me1 Carnahan and 

13 the ciistinouisned Maycr of S:. L c ; c i ~ ,  Maycr 

14 1 Freeman Bosley, Jr 

are going to p rceeec i .  rr in2s-e ' distinguished people 

are entltlez ts your attention. 

The State of Missouri. The 

Commission is pleased to greet the distinguished I , 

governor of the State of Missouri, Me1 Carnahan, 
I 
I 
I for four minutes. I 

Governor Carnahan? 



PRESENTATION 

BY 

GOVERNOR CARNAHAN : 

Senator Dixon, Commissioners, we very 

much appreciate your granting us this time to - -  

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Governor - -  please stop the 

7 1 clock. We'll start over. I humbly apologize. I 
8 

10 I would you please raise your - -  stand and raise 

It's hard for me to remember that I have to swear 

9 

your right hands, all of you. 

(Witnesses sworn. ) 

you all in. I hope you'll take no exception, and 

13 Thank you, Gentlemen. That's 

14 r e q c l r e d  Sir federal stzatute. 
. - * - - , Z c , i . ~ ~ n , : . j ~  C~rnahan, we are pleased 

- ,- + - I c ,, h'2v5 yac here, sir. Flease proceed. l- .L 

apologize for the interruption. 

GOVERNOR CARNAHAN: I want to thank you for 

providing us with this time to present our case. 

I want to thank the Commissioners and the staff 

for their attention during the site visits both at 

Fort Leonard Wood and at the Aviation and Troop 

Command. 

Earlier you heard from the Illinois 



I supportive of their efforts to keep that facility 

1 
'W 

2 

I open. 

delegation regarding the Charles Melvin Price - e .  "I 

Center, and we, in Missouri, are certainly 

5 

6 

7 

We are here, of course, to address 

the future of the United States Army installations 

in Missouri, and so first I would like to have a 

8 

a state-of-the-art facility set the standard truly 1 
I 

few important words, and I'll kind of make them a 1 
I 

9 

10 

12 / for training engineers and not only for the Army 
I 

few, about Fort Leonard Wood. 

Fort Leonard Wood, as you know, is 

13 j but for the whole Department of Defense, and that 

14 1 facility, Fort Leonarcl Wood, has the facilities 

- - , - - - 2nd .:.hz resources LO support additional missions, 

such as the Army's chemical decontamination 

training facility that's under consideration. 

18 / Yesterday - -  and this is the news 

l9 j that I want to present to you - -  the Missouri 

I 
20 ( Department of National Resources announced the 

You may notice that this is 

2 1 

2 2 

2 4  1 probably ahead of any schedule that anyone would I 

issuance of two permits and released a third 

preliminary permit for public comment. 



a, 
m 0 

k  c . a m  
0  m a, u rl 
4-J 0  -rl Q-4 r d g m l l k  
U c a, s Q - 4 r d a )  
a, c11 n u 10 3 
k ~ - r i c  o m a 0  
- r l m o w  c , a , a , a ,  
a s o - d o   US& 

cl iJ 6 3 U k O  
a, a c o  a , m s a , c r - r  
s m c a , c  ~ c m m  
c , a , m + a ,  rd -rl X 

U  0 E ct m u l k  
h k  - k c ,  O r d r d  
a a a h  tn o C c, 

o a, rd c a -rl 
a m k C a  - r l o a , a r (  
O a , - d O a ,  m o o - r l  
m p : = f - r i n  ~ r l r d o ~  

- r 4  0' c, 
+ r i a , g a ,  m a m 
a m k r l s  - r l c , ~ a .  
r d k  rl c, 7 0 k S . 1  

= t m o  a a  o rd c 
O J - J - r l X . a ,  c c r d  
(II rd A ~ J J J J O O S L  
r i e l - ) >  ~ m c ~ n _ l ~  
m - d a , r d  a, J 0  

' ~ E a , h E h  t-l 
E  0  k  X k d a , c ,  . a , a , a  a ) O W k k  
~ o a ~ c , o + k r n o g  

c ~ ~ k 3 ~ i l - r l e l i r o  
a, a, a, o 3  rd 

E c , O ' d  C k  0  
a o m c , c ' c ,  a, o c, 
U k r d  3 rn 
o r d 3 W  rd a) C C, 
u a 3 r n r l  c o a, 
a , a , m a a ,  o -4 (I) 

a n  =l -rl a, [II UI 
X O X c , C  c, m rd 
a , a - d o  u -d 

A h a ) >  aJ E r( 
a , o  rd m - r (  k  c, rd 
> N k o a  0  a, c, 
r d w r d r d U 3  k  A -4 
o r c r l r d o  a o + 



- ,  
c i !  O i ! 

' u : ~ I  
U) I :  : :  , .. 
Ul id 

c Ul . I ,  

a, 3 lr, 0 

w (1 rl 4 1  

a, . i :  3 
'0 1 )  0 8 1 1  

, 1:; 

:; i 

5: 1, ? i 

c, + ! I  
0 1  (I) i l l  

C 81 ! ! 
i ( 1  i-; 

i i  - 1  ,: 

m 1 

2 dl UI 1 1  

u .i: 1 '  
rd i~J i I 1: 

n - Q ) 

c, ra rj 1 1 1  

a) o 01 
U cr, Ci 0 

3 I ! 
'd r; ,-i 
C U I--{  i r  

rd a) I 1 

(1) G - 3 C , l j  
U) (6 0 : I  

E s n ( 1  

- r i  U ( 1 1  

U ui z ' I {  

1J 16 
L, U I-J 
r 6 r d r C ; i J  
d l-r !! 
c, 0 I r: 

C A 5 :  
c, 0 0 Id 
rd U .r-> 0 

a a 
3 c 
-rl rd 
c, 
U - 
a, -4 
a k  
m  3 
k 0 
a, m  
a m  

-4 
. c z  
a -d 
a, c 
> C(1 -rl 
rl -4 
O C X  
> c , k  
C JJ 
-4 u m  

3 3 

o a , m  x 
r i k  c, 0 
U . .rl U 

a rd 
- 4  a, C 

0 3 k m  
2 

moss G 
k 3 JJ a, 
3 m  C 
O H - r i a ,  z 
U 7 k 

0 0 
ccl J E .  
0 m - c, . c, a , 3  
a, a > u  
k a, 
0 a, .rl a, 
ccl s r l m  
Q) J J O C  
k A a, 
a, a  w 
s !z a, a, 
0 m 3 a  



affects every soldier in the Army every day, and 

the time lost dismantling, relocating and 

rebuilding ATCOM, is ,an unnecessary risk and could 

have an adverse effect on our readiness, but the 

question that we can, I believe, answer for you 

that you're asking - -  you should ask is does the 

taxpayer save money by the proposal. 

Since no one is discussing the 

elimination of service that ATCOM provides, we are 

forced to compare the cost of the savings of 

relocating ATCOM to another facility. One of our 

findings demonstrate that moving ATCOM would cost 
I 

-,he iimel-lcar, :axpayer literally tens of millions 

of collars. 

? T , - , ~ % -  q.;ye ~ 1 z j ;  n - , ~  r c ; d a y  
A \  - A &  - are leaders 

- ?  

i 9 acd experts who are gcing to present the details 
I 

17 of our case. They'll show you, I believe, 
I 

18 , conclusively why the Army's recommendation is 

I 19 1 wrong and should be changed by the action of this 
/ 
I 

20 / Commission. 

We have a strong tradition in 

22 1 Missouri of supporting the military and being a I 
part of the military installations and 

enterprises. We certainly want to continue that. 



3 

4 

5 

6 

lo 1 analytical case that we can put before you 

Mr. Chairman, the Mayor of the City of St. Louis, 

Mayor Freeman Bosley, Jr. He's an energetic and 

effective mayor for our City of St. Louis and he 

leads an impressive bipartisan coalition of 

7 

8 

9 

business, labor, public officials and members of 

the public, and I believe that you will be 

impressed both by him and with the very solid 

7 7  ' 
A - CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 

11 

12 

14 I Governor. And the Commission, of course, is 

supporting our case to continue keeping ATCOM in 

St. Louis. Thank you very much. 

- 7 * 
+ - celigheed to weicome t h e  aiseinguished Xayo- of 

I 

i 
15 i St. Louis, Mayor Freeman Bosley, Jr. 

i 
1 

17 / PRESENTATION 
I 

1 MAYOR BOSLEY: 

2 0  I Thank you. Thank you very much, 
I 

21 1 Mr. Chairman. Good morning, Members of the 

24 1 like to thank the Comrr~issioners for undertaking 

I 

2 2 

2 3 

Commission. I like to thank you for the 

opportunity to address; you today. I would also 
I 



such a difficult and 'enormous task. Your service 

is definitely to be clommended. 

I bring you greetings on behalf of 

the over 2 million people in the St. Louis, 

metropolitan area, and I'd also like at this time 

to recognize over 200 ATCOM employees who have 

taken vacation time to get on a bus at 4 o'clock 

in the morning to be with us here in Chicago. 

(Applause. ) 

I firmly believe that ATCOM should 

be removed from the c l ~ s u r e  list. Other members 

of the St. Louis Defense Taste Force will give a 

far greater detail Dn our reasons why, but I ;us: 

want to share some brief observations with you 

this morning. 

I'm sure you know of SE. Louis' 

significant history relative to the aviation 

industry dating back as far as Mr. Charles 

Lindberg. That presence is underscored by 

McDonnell Douglas, a world class leader in the 

1 
aviation industry, who is headquartered in 

st. ~ o u i s .  I 
I 

We have a business base and skilled 1 

personnel essential to the industry. ATCOM, in I 



1 on local expertise is critical to ATCOM's 

1 ' Ylu 
2 

1 operations. Moving would destroy that 

our view, is efficient because of the support from 

the local aviation industry. The ability to draw 

1 relationship. 

1 Closing ATCOM would have a 

I devastating impact on a reasonable economy, which 

1 contributes almost $2 billion to the St. Louis, 

I Missouri metropolitan region. Not only would 
. . 

lo  I closure have a serious financial impact, but the 

I impact on the work force would be tremendous. 

l 2  I Ninety-Live percent of kTCOivils 

13 / employees are civilians, a n d  :he rrnyac~ is ever 

14 1 more detrimental to employees, which constitut-e 30 

: eons~itute 47 percent ~f ;he work force. T s k e n  

/ together, minorities and women make up 58 percent 

of the employee base zt ATCOM. Studies have shown 

most of these employees would not relocate. 

ATCOM employees are some of the 
1 

most highly-trained and most well-educated 1 
1 

individuals. The opportunity for professional ! 
advancement is excellent. 

The Army is one of the institutions j 
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available to respond with the rest of our 

delegation to any questions you may have. 

i Colonel Hoge is the director of the 

St. Louis Defense Task Force. He's been retired 

from the Army since 1985, after 3 1  years of 

service. His experience includes troop command, 

research, development and acquisition assignments 

and as inspector general of the Army Corp. of 

Engineers. 

Also, at the table is an expert 

witness on the real estate aspects of this 

proposal, Thomas L. Walker, from the GSA, who I 

will introduce to you in a few moments. 

Mr. Chairman, our team intends t3 

n Y r L ~ v e  co you and your feilow Commissioners, b e y o n s  

a shadow of a doubt, that the Army's 

recommendation to disassemble ATCOM is 

fundamentally flawed, that their cost and savings 

figures are totally unsupportable and that this 

recommendation should be rejected on its face. 
I 

I 
We'll begin with a brief overview 

of the Army's recommendation to your Commission 
1 

regarding ATCOM, then discuss our analysis of the 

1 recommendation. We'll review the negative impact 



I the aviation fleet and the devastating impact it 

1 

I will have on the work force. 

this recommendation will have on the readiness of 

I The Army is recommending that ATCOM 

4 

5 

6 

7 

Finally, we will conclude with 

several alternatives that we believe the 

Commission should seriously consider in its 

deliberations. 

l1 I sites indicated. 

9 

10 

kpproxima~eiy 150 jobs are 
I 

13 / proposed to be transferre6 zc E . ~ ,  Ys!cnr;,=czi; an3 

be disassembled, that the facility be vacated and 

its various missions and functions be moved to 

i4 i Detrcit, with the prepondera1:ce cf ? 3 S s ,  2 4 3 0 ,  

16 associated w i t h  ATTOM L . v l a t ~ z r -  f~nc;:ons. 
i 

This is our conclusion regarding 

18 1 the Army's recommendation. We intend to prove it 
! 

1 to you here today. We urge the Commission reject 
I 

the Army's recommendation for nine specific 
I 

reasons: (1) military value analysis, which is 

required by the law, is simply not performed for 

this command; (2) the Army's recommendation 
I 
I 

contradicts its own stationing strategy; ( 3 )  and i 



(4) its financial figures are wrong understating 

costs, overstating savings; ( 5 )  its 

recommendation - -  in its recommendation, the Army 

evaluated ATCOM as if it were housed on 

privately-owned property, not government-owned 

property; ( 6 )  without question, the Army's 

recommendation will have a severe negative impact 

on aviation readiness; ( 7 )  it is going to result 

in the decimation of a highly-trained worked 

force; ( 8 )  in our discussion with the financial 

data, we'll show you that the Army did not 

evaluate SIMA or the other government activities 

z h z t  z - E  sssociated with the St. Louis federal 

zenC.?r, ~ n 2 .  (9' and, finally, there are other 

7 - Le::---zz:--~s, v;nicn would c 1 - a ~ ~  achieve 

t - .  s i g z : - r l c z i i t  savings w;thou~ generating increased 

cost r h a ~  we believe should be considered by this 

Commission Sef ore making any final decision. 

The Base Closure Law clearly states 

that the Defense Department is to make closure of I i 

realignment recommendations on the basis of the 
I 

four structured plan and final criteria for all I 
installations, including leased facilities. i 

The Defense Department identified, I 1 

L . . 
% ~ . .  , . . .~ .  &.. 

7 - 6 6 
: : - , : ,v*l , ,~-  - -  i.. 

(, ,-. ., , 7 .  7 ,.. i . ' . .  



1 1 as you know, eight specific criteria and 1 
2  

3 

4 

instructed each service to give priority 

consideration to the first four for evaluating 

military value. When it came to ATCOM and SIMA, 

5 

6 

the military value analysis was simply not done. 

This chart is from the Army's own 
a 

7 

8 

! is not until a later phase that leased facilities 12 , 

management control plan. It describes its 

analytical process (indicating). 

9 

1 0  

11 

' 7  - - were even incorporated into the process. 

As you can see, the military value 

analysis plans were applied at this phase being 

pointed to of the deliberations (indicating). It 1 

14 As you can eee, leased facilities 

- - . - 7 - - - - i n o c  considered u r l r , l i  well aft:er.  the rnill~ary 

.. - - 5 v~ilce cviteria were applied. 

Through Congressman Gebhardt, we 
, 

i8 I brought this legal issue to the Commission's 
I 

attention. Questions were asked of the Army at 

20 / your March 7, 1995 hearing in Washington, D.C. 

21 I Here are three  excerpt.^ from the written 

2 4  I of all leased facilities was performed, then they 

2  2 

2 3 

response : 1 
I 

First they said a thorough analysis 1 



stated leased facilities, in general, have low 

military value. Finally, they said the Army's 1 
I 

leaders considered the military value of ATCOM in 
I 

its deliberations. We see no evidence to support 

that statement. 

For the Commission's consideration, 
I 

we offer a sample of four installation charts 1 
I 
I 

presented to the Secretary of the Army for his I 
final closure decision. 

As you can see, each chart has a 

military value assessment box used for 1 

deliberations, except for one, ATCOM. This was 

the case where all 15 leased facilities thzt w e y e  

evaluated by the Army. 

With that, whar are we to conciuae 

about: the fair applicalizion of mili~ary value 

analysis to ATCOM? 

1 The Arriy's own data and their 

responses to this Comm.ission leave little doubt 

that it deviated from the criteria and did not 
i 
I 

evaluate ATCOM's SIMA military value. 

In sum, the Army did not treat I i 
j 

ATCOM or SIMA fairly and equally as clearly I 

required by the law. 



It should be noted here, 

1 Mr. Chairman, that the Army was the only service 

I to take this approach. Both the Navy and the Air 

1 Army's stationing strategy. The Army's 

4 

5 

6 

I recommendation to relocate ATCOM1s functions not 

Force performed military value analysis of each of 

their leased facilities. 

Next I'd like to focus on the 

only contradicts this strategy but actually 

decreases efficiency. Redstone Arsenal, where the 

aviation division is proposed to be relocated, 

does not currently perform any aviation-related 

13 1 func.tions, including R and D ~ : - c ; c u r - e m ~ _ n r  c r  

14 j logistics activity, and, or the other hand. the 

&'my- 2 3 "  3 e ~  t e r  ~.c~:e~ie :r 5 ZL::-- e z ~ r  :c~:cc 

st-at:egy In St. Lauis, which 1s & world center fcr 

the military and civilian aviation industry. 

Numerous businesses that supported 

this industry have located in the 2.5 million 

popul-ation St. Louis metro area and are today 
I 

providing ATCOM, without standing, products and I 

services. 
I 

I 
Moving ATCOM's aviation function to 1 

Redst.one would terminate the efficiency that has I 
I 



been developed and decimate the economic 

relationship currently enjoyed between the Army, 

aviation activities and their suppliers. 

Beyond. Redstone, the Army's 

recommendation to create the national inventory 

control point at Natick, Massachusetts, also 

violates the DOD policy. 

Continuing with the issue of 

efficiency, in 1993 the Army reported ATCOM to be 

one of the most efficient commodity-oriented 

installations ranking higher than three of the 
! 

four proposed installations for current 

As this chart shows, the facility 

cos: per enpioyee is over six cimes g r e a ~ e r  at 

itecistone and 1 ?  simes g:-ea~er at Natick than it is 

at ATCOM, 1800 per person at ATCOM, $11,000 in 

Redstone, $32,000 at Natick. I will come back to 

19 / this issue a bit later. 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

Criterion one, the military value 

addressed is of readiness. If history is any 

indication of future conflicts, aviation is the 

first asset deployed in time of crises. In the 

2 4  I Persian Gulf it was the Army Apache helicopter - 

I 
I 



excuse me - -  which fired the first shot beginning 
I 

our offensive operation. 

ATCOM was instrumental in insuring 

that aviation assets were properly prepared to 

perform their wartime mission. 

We have extensively researched the 

impact this recommendation would have on aviation 

readiness. We can report to this Commission today, 

without hesitation, there will be a severe 

degradation in operational readiness as a result 

of this recommendatio:n. 1 
I 
I 

As thi,s chart indicates, a drop of 

20 percznt in operational readiness is projected, 

flight safety response time would increase by a 

5un5 . - ec  percent, 2nd !;he time requireci to 

reple~ish spare parts would increase by at least 

17 1 12 months. These figures would be compounded by 
- 1 .  ... C .I..CL*I&C_,.. .* . iiT . Î  

18 / the loss of the highly-trained St. Louis work 
1 

force . 

2 0  1 On the conservative side of this 

21 1 issue, it has been est.imated that it would take 
I 

2 2  1 longer than five years to recover if this I 

Can we afford a five-year risk for ' 
2 3 recommendation were to be implemented. 



those commanders responsible for our national 

defense? 
I 

Let me briefly expand on what Mayor 

Bosley mentioned on the work force. They are well 
i 
I 

educated, stable work force with deep roots in the j 

St. Louis community; 30 percent are minority, 47 

percent are women. 

The area is cost-effective with 
! 

regard to salaries, and in that ATCOM salaries are 1 
i 
I 

99,000 below the average figure even used in the i 

COBRA model; furthermore, the St. Louis Defense I 

Adjustment Project recently completed a study of 

McDonnell Douglas' reorganlzatlcn and conc1)~ded 

. - 14 ! that more than 50 percent of those 2ffected d:c 

8 ? spec.:ric j o b s  aC a relocz;cd s;te. The Xzmy cay- 

expect a similar response to the proposed ATCOM 
, I .. .*-'.-A 1.1 . .I 

move. 

I present this slide to document 

the point that the personnel reduction number 

suggested by the Army will result in a 

significantly negative impact on readiness, which 1 

the army has failed to realize. 

This ch.art depicts the Aviation and 



1 employees, primarily civilian, 2,672 personnel 

1 

1 work in these four centers, which is essential to 
! 

Troop Command. Its current strength is 3,268 

fulfilling the assigned missions of command. 

The personnel and their mission in 

the Artic and Wishop (phonetic) Systems have been 

told they'll be transferred in tact. The other 

two are waiting notification. 

There r e  another 596, as you can 

see here in the slide (indicating), personnel 

assigned to the support side of COBRA. The Army 

l2 I states that a total of 1,022 positions will be 

I - 7 13 eliminated when this -elzcaric: Is s r r e z z e ? .  

? 7 

~4 1 SO if a ~ i  5% ssuppcr t  s p a c e s  c o u l d  

ifrcrr;  znE 7 - -  - - - -  - - -  - would have ts b e  czt L L I . ~ D ~ L ~  f r o m  

this organization. 

It's highly doubtful that the 

mission requirements could be performed and 

gaining command without additional full-time 
I 

I highers and/or substantial contracting out to meet 

that mission. 1 
i 

Our conclusion, Mr. Chairman, is no , 

value added from this move; second, implementing 
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us what has changed. 

Next, there are the financial 

figures reported by the Army to the Commission. 

The Army states that its one-time cost to 

reallocate the command would be $146 million and 

another $3.5 million per year to support the move 

at the gaining (phonetic) higher cost 

installations. In addition, it claims to save $46 

million annually and achieve a return on 

investments in three :years. I 
Let's look at the real numbers. It I 

I 

is difficult to understand why in the name of cost , 

(111 
13 1 savings the Army would make a recommendation that 

14 actually increases annual operating costs, but 

1 6  The Army reports that the transfer 

of ATCOMts functions would actually increase total 

base operation support. costs by $3.5 per year. 

This increase in cost comes despite the supposed 

reduction in manpower by 1,022 spaces. 

Further., in our review of COBRA 

data, we uncovered four additional critical costs 

that the Army failed to include. 

These are construction costs for 



relocating SIMA, its automated dat'a processing 
! 

i 
center estimated to be at least $8.1, another $2.5 1 

I 
million to move their ATP equipment, additional i 
construction costs of $21.8 if the Army is to 1 
adhere to the'March 8 #  1995 Army directive to 

i 
I 

terminate the private leases in Huntsville and I 
move those tenants on to the installation itself, I I 

which I will submit, ffor the record, $10 million i 

to relocate the five orphan tenants, as we refer 

to them, that remain at the St. Louis center if 

ATCOM leaves. 

Aggregating these four unreported 

costs, the Arm's claim of 146 million of one-time 

cost is understated by. $42 million. 

This line ( l n a i z a c i n c j j  e x p a n d e d  s;-- 

the poirit regarding the remaining tenants at the 

federal center. 

As GSA will point out in their 

testimony, once ATCOM moves, the federal center 

will have to be closed and the remaining tenants 
i 

relocated. Without question, they will be moved I 
1 

to higher cost privately-owned facilities. i 
Conservatively, this will cost an I 

2 4  1 additional $3 million per year to the U.S. 



taxpayer, an expense the Army did not even 

consider in its calculations. 

Now concerning savings, the Army 

based all of its supposed savings figures on the 

elimination of 1,022 personnel spaces. Those 

savi:ngs are reported to be $47 million per year 

In our actual analysis, however, of the COBRA 

data, we found that the Army's baseline was 

overstated and not reconciled prior to submission. 

Based on the four structure plan I 
I 

that ATCOM is presently implementing, we found I 

that they have already reduced dollars by 178 

- - - .I:%--. personnel since the dkt,  z ~ . - - c  & - - ,  Z E ~ , .  -. -. - 
- .  . ' - F -  - - L -  - ,.- . L. addit~icn, they plzn tc: e--,, , - . _  ,-,= c.zcz3-e~ - -  .. 

- , .. - - , - - - . - ;;; . , .  - -~ ? - - n n , ,  
7 +- spaces ZCY a c ~ t c :  sf : =  - . . . - _  . - a _ -  - - - L  .-,!\A 

By i g n o r i n g  t h i s  fact in t n e  COBKA, 

the Army has actually ov2rstated their personnel 

savings by at least $19 million annually. 

Operetionally, we believe the Army also failed to 
1 

use a reasonable percentage in the calculation of 

the number of support overhead personnel that 1 1 
would be transferred. I 

The Army claimed that less than 10 



rn 
-4 

a, m 
k d a, 
o a, a A k a, 51 U) 
~ ~ a a ,  Q) Id a c r + k  

! z a , c ,  I= 3 -rl a, m 
r d 0 k r d  C  0 1 r l C , r l c l  C  

W k L ,  0 - d r d m u m   ma 
~ k a , r n  m r , - r i c u  0 u', 
- d o L C I k  k k O 7 J X . d I I )  m G k  

a m a )  O - r i a ,  k k , I  0 . C $ a PC 111 O a , ! - l a , >  
h u m 0  a . a , o u r b a , ( a  
U k k  W S U k C )  0 cU UI G 
s o u w  e m w  a 2, a, 0 
a, a 0 O O a ,  m L: .d 
3 Q t W  O U I ~ ~ Q J ( > ~ ~  
0 3 Q C  k c ,  r i d  U i  8 i r - i  

rn 0 rd u A - t i  a LJ !21 cl L J  -4 
JJ -4 a ~ , J J W C  to E 

. - W U d  U C O  c a, G 4 C J  

a o a d  LI .ri u - o o =1 o o o  XI^ 
a, U-! .d a, d U1 U  rO tS' (&I $ 4  m 
h a  I E ~ a , a , a ,  ,-i a, ri dl zo 
k k C  L J B  3 3 c ,  a m r i  ~ J I L I  
a, m . d m  m a d  C  - 1  c ' I  I 
w a r-4 - F: -4 u -4 $* o E -PI 2, o 
m ~ a ~  h - 4  C C) 3 E 3 d TI 
c a d  d r d 3 r - l  k N U 0 t i  

a 0 3 k  d E  a, r n  . m a ) [ +  (6 
k n O a )  r 3 a ) Q ) k J . J  m !-I 61: I J  

c, 3 A C k k  C  a, c, :i LC 0 
E: LJ - ri m a, A a (11 o IU 1) 

a , 0 r 0 0  LQ JJ 0 E E-l : L)  r: 
A E U C  u ~ ~ J U Q )  1 J I 1 td 

E U  rb S r d P k  k 0 
a o m ~ r : - r i  .ri r: , -I 
d u a c  J.J 3 a, i t j  IIJ 12 
7 0) -4 C, +I b' .$ (1) 
0 a, C d r O H a )  LJ ;/\ I '(j 

3 d t n  A a, &I .<I o a, 
s a c .  c, -ri G lil U 

c, m cu 4 m c, c, -4 UJ I m 
G C  c, tn - d C  k tn I LJ 
a 0  - d  C  a 3 0 0  8 C r ,  , [ii 

u r n a g - 4  u - .ri A m -4 o ~4 
k m a r n s  m c l t n a  a, 3 id al 
a , a ) u l Q ) r d  a U 0 3  A (U : 3 
a k g k r n  r n r d k r n  c, m I 0  

rl N m d' KI u, r- co a\ o d cu 4.1 I I I  (1) 

14 rl rl r - l  r-l . t rl 

O C O C C ,  A n 
h -4 k -4 

a a s  a, 
0 c, k c, E 
d k d r d - d  
a , a , d r n 3  3 
E a - d a ,  o 
O X 3 k a  rl 
E a, a, 4 

o w u  rd 
a ~ m  

m 3 -4 -4 . 
LJ '44 U  k 
m m a - r i o  a, 

3 u r n  3 
c 1 - n O a @  Ul a, 
C  C a m 3 
a d 3 m r n  0 
U H a, rn LC 
L{ - m c t n .  
a, k r d U C C  
a1 a, a, d -4 0 

A d 3 3 - 4  
1 ' 1  ri 03 LJ 



property and concluded that it would be 

operationally sound to relocate from leased space 

to government-owned facilities. 

Again, in a brief response, the 

Army stated that restructuring ATCOM provides a 

sound opportunity to relocate from leased space to 1 
! 

government-owned space. 

The flaw in this, however, is that 

this approach fails to look at property in terms I 
I 

of total financial impact on the U.S. taxpayer I 

w 13 , i n s ~ ~ t e  of the GAO's specific 1933 recommendation 

14 / to ~ n e  Congress and the Commission on this very 

- - . , s'dc- ,= " -  - -, a - b L  in ~ h e  Battle Creek, Michigan, BRAC 

. . 
16 5 s r ;  - i - . - - ~ ~ .  :z - 

The point I want to leave you 

with here is that ATCOM is located in a 

government-owned facility. If ATCOM is relocated 1 

onto a military installation, the burden on the 

U.S. taxpayer will be even greater. 

This ch.art (indicating) then 

summa.rizes the cost and the savings data just 

24 addressed. As you can see, if the true figures 1 
I i 
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in unnecessary transfer costs. 

Second, the Army should vacate the 

expensive privately-owned leased facilities that 

the bases currently propose to receive ATCOM 

facilities; third, relocate SIMA with the Young 

building in downtown St. Louis to the St. Louis 

Federal Center. That move would significantly 

lower the lease cost; four, create synergy by 

moving the aviation R & D function to the 

St. Louis Federal Center. 

By the same token, don't destroy 

the synergy that's taken decades to establish 

- .  between ATCOM and numerous x - ~ l a r e c  2-;siness@s 

located in the St. Louis, F?isso~x-i aet~~pcli:zn 

If the A r m y  wanzs zz zsnsoli5s~z 

17 / activities anc reduce the number of installations 

i8 1 in inventory, the entire Natick operation should 

be moved to the St. Louis Federal Center. 

As Army data concludes, Natick is 
i 

2 1  / one of the least efficient commodity-oriented I ! 

installations. In the 1993 BRAC data, it was 

2 3  1 
I 

ranked at the bottom of the list, but, at the same I 
time, Natick is the tenth most expensive facility, 



as 1 noted earlier, 1 7  times more costly than 

ATCOM, to operate. 

Commissioners, we are aware that no 

community wants its base closed and each comes to 

you questioning some aspect of the validity of the 

COBRA model in their particular case. 

We are especially sympathetic to 

your position. When it comes time for you to 

rend.er your difficult decisions, however, in the 

case of ATCOM, the arguments against relocating 

the facility are overwhelming and we believe are 

12 i rebuttable. 

wv - - 
- - 7 5 e y e ' s  I:?: - s ~ n 3 l e  a r ~ u m e n t  used 

- - , - 
i T) <rL,=:32 t h e  6 - z - n ~  leadersnip f CL- relocating ATCOM, 

- 1 _ buy uslng ~ n e  S R A C  process to accomplish this end 

18 is wrong and it doesn't make a good case. 
I 

19 1 We are completely confident the 

faccs we have presented lead to a single and 

irrefutable conclusion, namely, the recommendation ! 
I 

to relocate ATCOM should be categorically 1 

rejected. I 

The real bottom line, the real 
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the Assistant Regional Administrator of BSA. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. WALKER: 

Good morning. We appreciate the 

opportunity to appear before the Base Realignment 

and Closure Commission. First, let me explain why 

the General Services Administration is here today. 

While we work well with the 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

I 

I 
I 
I 

possessing a master's in business administration, I 

with extensive military facilities expertise and i 
1 
I 

performed as deputy director for Facilities I 

Management branch of the U.S. Marine Corp. in 

Washington, D.C., and the Facilities Maintenance 

Department in Penacola, Florida, and in the 

I 
Philippines. He's a graduate of the Industrial 

I 

College of the Armed 1: .orces. I 

Following his presentation, 

Governor Carnahan and I will be pleased to respond I 1 

to any questions you may have, as would 1 

Mr. Walker. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

13 1 CHAIRMAN DIXON: Mr. Fleming, we thank yo= 

14 , 1 for your very excellent presentation, and we a r e  

- -  7 15 pleased and delighted to welcome Thomas n a i ~ s r ,  
i 



1 

executive service for 22 years in career federal 

service, I'm here with full knowledge and support 

of my headquarters. I 

Congress, the community and the Army, we are here 

2 

We recognize the Army has a legal I 

independently as GSA. A career member of the 

operation; however, we sincerely believe that the 

facilities cost is not the issue. 

Together with our staff, we have 

7 

8 

responsibility for over 14 million square feet in 

right to consolidate if they prove a given move 

will result in lower cost and more efficient 

, . 
13 j 92 government-owned f a c i l l t l e s  5 3 C 3  - s l r i v z t e  

IIW I 

- 14 1 sector lease locations in lowz, I V ~ ~ Y ~ S ~ Z ,  KzKszs 

ATCOM, is a first-class facility. It's been 

praised by the public and private sector alike. 

In 1994, this facility won the 

"Suburban Office Park of the Year" award from the 

! 
midwest region of the Building Owners and Managers I 

Association. In that class it had to compete i 
i 
I 

head-on with the best of the private sector. I 

A second award is the International ' 
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perspective. In fact, it will cost the government 

over $140 million in increased facilities expenses 

over the next 10 years. 

GSA will focus on our area of 

expertise. We have isolated all relevant 

facilities costs in an honest and straightforward 

way. 

The rent my agency charges ATCOM 

for space at 4300 Gool3fellow is $9.60 per square 

foot. Rents in other private and public sector 

sites in St. Louis range from $9 to $27 per square 
1 

foot . 

Obviously, the ATCOM rate is at the 

. - l ~ w  e n 2  af ~ h e  range. It's a S a r ~ a i ? .  a u t  :r 

- =. *- .  C f f Z : : s E  :, payins lower rates at l o w e r  locstlons 

- 7 

L- - .. - -  - -  
- - L  =+.xiicx- CSA-owned private sector-leased space 01- 

7 - 
A I army-seccor sites, then out $9.60 rate wouldn'c be , 

16 t h e  Sesc ~ p t i o n .  

19 1 Defense is renting over a half 

million square feet from GSA in two private sector , 
I 

2 1 
2 o  I buildings just outside the base at Redstone. 

2 2  1 They're paying $15 per square foot. If the Army 
! 
i 

has to rent space in private sector buildings in ! I 

Natick, Massachusetts, the cost would be over $20 ! 



2 

3 

On P a g e  1 1 5  o f  t h e  C O B R A  r e p o r t ,  i 

l e a s e  i s  r e n e w e d ,  5 0 0 , 0 0 0  s q u a r e  f e e t  o f  s p a c e  i n  

Monmouth,  New J e r s e y ,  w i l l  g o  o v e r  f o r  $20 p e r  

4 

6 ( n u m b e r s  s t a t e  t h a t  t h e  f a c i l i t i e s  c o s t s  a r e  h i g h e r  i 

s q u a r e  f o o t .  

1 The r e p o r t  l i s t s  f a c i l i t i e s  c o s t s  i 

7 

8 

a t  t h e  p r o p o s e d  r e l o c a t i o n  s i t e  t h a n  t h e y  a r e  i n  

S t .  L o u i s .  

l2  1 T h a t  i s  a  n e t  i n c r e a s e  o f  $ 3 . 4  m i l l i o n  a  y e a r .  

1 0  

11 

I w i l l  p a u s e  to c l a r i f y  t w o  points 

a t  t h e  r e l o c a t i o n  s i t e s  a t  $ 1 1  m i l l i o n  a  y e a r .  

ATCOM p a y s  $ 7 , 6 0 0 , 0 0 0  a  y e a r  a t  4300  G o o d f e l l o w .  

1 4  / r a i s e d  r e g a r d i n g  t h e s e  n u m b e r s .  F i r s t ,  ATCOM1s 

. -  
15 , annual r e n ~  i s  $10 m i i i i o n .  The 5 7 . 5  m x l i i o n  

i 
? r 1 6  j r l g u r e  i s  a r r i v e d  a t  by  d e d u c t i n s  1 2 0 , 0 3 0  s q u a r e  

1 7  / f e e t  f o r  t h e  D e f e n s e  Mega C e n t e r  a n d  1 2 0 , 0 0 0  f e e t  

18 1 f o r  DFAS, n e i t h e r  o f  w h i c h  w o u l d  a c c o m p a n y  them to 

l9 i R e d s t o n e .  $ 7 . 6  m i l l i o n  r e f l e c t s  t h e  r e n t  w h i c h  

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

w o u l d  b e  e x c l u s i v e  t o  t h e  move.  
j 

S e c o n d ,  t h e  $ 1 1  m i l l i o n  f i g u r e  f o r  i 

f a c i l i t i e s  a t  t h e  r e l o c a t i o n  s i t e  i n c l u d e s  RPMA 1 
a n d  BOS c o s t s .  I ' m  n o t  c e r t a i n  i t  i n c l u d e s  f u l l  

i 
I 

r e p a i r s  r e l a t e d  t o  t h e  BMAR a s  I d o  n o t  h a v e  



access to that information; however, GSA rent does 

include those expenses. 

The net lncrease of $3.4 million a 

year drives the 10 year total up by $34 million. 

These figures are straight from the COBRA report. 

On top of that, the COBRA report proposes spending 

$58,000,000 on MILCON at Redstone. 

In addition, those costs are even 

higher than they appear. You have to take into 

account that the St. Louis ATCOM annual facility 

cost is housing 1066 more people than Huntsville 

and doing it at 70 percent of the cost. Adjusting 

I 

(llY 1 3  
. . - +- = for the change in personnel and 2 : ~ n e -  c - s z  - h _  

14 I annual facility cost per persar is S l . e i 0  ncr 

15 person at Gocdfellow anc $3,5:4 ~ 5 -  - i- - - A -  5 - -  - - , - &  ..-... 
I 

mzin relocation site. 

There is a major cost element i e f c  

out of the COBRA model. The cost for SIMA 

facilities was left off both sides of the 

equation. There were :no savings listed for rent 
I 

they are paying in St. Louis and no costs listed I 
I 
1 

for facilities at the relocation site. SIMA is 
j 

paying GSA $3 million per year for 148,000 square I 

feet in the Robert A. Young building in downtown 



1 would - -  if they were relocated 

There are two alternatives to SIMA 

at the relocation site. One is to construct a new 

facility to house their administrative offices and 

high technology computer center. GSA has 

performed an engineering study based on SIMA's 

current requirements. The price tax for MILCON at 

Redstone for a SIMA requirement is estimated to be 

$36 million. This amount does not include 

maintenance and operation expenses. 

The second alternative would 

13 require a ~ ~ i v a t e  sector lease location. Based cn 

14 i SIMP-'s current mix of space, GSA estimates that 

- - ... - -'= - =  >- - .  - - i--- - . . L < , V V - _  ri- - E I - Z  r c . z t  [,,:c--L-z , - 5; azr square 

- 7 - - - . .  - 
15 ~ o o c  LY- . t i ~ z z s - \ 7 : - - z .  Tz 3 : .  LC:-.is G S k  is charging 

! 
17 ; SIMA $19.95. Even at these rates, the private 

i 
18 / sector least would likely be the most 

I 
I cost-effective alternative. Our totals will assume , 

selection of this alternative. 

The Clinton Administration and the I 
i 

Congress have directed that all federal agencies 

strive to define ways to secure the lowest costs 

on behalf of the taxpayers. That challenge 



requires us to investigate both the private sector 1 
l 

and other federal agencies for services where they 

are most cost-effective. GSA has provided quality 

product at the lowest cost available. It is not 

necessarily a bargain for the Army to own their 

own space. 

Some would say the solution would 

be to turn 4300 Goodfellow over to the Army. We I 
have had discussions exploring such an action . I 
Three reasons make it impractical. 

First, because of GSA's revolving 

accounts, the Army would have to transfer over $30 

mill:-os to assume ownership of the complex. 

Second, there are other non-Defense 

- , e r i ~ : - z s  - s c a r e d  at the f acilicy. Traditionally, 

, - .  . ~ n e  : - r m : 7 ' s  fzclilcies structure and mission do nor; 

e a s ~ i y  support other tenants. 
I 

And, finally, GSA has provided a 

more cost-effective facilities program at 
, 

Goodfellow than any other Army for GSA location of i 
which I am aware. Their costs could actually I 

increase if they were to assume ownership. We do 

not believe we would be doing Defense or the 

I 
I 

taxpayers any favors by transferring ownership. 



I 
There is a continuing misconception i 

1 

I 

I and inaccurate. This is not a leased facility. I 
I 

I 

2 

3 

4 

1 repeat. This is not a leased facility. This is a 

which needs to be addressed. The reference to i 
lease cost at 4300 Goodfellow is simply 

incorrect. This lease terminology is misleading 

1 government-owned complex. In terms of taxpayer ! 
I 

The 1993 BRAC Commission previously 1 
I 

addressed this issue in the Defense Logistics 1 

8 

9 

l2  1 Agency case in Battle Creek, Michigan. They 

interest, there are no differences between a GSA 1 
I 
I 

asset and a DOD asset. I 
I 

13 ' concluded t h ~ t  the costs to GSA and all governmen: 

14 ' assets should be included for the true impact tc 

13 5e accul-acely assesset. 
I 

7 , -  , 
L C  , In che czse zf Sattie ,Creek, this 

i 

further analysis supported retention of that 

facility. We believe 4300 Goodfellow is exactly 

the same situation. 

To really understand the physical 

! 
implications of an ATCOM relocation, I would like 

you to see our exhibit of Goodfellow Center. This 1 
! 

is a government complex comprised of six major 

buildings providing 1.4 million square feet of 

. - .  .- I((;; . ! , , . . . . .  . . . . -  ,-- , , -:, 7 I ; :  ! '  



rentable space (indicating). ATCOM, represented 

1 in red, is the anchor tenant. They encompass 

I nearly 80 percent of available space. Their 

1 departure would devastate the financial viability 

1 of the entire complex. The facility would cost 

1 more to operate than it brings in. While we could 

I mitigate some of the operating expense, we cannot 

1 completely offset the deficit. 

Our second alternative is back fill 

the vacant space with other tenants. As you can 

I see, massive vacancy presents a tall order. At 

l2 I this time we don't see a viable large scale tenant 

' 2  I _  i , capable of reversing rhe revenue versrs t:>:~enst 

14 1 eguar.ion. Our asset managers w a i l  d be 15ft v,-t?k 

15 ' the common sense eecision za rr 'sv~ r:--z ~ c m a i n i c ~ z  
i 

d 

Is' rc'  . tenants and dispose of the com2;ex. inls impacr 

was ignored by the COBRA report reports. 

We estimate it would cost the 

taxpayers a one-time expense of $10 million to 

relocate and prepare space for the five remaining 
I I 

Goodfellow tenants. We would like to remind the 

I BRAC Commission that two of those five tenants are I 

I 
Defense entities with very expensive and very I 

specialized space requirements. 



The rent value provided to the five 

remaining tenants is made possible by the 

economies of scale at the complex. The $9 per 

square foot bargain could not be duplicated again 

by the smaller requirements. Our analysis 

indicates the rent for Goodfellow orphans would 

increase by $3 million per year. 

Over the last 10 years, the 

government has investced nearly $150 million to 

modernize and mechanize this facility. The 

buildings and the site were custom fitted to ! i 
ATCOM's evolving missions. As I indicated the low 

, - P r - - ~  -L rzte does not indicate 2. cut-rate facility. 

- -, We know that r-exihility is 

? - -.-- .- - - -  - -  - , - -  - 7-, - - -  - .  
,, - -  3 ;;r z.;:- G ~ Z E ~ - S S  , : i ~ e i i t s .  

- -  - -  
4 3 0 ? ,  S o o c r ~ ~ L o i v  z c Q  t ! z e  associzted area allows 

? - uniq.~c ziexibiiity to an anchor tenant. 

The six buildings and an additional 

300 square feet of defense property at 4800 

Goodfellow can be configured for any changes to 

ATCOM's requirements. The property at 4800 1 

Goodfellow could be retrofitted and rented to the , 
military at the same $9.60 rate they are paying 

here. 
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complex only the build a brand new one for $58 

million. 

The SIMA move would result in a net 

facilities increase of $1.3 million a year at the 

relocation site. That would be $13 million over 

ten years. 

If you add those numbers, you are 

left with the true 10-year impact of the ATCOM 

move from a facilities perspective. If this is 

about real estate, numbers clearly indicate that 

it's a greater taxpayer value for defense to 

remain in St. Louis. 
I 

7 -  I 
A I From a strictiy facilities 

I 
14 / perspective, the relozation of SIMA and ATCOM will 

15 cost $145 million over a ten year perloc. -. inis, 
I 

- I 16 , cf c ~ u r s e ,  is a higher number than thac presented 

to C3mmissioners Dixon and Kling in St. Louis on 

April 1st. The additional cost L-eflects the 

inclusion of SIMA in our analysis. 

4300 Goodfellow is truly a 

government asset. The cost to operate and 

maintain this facility is a real bargain for 

ATCOM, as is SIMA space in the Robert A. Young 

building. 



We realize the Army may disagree 

j 
with our figures. My staff and I have honestly I 

tried to isolate the realistic facilities cost as 

best we can. Luckily( this Commission will have 

the opportunity to verify data from all concerned i 
parties. We are confident our calculations will 

I 

i 
! 

stand the scrutiny of this review. 

We thank you for your time and 
i 

consideration. I 

I CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, we thank you very much I 
I 
: 

for that very fine presentation, Mr. Walker, and i 
I 

on behalf of Commissioner Kling and myself who 

- - - -  - - spen:. a S a~urday a f t e r - n o ~ n  w:tk zi- - . . . -L  

St. Louis. 

. - . . ,. - - \he tnar:..h: -:L, 2 . -  =C: I  -~::- -z. : ,  - A -  

- .  zf f e_c i ,  k - 2 ~  beex t - ,wc  -,-,--- -- - - , - 7- u x . ~ ~ ; n -  - - -  - 
b c- , - - - - -  , , L , c L . l ~ n s .  - 

Now we have some time for a Q and 

A. A.s I indicated earlie- to the Illinois group, 

there very rarely are any questions from the 

Commissioners, because we all do the visitations, 
! 

but I think General Robles may have some 

questions, and I want to recognize the 

distinguished Commissioner, General Robles. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, Mr. Chairman 



18 1 sewer, so thst, for the record, we know exactly 

19 1 and get this permit issue on the table so there's 
I 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

My question is directed to you, Governor 

Carnahan. You may have these numbers at your 

fingertips. 

As you know, one of the central 

issues in relocating .the chemical defense training 

facility at Fort Leonard Wood are a lot has been 

said and written and speculated. You told-us that 

two permits had been granred recently - -  

GOVERNOR CARNAHAN: That's correct. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: - -  and one was just 

recently released. 

l2 i Could you just further clarify, 

13 ' L - first e5 zil, are those t h ~  oxly , n r e e  permits 

. . .  . 14 i - ?euuired tc move r h a t  f a c l ~ : C y  and operate that 

- - - .-. - . - .  - 
A d - -  a: k c - _  L fonay:  \ ( r ,sa a:-;3 : s ? c = l l d i y ,  what 

- < 
Lr. k l n z  ef cerp. i ;s?  A r e  L n e s e  esnst;-actiori ?ermi~s? 

17 Operarions permits? Are they a b o u ~  water or 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

no more speculation ahlout whether the permits will ' 

or will not be granted and whether the permits can , 1 
I 

be accomplished in time to move the facility? 

GOVERNOR CARNAHAN: I like to be permitted to 
i 

call the director of our Department of Natural I 

I 

i 



Resources. You may wish to swear him if that's 

part of your procedure. I think he could be much 

more precise than I. 

(Witness sworn.) 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: And, sir, would you 

state your name and address. 

DIRECTOR SHORR: My name is David Shorr. I'm 

I 

12 I DIRECTOR SHORR: To answer your question, I 

- - - - WY.. Commissioner, thr'ee permits are required by 

4- - 14 Lne C i c y  of Missouri: A permit for air 

8 

9 

10 

11 

Director of the Department of Natural Resources. 

My address is 200 Jefferson Street, Jefferson, 

Missouri. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you. 

I 
I CHAIRMAN DIXON: I thank the general for ! 

- - - - - zz-str-z::s:- 53- _he ( C D T F ,  wnlch 1 s  zhe Chemical 

- - 
L >ecc~zaK:nzz:on Training Facility; a water permit 

17 for the base, and a permit for the smoke school, 

18 ' which is going - -  which was issued as a PSD permit 
! 

19 1 application to significantly deteriorate the air 
I I 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

around the area of Fort Leonard Wood. So there's i 
I 

three permits required a hazardous waste permit is 

required for the thirty-fourth thousand time. 

Okay. Any other questions? 



pursuing this. 

You are all on notice, and 

incidentally, we do not prejudge what we will do 

with respect to this conflict between the states 

and Missouri. That's still a question for us to 

resolve at some future date, but we put you on 

notice that the State of Alabama has suggested 

that we'll not be able to be permitted adequate 

time. 

Our counsel is Madelyn Ceden 

(phonetic). As you know, I'll put all of you on 

notice, put you all on. notice that we would be 

reluctant to act should it come down to a  decision 

that in your favor if we were of t h e  opinlon c h a t  

ha6   no^ b e e n  adequately pernltted. You a r e  aware 

o f  t h a t ?  

GOVERNOR CARNAHAN: Yes, we are. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: There's another question I 

believe from Commissioner Wendi Steele. Have we 

concluded with the distinguished cabinet member? 

(No verbal response.) 
1 

Commissioner Kling? 1 
COMMISSIONER KLING: You stated - -  I just I 

, 
want to understand. You are saying that the 



permits will be, one, it will be for the 

1 construction and, two, for the operation or do we 

I have to get something different? 

DIRECTOR SHORR: In Missouri, under Missouri 

Law, a permit to construct under current law is 

all that's required under the CDTF. That permit 

was issued yesterday. 

COMMISSIONER KLING: Will allow after 

construction that will allow the operation? 

DIRECTOR SHORR: Correct. 

COMMISSIONER KLING: I do want to again 

suggest Madelyn Ceden is now working in the back 

of the room. She was elsewhere cn kusiness f c -  

14 the Commission, but you do know that counsel fcu 

15  he Cl~mmisslon it's 7~er) r  :mpera-,;ve , 2. 

1 
16 ! legal. opinioc from ner.? And we do n: prejudge 

this. I ' n  anxious to make that clear. IE's only 

imperative with respect to a training questior, in 

the northern tier and your permit question that 

the procedural matters be adequately addressed. 

DIRECTOR SHORR: Chairman Dixon, my job is 

protecting the environment of the State of 

Missouri. My job is not to issue permits. If 

there was a facility that could not do what 
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operating the facility: One is GSA to operate it 

and charge what we call "rent," in this case is 

being used I guess against us. 

The second would be for us to 

delegate the facility to the Department of 

Defense . 

We discussed that previously with 

ATCOM for years and they weren't interested. In 

fact, they were talking to us about operating 

price support prior to just getting on the B R A C  

list. We thought we could operate it more 

efficiently than they could. 

The last - -   he ?sst l s s l l e  LS : Z  

transfer the property i n  t z t a l  ZE = h e  3 e p a ~ t z 2 z z  

of Defense, and the w ~ y  the 9~ocecux-e works at 

present is they would have to pay us the value of 

the p r o p e r t y  because the c o s t  of t h e  way t h e  

Property Act works and the price is somewhere 

between 30, $40 million 

COMMISSIONER STEELE: Again, just sort of a 
I 
I 

common sense question, and may end up with a legal 

answer, if the department can access property at 
1 
I 
I 
I 

other federal agencies below cost or at, in some 

cases, zero, would it not be logical at the end of 



1 all of that good stuff? Would it make sense to 

1 

I not allow the department to also receive 

the COBRA model to work out financial fees, and 

4 

5 

property? 

MR. WALKER: Not in this particular case 

6 

7 

lo  1 Administration in this particular complex, other 

because there are other defense entities in this 

complex. This is not a strictly defense complex. 

8 

9 

The Department of Agriculture's there, Department 

of Veteran Affairs, there's the Social Security 

I 
17 coulc receive t h a t  p r c p e r c y  zt no cost as the 

j 

18 / department does? 
I 

l9 / MR. WALKER: The Office of Management and 

2o I Budget is taking a long-standing position if one I 

11 

12 

federal agency transfers property to another 
I 

than the Department of Defense. 

COMMISSIONER STEELE: I suppose the same 

22 1 federal agency that the federal agency receiving i 

2 3  I the property pay the fair market value for the ! 
I 

I I 

2 4 property. That's the answer to your question. 



Office of Management and Budget has 

a right in this particular case to supercede that, 

as does the United States Congress, if they so 

desire. That's the way the procedure works. 

COMMISSIONER STEELE: So it's lowers the cost 

to the taxpayer, except as it affects that 

situation? 

MR. WALKER: We don't think it lowers the 

cost to the taxpayer for the military to operate 

it. We are operating it, basically cost $9.60 a 

square foot. 

I spent 16 years with the 

13 mil i t: a r l r  . T h e y  can't o p 3 ~ a t e  t h e  fzcility still 

14 ~ n y  cheeper than ws czc 

- - - - - '',,,K,-T C z - ' ' ' 7 - . - .  1 - ' L \ L , f i .  STEELZ : - 
.,I !1 a v . Thank you v 2 r y  

- r 

A b 
-.- ,- ,- 
L ; !  L. L, - A  . 

17 CHAIRMAN 3IXON: I thank my distinguished 
I 

18 1 colleague. Thank you, Commissioner Steele. 

l9 I That concludes the Missouri 
I 

testimony. We appreciate very much your excellent 
I 

21 / presentation. Irve been advised by counsel that, 

in fact, no federal permits are required and that 

Missouri has full authority, and so when Missouri 

24 ~ has fully satisfied counsel, and we have that in I 
i I 



writing from counsel, we'll then be free to make a 
I 

I 
judgment call. We thank you all. 

Now, Ladies and Gentlemen, we are 

now ready to begin a p e r i ~ d  set aside for public 

comment. Our intention is to try to insure that 

all opinions on the recommendations of the 

secretary affecting these states are heard. 

We have assigned them 30 minutes 

for this period. We ask persons wishing to speak 

to sign up before the hearing began and they have 

done so by now. 

We have also asked them to limit 

their comments to two minutes, and we'll ring a 

bell at the end of that time. Piease stop wneri 

y o u r  ~ w o  minutes are ~ p .  Written tes~imony of any 

length i s  welcome by the Commission at any time in 

chis process. 

If all those signed up to speak 

would raise your right hands, I will now 

20 j administer the oath. There should be Mayor John I 
Bellcoff, Welsow Hagnauer, Melvin C .  Wilmsmeyer, 

2 2  I Franz Kraintz, Jerry Hol t , Steve Haring, Ken 

2 3  i Valant, and you are all here. 1 

2 4  ! Would you all raise your right I 



hands. 

(Witnesses sworn.) 

PRESENTATION 

3 

BY 

MAYOR BELLCOFF: 

Mayor John Bellcoff? 

1 Good morning. My name is John 
I 

i 
! 

1 Bellcoff and I'm the Mayor of the City of 

9 1 Madison. Thank you for the opportunity to address I 
I 

the Commission on a recommendation to close the 

Melvin Price Support Center. I 

The Department of Defense's 

recommendation to close the housinc l c c z t e ?  2: :he 

(YY I 
14 j Melvin Price Support Center doesn't zake s e z s ~ .  I: 

- ... - 
A d  

I 
doesnrt maKe secse ~n c e - m s  of C c i l a - s  a n d  :z 

1 doesn't make sense in terms of military families. 16 

The recommendation is based on the 

Price Supporc Center's relationship with ATCOIV.  . 

Eight-three percent of the housing is not occupied 

by ATCOM, furthermore, there's a waiting list for 
I 

I 
housing at Price that would remain even if all 

I 

ATCOM personnel were removed from the list. 

Acc0rdin.g to the secretary of 

defense, housing is critical to maintaining the 



readiness of the military. It is also a key factor 

in recruitment and retention efforts. I 

I hope you will retain the military 

housing at Price. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, we thank the 

distinguished mayor of Madison for his fine 

remarks. 

Welsow Hagnauer, the distinguished I 
i 

chairman of the County Board of Madison County. I 

PRESENTATION I 

CHAIRMAN HAGNAUER: 

i4 
. - 

Gv. ,. - ,- - 2 - - ,- - t h a n k :  you f c r  t h e  eccert.:z:r;- - .. z: - I - + ' I = . -  --.-.-- - _. - .. 

1 - ., - . 
i 3 your Commissicn, an2 , n a v e  a s:-:2-= s :z remez t  1 ' ~  

- .  
i 6 ~ : k e  zo reac. 

17 i I like :he Commission to note ~ n a t  

the people of Madison C ~ u n t v  do nat want the Price 

Center closed. General Griffith has described why 

the Department of Defense's recommendation was 
i 

flawed. I want to explain to you what the economic 1 
I 
i 

impact of closing the Price Center would be on the 

! 
families that depend on that center. 

In Madison County, we have more 



i retired with fixed incomes and dependent upon the 

1 than 31,000 veterans. Many of those veterans are I 

7 > 
i ~i Thank >,-an, Mr. C h a  i ~ m 3 . c .  

. - n T - 7  7 -  - -  .- - - 7 - - -  k k  SX?:C,1.:: I 1 disty Inguisnea 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

1 I 

1 3  

17 M z i v ~ r :  13. Wiimsmeyer? 
I 

i8 I Mr. Wilmsmeyer, we are delighted to have you here. 
, 

19 I 
I 

! 
PRESENTATION 

j 

commissary and base exchange for food and 

clothing . 

The Price Center is cited for 

11,000 reservists, all of whom live in our local 

communities. In light. of increasing dependence on 

reservists by the military, they deserve our 

continued support. . 

In the interest of the veterans who 

served and the reservists who continue to serve, I 

BY 

MR. WILMSMEYER: 

Thank you. Appreciate the 

A ... , ask chat you give them the support that they 
1 

7 -. 
A 3 dese-ve. R s e p  the Pr;ce C e z c e r  o p e n .  

23 1 opportunity to speak to this Commission. 

My name is Melvin Wilmsmeyer and 



I'm commissioner with the Tri-City Regional Port 

District in Granite City, independent, Illinois. 

We are located next to the Melvin Price Support 

Center. Thank you for the opportunity. 

The location of the Price Center is 

unique in the U.S. I know of no military 

installation with access to air, water, ground, 

pipeline and rail transportation centrally located 

in America. 

We tru1.y are at America's 

crossroads, located ju.st a few miles from the 

12 1 gateway to the west St. Louis. The strategic 

13 location and infrastructure of -he p D r t  has been 

14 i recognized by our clients, &-DM, Naticnal Steel and 

- - , - - - o = h e r s ,  whc need products efficiently and 

: 5 ? c o n o r . : c z l l y  zransported via the Missourl River 

.. - 
- ;  and g r a u n a  and rarl transportation, use our 

I 

16 I service. 

19 As a commissioner, with a major 
I 

24 / strategic location. 

20 , inland port, I must emphasize that this location 

2 1 

2 2 

is one of the best in the nation. Our customers 

have some of the most successful businesses in the I 

2 3  I world. They recognize the significance of this I 



I 

I hope that this Commission will 
I 

recognize its importance to the defense of our 
I 

nation. Thank you. I 
I 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: 'Thank you, Mr. Wilmsmeyer. I 
Mr. Franz Kraintz? I 

M R .  KRAINTZ: Thank you. I 
I 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Good morning. 
I 
I 

i 

PRESENTATION 
! 

i 
BY 

MR. KRAINTZ: 

Good morning. Thank you, 

Mr. Chairman and Commissioners. My name is Franz 

. . Kraintz, Director of Economic Develop~.e-t w l c h  t h e  

City of Granite City. 

On behalf of Mayor Ronald Self an5 

citizens Granite appreciate the 

opportunity to discuss the economic impact :he 

closure of the Charles Melvin Price Support Center 

will cause in the surrounding communities. 

Charles Melvin Price Support Center 
I 
! 

recommended for closure is adjacent to and partly 

within the City of Granite City. 

2 3  I Granite City is categorized as an I 

older industrial-based community of approximately 



family income is now lower than county, state and 

national levels. 

It's estimated that ATCOM and the 

Price Support Center employs 300 residents in the i 

1 

2 

Granite City area. The Price Support Center itself 
I I 

1 
I 

33,000 persons. Over the last several decade, the 
j 

city lost 25 percent of its population, and median 
I 
I 

has an annual payroll of $4 million and bids $35 I 

million in local procu.rement contracts. The 

incomes and salaries purchase homes, cars and 
I 
I 

other goods and services helping support the 

business community throughout Granite City and the 

- - 
surrounding area. The tit\. I=SE-- C - 2 - s c  - z C  ;zSE 

substantial prof its an?. s a l e s  E E > :  - - l - c - - . - -  - - . . - l - r z =  

Z r :  sun ; ,  o. c;r!c,iz EC;;;GT;- v::tn z n e  

loss of z h e  Support e x - ,  an eccnon-.LC ~ ~ p a c z  

will reverberate throughout t h e  community. Once 

closed, let's not forget the base's outs~anding 

attributes, central loc:ation, transportation, 

infrastructure, and the natural resources that I 

i 
draw from it will be difficult to replace once 

surrendered. 1 i 
The Support Center has served its I 

country well within the past 50 years and can 



serve tomorrow's military in terms of readiness, 

flexibility and capability. 

The BRAC Commission will see to it 

that it remains open and continue to be a vital 

mission of the Army. 

On behalf of the mayor, who could 

not be here today, I'd. like to submit his written 

testimony for the record, if it pleases the 

Chairman, and I like to thank you for your 

attention. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 

Mr. Kraintz, and the mayor's comments will be , 

reproduced in the 2-eccrd and given to the folks c n  

the stand. 

My. ;e.-- - 2. .- 1- hol:? 

?RESEKTR.T  I SN 

BY t 

MR. HOLT: 

Thank you, sir. I'm a member of 
I 
I 

che staff or the Committee to Save Savanna and 

SADA/USDACS Task Force, and recently I retired. 

As such, I like to - -  I reviewed 

the COBRA data and the study provided to the BRAC, 

but cost is not included in COBRA for relocating I 



ammunition assets from the three depots scheduled 

to close, which is approximately 450,000 short 

turns, has been ignored it appears to be. 

In past experience from Pueblo 

(phonetic), Wingate and Navaho appears to be 

seriously underestimated, which results in other 

operations of monies from the IOC being spent to 

accomplish the closure. 

I would like to encourage the BRAC 

Committee to challenge these costs, which could be 

verified by reviewing closure costs for those 

installations. 

CF2i IRMP.N DIXON: Thank you 1-ery much, 

\ !-:Qlt. 

Mr. Steve Harlng? 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. HARING: 

Good morning. I'm Steve Haring, 

the president of the Savanna Chamber of Commerce. 

The chamber of commerce has stood side by side and 

has played an active role with the local Save the 

Depot Committee from Savanna. 

We urge the BRAC Commissioners and 



I stated today, as well as our written report. 

I When you read our report, the 

1 committee addressed several errors in the COBRA 

1 fact-findings, such as our figures show potential 

1 costs of 185 million to move ammunition, 

1 potentially 57 million in construction costs to 

8 1 move just the use of a particular operation, 

I potentially 14 million in housing costs that would 

lo I have to be absorbed when moving employees. It's a 

I potential 400 million total cost avoidance would 

l2 / be realized if the Savanna Army D ~ P O ~ / U S D A C S  

I 13 1 remains in tact z i t  Savanna. 
I 
I i4 , If the Army depot could 122. wczld 

15 be properly funded and m ~ v e d  to 2. Tier 2 base 

16 ! status, we believe that the Department of Defense 
I 

17 and other government agencies would be shown that 

2o I The Savanna Depot and USDACS has 

18 

19 

21 1 the people, the technology, the will, and the area 

it could be more cost-effective and operating more 

efficiently. 

22 1 community support, and we thank you for the 

23 I opportunity to present our case here today. 

I CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, we thank you very much. 



BY 

MR. VALANT: 

Thank you, sir. I have a very 

brief statement to make. 

I'm a resident of Iowa and I'm a 
I , 

member of an elderly group that put the ammunition i 
I 

information together as it appears in your report. 

You heard our Ms. Stott address the 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

I 

Senator Ken Valant? 

I 
MR. VALANT: Senator and Gentlemen and I 

I 
I 
I 

Ladies, I appreciate the honorarium. I'm not a 

senator. My name is Ken Valant. I i 
CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, I don't know why we I 

gave you that title. 1 
I 

(Laughter. ) I 

MR. VALANT: I certainly appreciate it. I 
I 
I 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: I'll tell you one thing. I i 
was one and it doesn't make you any different kind 1 

1 
of a person. I'm delighted to have you here. 

Ken, we want to make your testimony, and don1- 

13 I start tne timer. I don't w a ~ :  r: ._, v 2 T - e  - -  - -  - - - '  - .  u G  

I i4 , for nv speech. 

15 , 
- - Start SI -~~. : - ,  IJ.:-. U & L E Y ~ Z .  

16 PRZSEKTATI 



economic impact speaking to two counties in 

Illinois. I point out to you that there is a 

supplemental and sympathetic i-mpact economically 

across the river into Iowa. We haven't been able 

to put the numbers together. We expect to put 

them on to you as soon as we can. 

We anticipate working with the 

University of Northern Illinois so that our 

information will be in alignment with the 

methodology they use. We expect to do this very 

soon. 

I 
And I also wanc to say that we 

received from the offices of Senator Grassley, our 

wlth Cangressrnan Jlrn Ii;ssen. Those people have 
1 

i 8 expressed a very cordiai welcoming for our 

I 
efforts. Thank you very much. I 

1 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, I thank you, 

Mr. Valant, and you folks have used up a little 

less than your time, and we thank you for that. 

The folks from ATCOM had asked for ! I 
I 

15 at one minute each. I understand they want two i 



more. We would grant an additional minute each 

for the other two for a total of 17 at one minute 

each, and if they would all come up here and just 
I 

begin in order and the timer will allow each one 

one minute. There will be 17. 

May I say to the timer, and let's 

wait until all the distinguished ladies and 

gentlemen advocating ATCOMts retention all get up 

here, because I think from a time standpoint it 

will help us to keep within the framework of what 

we have available. 

i2 i Are you all up here in front now, 

JV 
7 7 - 3 Ladies and Gentlemen? Please go in whatever order 

- /, - -i you woula  refer. I'm sorry I don't havz a list. 

- - ... - - - I- s n e r e  2 l:s: fez- z n e  Chair? 

- - c (Document tendered.) 

Ali right. Then if I may, go ahead 

Mr. Excuse me. Would you all raise your right 

hands. I keep forgett-ing about this. Where's 

my - -  here it is. Would you all raise your right 

hands. i 
(Witnesses sworn.) 

Thank you. 

Mr. Carl Bearden? 



PRESENTATION 

BY 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Members of 

3 MR. BEARDEN: 

8 1 government can count the ATCOM move as a real 
I 

5 

6 

7 

I count. 

the Commissiorl. I'm Carl Bearden. I'm chairman 

of the St. Charles County Council. As a member of 
i 

local government, I question how the federal I I 
lo  1 ATCOM does operate in a government I 

l2 I that we are leasing from a private developer, 

11 

13 / who's moving to an existing federal facility, but  

owned-facility, but we are operating a building ! 

14 it's not the case with ATCOM. In fact, the move 

- - - 
A d  I 1 s  goins 2 9  cost  he caxpayer rnonzy.  

I 

I 
15 i I know local government can'r pi&!- 

! 

/ tnat kind of shell game and get away with it and 1 

I do think the federal government can't either. We 

all want to eliminate waste, but they can't be 

/ fooled by false accounting tricks any longer. We 

I are really in cost savings. They're not really I 

saving. If this move is any example of the cuts i 
we can expect from Washington, we are all in 

( trouble. I urge you to remove ATCOM from the base 
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1 boots away. It's just not fair. Thank you. 

1 

2 

center? We ask people to pull themselves up by 

their bootstraps, and now we are taking their 

4 

5 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: 'Thank you, Ms. Thompson, and 

may the record show t:hat your distinguished County 

6 

7 

8 

PRESENTATION 

Executive, Buz Westfall, has met with us, and 

presented his case to us, and Mayor Freeman 

Bosley's office at great length and we are 

9 

10 

MR. A T C E I S O N  : 

indebted to you as well. 

George Atchison? 

- i 
A ir Mr. Chalrrnan, Commissioners, good i 

- < ,- - 
X,," (+=:: - - u 2s z zcnc?rEzt Missouxia::. - ,... ,-,:2!1te,5 with the ~ 

- 7 7  possibility cf the jo5s of econo~~ic development 
i 

18 i that may be transferred to us from Fort McCall, 1 
I 

however, I come to express some concerns and 

20 ! information that I believe would be of value to 

21 you. 

I have been told that the previous 

2 3  1 commission had told the army that they would need 

24 the necessary permits prior to the move and the 



permit thing seems to have become discussed here I 

think sometime, depending upon who you are talking 

to, but I may have some reservations as to whether 

the permits are all in tact or not. 

The only thing I can say about that 

with the permit - -  process of obtaining permits 

has been somewhat questionable at best. The 

Endangered Species Act, Section 7, requires the 

Army to consult with the U.S. Fish and Wild Life 

Service, and if any species would be in jeopardy 

to-date, the Army has done nothing to address the 

impact of endangered - -  

- -. - 2XAIRKAN DIXON: I ' r r  sorry, sir. Your time is 

- - - 
A u )-DL were  g o i n g  co allow me two minutes. 

- 7 
A 1 ! CEAIRMAN DIXON: No, sir. Place your 

I 

18 statement in the record. Thank you very much. 

Mr. Jim Cunningham. 

PRESENTATION 

MR. CUNNINGHAM: 

Always have trouble. Senator and 

2 4  1 distinguished C o m m i ~ s ~ o n e r s ,  my name is Jim 1 
1 



Cunningham. I'm president of the National 

Federation of Federal Employees, Local 405, ATCOM 

After having been given stacks of 1 
I 

charts, documentation, figures and proposals, it 

becomes increasingly hard to present you with 

i 
I 

something that you haven't heard or have not been 

made aware of. 

For this reason, 1/11 use the short 1 
time allotted to me to try to impress upon you to 

the criticality of the close scrutiny and 

examinat-ion of information which you have been 

I 
provided. 

I know you have already realize2 

14 / the value and significance of ATCOM, an 

i5 , organization which has ~c equal ihro~ghout 211 of 
I 

l6 , DOD, and we have supplied you with the means of 
I 
I 

/ methodology and suppo:rt to preserve the agency of 

excellence. 

I Take the time, go the extra mile, 

20 make that extra telephone call and the effort will 

t 

surely pay maximum dividends and the realization ! 

22 1 of mission readiness for the 21st Century army 1 
1 
! ATCOM in tradition, responsive, fast moving, hard , 

hitting and, most importantly, we' re ready. Thank I 



you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Mr. Cunningham. 

(Applause.) 

Mr. John Morris? 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. MORRIS: 

Good afternoon. I'm John Morris. 

I'm union president for SIMA. SIMA is the army's 

logistics inter-system building. We build 

software that runs the whole army logistics i 
system, has about 9.3 million lines. It's very 

- - technical. We are 2 s m ~ l l  g r o 7 ~ p ,  s.,?c7:z 24. 

people, of those people. We h z v e  2 cra5c a\-erase 

- e ,. of 11 - 2 .  We have 2: ? r ~ ~ c : : : : - ~  Z-S~ ~f -,t 4 e c y e 5 ~  - 

anc over 16: percenz sf L S  nzve ssvazzec C e c r e e s .  A 

As you can see, to run the Army's logistic system 

through computers takes a lot of technology 2nd a 

lot of knowhow. 

Additi~nally, we must know all the 
i 
I 

disciplines in the Army. We must know the 

readiness part of logistics as far as procurement, I 
finance, supply, all of them. 

! 

I just want to say SIMA is command 



2 1 are not overhead. We apply ourselves directly to 1 
1 

I 
I 

and control. We are a readiness organization. We 
I 
I 
I 

3 

4 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Mr. Larry Belgeri? 

the army's logistics mission. 

I think of us as the old George 

5 

6 

7 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. BELGERI: 

Foreman. We are an old group. We are beat up. 

We are always hungry, but we are still standing 

and we are world champion. 

I 
12 , Good afternoo~. I'm Larry Belgeri, 

I 

1 3  B u d g e t  Anzlyst at A T C 3 b :  

- C 14 - .  ,oo. Lave z e v ~ e w e C  t h e  COBRA- 

17 i personnel ~ a ~ ~ ~ ~ g s  of ?ease s a v ; n g s ,  will not stanc 
I 

18 1 to your critical review as they failed to do in 
1 

2 2  1 will reduce readiness to an unacceptable level by ! 
i 

1 1991 and again in 1993. What was prohibitively 

l9 1 

2 3  I virtually widening out the Army's knowledge of I 

2 0 

2 1 

2 4  I aviation and troop support technology. This I 

expensive then is pronibitively expensive now. 

Beyond the numbers, closing ATCOM 1 I 
I 



tremendous resource, this national asset will not 

be replaced in our lifetime, but, more 

importantly, the lives will be lost in the future 

because the knowledge that could have been saved 

then would have been squandered. 

I urge you to tell the Army for the 

third, and fi.nal, time that geographic preference 

is no substitute for military readiness and ATCOM 

must stay where it belongs in St. Louis. Thank 

you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Mr. Belgeri. 

Mr.  B r i a n  Kichline and daughter. 

PRESENTATION 

- .. 
A - Ny name i s  3 r i a n  Kichline. I work 

- - _ I in the aviation PEO (phonetic) . This is my 

18 , younges~ daughter, Grace, who will be three 

I 
I 

19 / As a parent of three, two have 
I 

20 / disabili~ies, a move would cause great hardship 

21 I because of medical and school concerns. 

2 2  I Current~ly, we go to St. Louis 

2 3  I Children's Hospital, which is one of the top 
I 

2 4  I medical complexes. The following is the number of 



doctors and specialists we see each year: 

cardiologist, endocrinologist, neurologist, 

dermatologist, geneticist, an ear specialist, 

physical and occupation and speech therapist, 

high-risk newborn, pediatrician, general. 

While researching environmental 

public law, actual practice show in the case of 

severe disabilities, this rarely happens. My wife 

has worked the last three years to insure all our 

children can go to the same school and a move will 

lose that effort. 

While my situation is unusual, it 

is not unique. Please don't forget thousands of 

families will be adversely affected. I urge vcc  

noz to nove ATCOM. T.?ank  you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you ve-y much, 

Mr. Kichline. As a grandfather with a daughter - -  

a granddaughter with a disability, I certainly 

have empathy with what you said. 

Mr. Wayne Lindberg? 

PRESENTATION 1 

MR. LINDBERG: 
I 

Good afternoon, Commissioners. I'm I 



2 1 Development Center, or RDEC at ATCOM 

3 

4 

S 

6 

I 

The 1995 DOD BRAC report states 

"This recommendation preserves crucial research 1 
I 

and development functions while optimizing 
I 

operational efficiencies." i 
7 

8 

9 

l2  I We are one deep in many technical 

This is true if a whole functional 

RDEC were to move. The RDEC, which DOD declared 

to be the Rotorcraft Center of Excellence for all 

10 

11 

w 1 3  1 areas. Based on informal surveys, we es:ima:e 
I 

. 7 -  14 1 this move will cut our numbers in half. We w::- 

three services under Project Reliance, is 

currently at, or below, critical mass. 

How can t h e  remaining 203 people 

preserve crucial R & D functions? The answer is we 

can't:. The projected time to recover minimum 

/ capability is over five years. We can't fall back 

! 
on the other services because they are looking to , 

us for leadership and support. I 
I 
I 

The FAA has no military capability. I 



I 

support relief, but they are dependent on us for 
I 

tech:nology to compete with foreign rotorcraft 

companies. 

Can the conclusion that this I 
recommendation preserve crucial R & D functions be 

accurate? The Commission must examine the finding 

closely. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 

Mr. Lindberg. 

Mr. Greg Kaprelian. I got that 

right:? 

PRESENTATION 

- I . "  ...- 3aoe z f ~ e r n o s ~ .  A t i .  ,,. a e x - c s s ~ z e  eng:neer from 

ATCOPI . ; iike to address t h e  ~ m p a c t  on the 
I 

18 engiEeering committee will have on the Army should 

I 

19 / ATCOM relocate. 

Based on o11ly half the engineering 

staff relocating, this will result in response 

time increasing three times longer. In Desert 

Storm these delays would be considered 

non-responsive by the user. 
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I looked at the COBRA report and I 

try to analytically compare it to pre-flight 

(phonetic) on an aircraft and I have to say to you 

this aircraft won't fly, this bird won't get off 

the ground. I also have to say to you that the 

report appears to have had a predetermination in 

mind when the data was put in. Computer models are 

good, but, as we've all been told by any computer 

user, garbage in, garbage out. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Mr. Jakcson. 

Now it says here Mr. Steve Kerser. 

It may be Mr. Steve Kaiser. 

MR. KAISER: That's my handwrl~ing. -,- - 

apologize. 

Commissioner, you have heard how 

the loss of highly-trained ATCOM employees would 

severely impact readiness, but it will also result 

15 CHAIRMAN DIXON: Would yo2 ;de~~;fy yourse;f? 
I - -  I - 9 MR. KAISER: Yes, I'm Sceve Kaiser, contract 

17 A purchaser. I apologize for my handwriting. 

18 

19 

2 0  I 

2 1 

! j 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Not at all, sir. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. KAISER: 



1 The engineers and contract 

1 specialists in Huntsville would not initially have 

1 the expertise to evaluate and negotiate proposed 

5 

6 

1 Of course, they would eventually 

costs for helicopter assistance. This is a hidden 

cost difficult to quantify but could easily result 

7 

8 

in a 5 percent increase in contract prices or more 

than $40 million the first year alone. 

13 1 you, is the American taxpayer willing tc g a v  5s: 

w I 
14 / chat kind of trlal-and-error ecucaZlon? Th221: 

10 

11 

12 

Mr. Chris Redd? 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. REDD: 

develop the expertise, but it could cost more than 

a hundred million dollars in the process. 

Distinguished Commissioners, I ask 

Thank you, Senator Dixon and I 
2 2  1 Commissioners. My name is Chris Redd and I'm an 

24 / program Office of Aviation. I retired from the 

2 3 integrating logistics floor manager within the 



I I'm a Vietnam veteran and participated in the 

I'm a member of the Strategic and 

Professional Team of Personnel. This team is a 

critical element to planning the readiness of our 

war fighting equipment. 

The expertise of the team only 

developed after many, many years of working as a 

team. We are already have trained and experience 

personnei needed for sophisticated equipment 

3 

4 

, ? .- - - 
IlrJv 1 3  ' expertise that is nc: - - .- ~ 7 ~ s . -  :?SL a - , - a i l s b l e  

14 I st ~ e 6 s t g ~ ~ .  

operations in Granada Panama, Desert Shield/~esert 

Storm and all the air missions. 

2 3  i Let's not repeat that mistake. 

, - .. - - 1 t; be a . v a i 1 a b i s  iz kcn~s-,-;-~~e. \I,,E C L S Z  S Z Z ~ ~  2 -,,-z~-v 

i7 , long and painfui r e g r o w r n  c ~ f  the aviation mission 
4 

1 

i 
I \ 

18 / area. 

19 I i 
My experience over 27 years in the 

I 

I 
i 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Mr. Redd. 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

military and civil service tells me that we'll 

decimate aviation readiness and is a step backward 

to the days we call already as the "hollow army." 



Mr. Rick Stream? 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. STREAM: 

Good afternoon Commissioners. My 

name is Rick Stream. For the past 19 years I have 

worked as a program budget director and analyst at 

Abeo Aviation. Prior to that, I was on active 

duty. 

The army's data justifying their 

decision, it's clear .to me the cost savings are 

vastly overstated and costs are significantly 

14 I'm deeply disappointed in the 

- 7 - 7 -,.- - - - - --+-K>; s sls:c\- .- - xse:  c; ~ a ; z  ~ . n d  i ~ s  justification. 

- c - + O ; ; e  e2:arn~ls  1:. ' ' - c i ~ : i o i . ? \ ~  -J - - 4  inf l a t e c ?  personnel 1 

17 baseIine f3lr P E G  (phorletic; and SIMA, in addition, I 

I 
1 E  ' I 

z h e  arm). execuEed a COBRA run in October 1994 I 
I 

19 / which showed a one-time cost of 180 million and 
I 

20 1 700 positions eliminated just two months later. 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

The Army executed a number of 

overruns reducing its one-time cost by $40 million 

and adding nearly 300 positions to be eliminated. 

There was no involvement by the 



ATCOM staff during th.is step to either validate 

the position losses or access the impact on 

military readiness. The results would be a I 
devastating impact on aviation readiness. Please 

don't sign the death penalty for aviation. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Mr. Bill Hurston? 

PRESENTATION I 
BY 

MR. HURSTON: 

Thank .you, Chairman Dixon. My name 

is Bill Hurston. For 11 years I have served in I 1 

the Budget and Analysis Program and also a i 
y(r 

13 ' certified public accountant. 

L 4  ; I have reviewed the COSRA rodel. I 

- - .- 
L 3 .-ne cases they have at best sioppy and at worst 

16 izzeilectually dish ones^. From implementazicn of 

17 the 9 R A C  '9i merger of ATCOM and TRANSCOM 
I 

18 I (phonetic), many of the fundamental flaws thar i I 

existed in the Army's analysis then, such a 

2 0  I failure to simply reconcile personnel baselines, 

are again found in the '95 recommendation. 

I urge you and your staff to 

closely examine the Army's analysis. I also 

suggest that you evaluate this alternative using 



current OAB discount rate rather than last year's 

rate. 

The decision that directly affects 

thousands of families and involving the 

expenditure of millions of dollars certainly 

require a more intensive and careful analysis than 

the one done to-date. I place my trust in the 

Commission to do this for us. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Mr. Hurston. 

Ms. Donna Valkenan? 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

13 1 MS. VALKENAN: 

14 1 Good afternoon . I ' m Donna - iTz l kenzn ,  

- - .  15 a managerriznc a i - i e lysz ,  n?,czhei. of a - m y  s c - 2 ~ ~ -  
I 

16 ' We have already heard hc,w the <issernSli:lc - zf $-T,.zr_:?: 

will cause a loss of COBRA knowledge of those 
. . - . ' .*- 4% u - - 

sophisticated war fighting systems so critical LC 

! 
achieve decisive victory and how losing this 

I 

knowledge will degrade the state of near-term 

readiness. I 
What I would like you to think 

about also is the face of our Army readiness. 

This is my son, Walter, at Fort Sill, Oklahoma. 



My son and other soldiers like him 

- - excuse me - -  rely on ATCOM's superior 

17 i for t h e  good of our Army, for the good of our 
I 

I 

I 
18 1 nation, for the lives of our soldiers. Thank you. 

I 
I 1 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

l9 1 CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Ms. Valkenan. 

qualities and aviation group support to perform 

the mission. Without this highest level of 

support, the lives of these soldiers will needless 

be placed at risk. 

Before you make your final 

decisions, please consider the alternatives. 

Recommend that the Army follow the lead of the Air 

Force, which showed how not to jeopardize 

readiness for the sake of reduction in 

infrastructure. The Air Force kept all of their 

logistics Sy tr:mmina o p e r z z : r r s .  

Bryan Williams? 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

i 
l4 I On behalf cf s o n  a::< ? t h e y  

MR. WILLIAMS: 

Ladies and Gentlemen of the 



Commission, my name is Bryan Williams. I'm here 

to present the Base Closure and Alignment 

Commission with two documents in response to the 

proposed movement of units to Fort McClellan onto 

Fort Leonard Wood from one - -  from the Commission 

for the Environment (phonetic), and one technical 

evaluation. In regard to Fort Leonard Wood, to 

construct a new facility, the BRAC notified the 

public that none of the states of the U.S. or any 

of the permitting requirements will be short in 

the approval of these application. 

The applications filed have been 

I reviewet and woefully incom~lete. There are 

numer9us blanks in t h e  submitted application. The I 

- - - A - ,?pl.-ca::e~- L L  = C I Y L S ~ X - U C Z  zCe Z 3 T F  fcr Fort Leonzrd ; 

- ,- - - - .  - r: v v o o C  3.5 ,:-cox ~s placed cn  ~ h e  original 1983 

- ?.. desic- I I -,n 5 o r  6 facility currently in operation at 
I 

18 ' Fort McClellan in Alabama. 

None of the State of Alabama 

required safety-related equipment additions and 

none of the design changes have been incorporated 

in th.e facilities destined to be constructed in 

Fort Leonard Wood. The two facilities are not 

comparable. 



The i n c i n e r a t o r  a t  F o r t  L e o n a r d  

Wood e m i s s i o n s  o f  S e r i n ,  t h e  t o x i c  n e r v e  a g e n t  

r e s p o n s i b l e  f o r  t h e  r e c e n t  d e a t h s  o f  s u b w a y  r i d e r s  

i n  J a p a n  - -  

C H A I R M A N  D I X O N :  Y o u ' l l  h a v e  t o  p u t  t h e  r e s t  

o f  y o u r  r e m a r k s  i n  t h e  r e c o r d .  Thank  y o u  v e r y  

much .  

We a r e  a d j o u r n e d  u n t i l  p r e c i s e l y  

1 : 3 0  t h i s  a f t e r n o o n .  A t  1 : 3 0 ,  w e ' l l  h e a r  f r o m  t h e  

S t a t e  o f  I n d i a n a .  

( W h e r e u p o n ,  t h e  a b o v e  m a t t e r  

was  a d j o u r n e d  a t  1 2 :  3 0  t o  b e  
I 

c o n t i n u e d  a t  1:  3 0  o'clock 

p . m . ,  t h e  same day.) 



(Whereupon, the following 

proceedings resumed at 1 : 3 0  

cl'clock the same day.) 

Good afternoon, Ladies and 

1 Gentlemen, and welcome to our afternoon session. 

I'm Alan Dixon. With me are my fellow 

commissioners, A1 Cornella, Lee Kling, Joe Robles 

and Wendi Steele. 

This afternoon we will hear 

lo  I presentations from Indiana, Kentucky, Michigan and 

l1 I Ohio, which will last a total of 1 5 5  minutes. As 

l2  I is the case with all our regional hearings, the 

13 1 Commission has given 2 block of time LO  eat>- S Z E E E  

I 

14 1 based on the number of inst:al?ations on th? l i s :  
! 

- - .  . " 15 I and ~ n e  lob l o s s .  We left iz e l ~ c ~ e c  o r r ~ c -  ~ E L S  
! 

and ~omrnunit>~ members t= 5 ~ c i d z  now zo fill the 

block of time. 

After the scates' presentations, 

there will be a period of 3 0  minutes for 

additzional public comment. The persons who wish 

I 
to speak at that time should sign up now in the I 

lobby. They are askecl to limit themselves to two I 
I 

minutes. I 

Our first presentation this 



afternoon is from Indiana, which has been assigned ' 

45 minutes. And, gentlemen, I have to ask all of I 
I 

Mr. Glenn Lawrence, and the distinguished Indiana i 
i 

Mayor Goldsmith, to stand as you raise your right i 

3 

4 

hand. Under the law, we have to administer an i 
I 

you, the distinguished senior senator, Senator 
I 
j 

Richard G. Lugar, Congressman Andy Jacobs, 

oath, believe it or not. 

(Witnesses sworn.) 

Thank you, gentlemen. I'm 

delighted to recognize the distinguished senior ! I 

senator from Indiana. May I say to him I have a 

13 / letter here from your c r l l e a ~ u - ,  my qoc5 friend, 

I 

14 / the junior s e n a ~ o - ,  S s r i c t c ~  ?ax ~ ~ a z s ,  an? L , ~ ~ I L ~ <  

- - , .. 7 -  - - - - , , - 7 - s , -  { = - =  . , - - yau p l e a s e  r e - :  s e n a r ; : :  l.-:;-- - $ ' . -  = - - - - - - -  - -  - - A  - - 

16 
- -  . interest. Kis l e ? - t e y  ?;:-- ;2e l - e - r c c - c e d  ~ 3 - e  

- - 7  17 , record in Z U L L .  

And may I sa l -  to the audience it's 

my great pleasure to welcome to this hearing the 

dlstingulshed senior senator from Indiana and 
I 
I chairman of the Agricultural Committee. I had the I 

privilege of serving on that committee with him 

years ago. I hold him in the highest esteem. 

Senator Lugar? 

I 



PRESENTATION 

BY 

SENATOR LUGAR: 

Mr. Chairman, I thank you for your 

greetings, Members of the Commission. I'm honored 

to testify before you today to discuss the 

Department of Defense's .recommendation in the Base 

Closure statement to close the Naval Air Warfare 

Center in Indianapolis, Indiana. 

I'd like to make several opening 

rema:rks and answer questions you or members of the 

Commission may have. 

I would like co request a copy of 

- - 7  my r u ~ ~  s~atement be included for the record. 

- - - -  - - 
~V ; nlr; - --  

. - - - -  W ; - I  be aamittea in 

- -, - 
7 yE:cc>-c.  - -- - 

SENATOR L U G A R :  1 t h a n k  y o u ,  on behalf of my 

colleague, Senator Dan Coats, for that sincere 

courtesy. 

I appreciate this opportunity to 

share my thoughts with you about the Naval Warfare 

Center and to express my support for an 

alternative partnership proposal prepared by 

Indianapolis Mayor Steve Goldsmith. 



1 

2 

on the local economy, and, third, provides growth 

opportunities for Indiana's technology and 

manufacturing industries. 

The Naval Air Warfare Center has a 

long distinguished record of service to our 

I 
i 

Mayor Goldsmith has the distinction 

as a leader in recent efforts to downsize I I 
government through privatization. I strongly 

support Mayor Goldsmith's plan, because it, first 

of all, achieves real cost savings for the Defense 

Depa.rtment, secondly, reduces the economic impact 

nation's military forces. 

I 

As a former mayor of Indianapolis, 

i4 , I ' m  familiar with NAWC, and I have visited _he 

- 7 - - ... fac:l;ty rnanlv times. I have mec wicn many of che 

1. 5 very skilled, dedicated prcfessionais whose nard 

work and career service contribute to NAWCfs 

unique role in maintaining United States military 

readiness. 

2 I 
I NAWC Indianapolis is a leader in 

the design, development, and limited manufacturing i 
of high technology, airborne electronic systems 

for the Navy. As a knowledge factor, NAWC serves 

I 
i 

as an in-house technical resource for the Navy. I 



1 
As a smart buyer, NAWC uses its expertise to help 

I 
the Defense Department purchase the right 

equipment at the lowest possible cost. 

In recent years, NAWC has 

streamlined its management structure, expanding 

its customer base and forged partnerships with the 

private sector and Purdue University and a premier 

Indianapolis engineering institution. 

As a defense-based operating fund 

activity, NAWC is a cost-contained, pay-as-you-go 

facility generating most of its revenue from its 

government subsidies. 

NAWC Indianapolis is the mos: 

productive of all the Navy's warfare cencers. 

i 5 Despite 28 percen~ rezuction :I-- cT . -e r r ,eac  

i 
16 / expenses, NAWZ maisiainr srsacy w c r i :  flow 

! 

schedules ar,d significsnt out-year revenue 

pro j lsctions . 

l9 i Since 1993, I worked with Indiana's 

I 

2 o  I congressional delegation to demonstrate to the 

21 I Navy the value of maintaining a strong midwest 

22 I Navy presence in Indiana through the combined 1 

23 I 
! 

functions of NAWC, and the Naval Surface Warfare 

2 4  I Center, Crane Division, in Southern Indiana and 



1 

I 

I 
I 

! 
Louisville, Kentucky. I believe it's important to 

2 highlight the complerr~entary work performed by 

3 

4 

I also believe that creative 

these three sites. 1 

I support the base realignment and 
I 

5 

6 

7 

solutions can be found that not only reduce 

defense spending but protect our nation's 

closure process as a careful and systematic 

evaluation of our nation's military requirements 

and assets. 

technology base and preserve high-skilled, 

high-waged jobs. 

14 / William Perry in Febr-~a : - l r  t c e ? : ~ - r e s ~  x S~LZZDX-t  - - 

- 15 L o r  ! q l y c y  s . n 1 6 c w , l t ~ r . '  s - - - > - - -  C C -  i-.=--.--+ - 7 - 7 . -  - ,-- -- --.c.-&. - - -  
I 

- - - :: E 

- ,- .- - .  
i ~j m e e z I n g  I azrangec bei :we-c~ !%z>7z1-  c ; ; . ~ ~ r r , i ' ; ~ :  an6 

17 j Defense Secretar~~ Jonn Deutch, Set-e-,ar.y Deutch 
i 

expressed interest in privatization as a worthy 

alternative to outright closure. 

The mayor's innovative proposal 

features several components I believe are 1 

i attractive to the Defense Department. In addition , 

j 
to assuming closure of the NAWC facility as a DOD ! 

site, the mayor's partnership plan also provides 



significant cost savings by first removing 1300 

employees from the federal payroll, secondly, 

avoiding relocation expenses for 1600 employees 

slated for transfer, and, third, consolidating 

certain NAWC administrative functions at Crane. 

In addition, the mayor's 

partnership proposal reduces facility closure 

costs and saves mil time, dollars and relocation 

expenses. 

Throughout its history, NAWC 

Indianapolis performed a unique mission for the 

Navy. Whethsr ~n peace time or in crises, 

d e d l c a t 5 d  NAWC p~ofesslonals have met the Navy's 

readiness 2nd development requirements. 

- .  . . 
1 3ei:-?T:e M ~ y z -  S ~ L S S ~ ~ ~ L E Z ' s  

,-. - ,-- .- - . L?YC~C?SZ_ -S z S G U Z Z .  ~ ~ t e r n a t i v e  to a - - 

soiu~~lon L O  the difficul: economic and 

defense-based issues associated with military 

closings. It is a good plan for our national 

security, for our technology future, and for the 

Indiana economy. 

Despite reduced defense budgets, I 

believe that we, as a nation, can put our best 

minds to work in these important areas to address 
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I 

Probably one of the most egregious I 

3 1 misquotations in the history of the United States 

I was the one attribute'd to Charles Wilson of 

I General Motors in the Eisenhower administration. 

1 Down through the years he's been quoted as 1 
I 

I saying, "What is good for General Motors is good 1 
I 

In fact:, he said in the senate I 

1 

8 

9 

hearing, "What is good for the United States is I 
1 

for the United States." That was not the 

quotation, nor the context at all. 

l2 1 good for General Motors, and, likewise, whai is 

13 1 good for General Motors is sold f c > r  the Unirsd 
(IW 

14 1 States." That's tRr way we wocld l - k c  :3 zp?rozz2 

- .  
17 proposal thai IS, we t h i n k ,  socs :ox- the United 

i 

In other words, we are not asking 

18 

19 

22 ( you to repeal reality. We are conversant with the 

States, and we are very happy to note that it is 

less bad for Indianapclis than in some other - -  

20 , the original proposal might have been. 

2 3 reality of this situation and we believe that that , 

2 4 reality can be improved upon, and you will hear 



the main speech from the man who fixes the streets I 
in front of my house. 

(Laughter. ) 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, Congressman Jacobs, we 

thank you for your very practical and sensible I I 
comments, and we are indebted to you, sir, for 

that helpful contribution. 

We are pleased to have Mr. Glenn 

Lawrence with us, who is, as I understand it, is 

the governor's military base commission chairman 

for the distinguished governor of Indiana, Evan I 
I 

Bayh. 

MR. LAWRERCE : T h a n k  y o u  ! M r .  Chai:-mar,. A T I  11 

2 ~ s ~  remain here. 

- -- r - - x -  , - , -  - - , . ~ -  
- 

- . . - A - - A . .  -/--L\ : :: E. TL 1 -,7 ,: .k , 

Y - .  L tv : " . z ,ZZ  . 

PRESEKTATI OK 

BY 

MR. LAWRENCE: 

I do bring you greetings from 

Governor Evan Bayh fr0.m the State of Indiana. 1 
I 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the 1 I 

2 3  ! Commission - -  Mr. Kling, nice to have seen you 

I 
24 i last week, and not to say that I am not pleased I 

I 
I 



with all the Commissioners. We had a very nice 

meeting with Mr. Kling and we appreciate that. 

Unfortunately, Indiana is very 

familiar with this process. The governor 

testified in 1991 in Indianapolis. I testified in 

1993 in Ohio. Unfortidnately, we are very familiar 

with the results of the decision of the 

Commission, having had four military bases either 

closed or severely realigned over the past three 

BRACs . 

As a result of that, in 1992 

Governor Bayh established a Military Base 

Coordinating Commission of which I'm executive 

director. We have a number of distinguished 

- - , . 
A 5 c ~ t i z e i - i s  who sit on that commission, and we had 

7 r - 
a -  t c - t  Ezr~-ison close; we had the Garrison Air Force 

- - 
I I Base close with the reserves remaining there. We 

I 

18 1 had Jefferson Proving Grounds closed. We had the 

Army Ammunition Plant mothballed with most of the 

jobs gone. 
I 

So as a response to that, the I 
governor gave this Commission three mandates: One 

was to assist in trying to save the Finance Center I 
at Fort Harrison, which we accomplished, secondly, I 



to assist the local communities in their 

transition from military facilities to economic 

development facilities. Happily we were on our 

way with all of the bases. We, of course, run 

into some difficulties. 

In the course of what we have been 

doing over the past two years, we have developed a 

strategy which is called the "Indiana Defense 

Readjustment Strategy,I1 which is for the 

communities and for t:he business community and for 

regular citizens job retraining. And I would like 

to leave this with you, not to be included in toto 

in the record but for your staff to refer to, if 

they would like to see what we have been doing, 

? K 
L 2 

. . ths: you really can c u r r i  some of r h z s e  ~ n ~ n g s  i r ~ r c  
1 

, - , -  16 / a positive. One of those wlii SE a 1700 acre park 

17 in downtown Indianapolis. 
I 

18 i CHAIRMAN DIXON: We thank you for that, 
i 

l9 ! Mr. Lawrence. We think it's valuable and it will 

be reproduced in the record. 

I 
MR. LAWRENCE: And it's been a learning j 

experience, and this time we are attempting to get 1 
ahead of the curve in a bipartisan way, in a 

i 
1 

2 4  I cooperative way. The state, and the communities, i 



1 
" w 

2 

I Crane Naval Surface Warfare Center and 

and federal representatives have been working 

together on an attempt to see what we could do to 

3 

4 

1 Indianapolis Naval Airway Division. Hopefully, 

salvage jobs, which is my final mission, to keep 

the two remaining facilities in Indiana open, 

7 

8 

13 / we a:ppreciate your a t . ; e r . t , i o n .  

after today's meeting, I will have accomplished 

all my missions. We will see. 

9 

10 

11 

12 

1 4  [ CHAIRMAN DIXON: We t f ~ a n ~  yzl;. Mr. Lawrence. 

1 - - r;);pr,33S ,s:dl- -,''(---..--- - - - -  - 5 ' I  < E L : : _ .  ' - - A 

r' L - .  - . - -  

I want to save as much time as I 

can for Mayor Goldsmith and tell you again the 

governor will be submitting a written statement to 

be included in the record aft-er this hearing, and 

And we are delighted, of course, 
I 

2 1 now to recognize the distinguished mayor of I 
I 

- 7  I - - 0 - - - -  - - discingclshe? Gcvex-ncl- E v a r  r&l--- + - -  - - - -  

17 1 contribution ana be a s s u r e d  z s ~ z  2;s remarks that 

18 ' he sends to us, through you or by whatever method, 

22 1 I Indianapolis, Indiana, Mayor Stephen Goldsmith for 

19 

23 I his remarks. 

will be fully reproduc~ed in  he record. 

2 4  1 MAYOR GOLDSMITH: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 



My good friend, Senator Lugar, and 

my mentor is walking behind just to catch a 

plane. I'd like the Commission not to take it as 

a personal statement about my remarks. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: The Commission takes note of 

the fact that the distinguished senior senator has 

some other fish to fry. We excuse him to catch an 

airplane in the course of his ambitions, which are 

lofty ones. 

(Laughter. ) 

PRESENTATION I 

BY 
I 

13 MAYOR G O L D S M I T E ! :  

14 Thank 1 -?L .  sir. I appreciate the 

'_ 5 g ~ ? ~ e r - x c -  zAz2 211 ti16 ~ ~ ~ ~ z e s s r n e ~  f TCY. OUT state 

17 ' iin6 both s e n a z s - s .  Ana ~ e i n g  sensitive to your 
I 
I 

18 1 time, there are a number of important issues, as 

19 / the senaror mentioned, some important to me, as 
! 

2 0 ' r h e  mayor, and others important, I believe, to the 

defense of the country, and we come here in that 

context. Let me paint the context for a minute. I 
1 

As Glenn said and the senator said, 
I 

I I 

we have some experience with this process. Just 
I 



literally a stone throw away from this facility 

was another fort, whic:h will be closed imminently. 

I would have to say despite great 

teeth gnawing and consternation we did not come - -  

I did not come before this Commission and say you 

have an obligation to keep that fort open. We 
I 

worked to preserve certain assets at that fort, 

but it was a difficult case to make that you had 

an obligation to the United States of America to 

keep a fort open in my particular city. 

We began then, however, to prepare 

for the eventuality that this particular facility 

woulc! eventually come before the Base Closure 

Commission, and I've been working on the process 

- - - -  - 
7 

. r - ~ G - T \ T - C  - v n ~ .  - - - - -  - - - - A  " - - ' c E  ,, _ U b L L L _  ..I\^ - " - F e  - _ - _  -,-t3_21'S, --2,  f31^ 5: 

r- ; z l ~ s ,  b c z  fcr chree years. 

The process aesignea Sy the 

Congress and the military is a good one but is 

totally inapplicable to the facility in 

Indianapolis, and for a couple of reasons: First 

of all, when I began this two-and-a-half, three 

years ago, and, as I mentioned to the Commission, ! 

I was in the Army Reserve, the opportunity to 1 
! 

24 j speak to a admiral was a lofty and wonderful 



thing. 
I 

I spoke to every admiral that's I 
! 

the gentlemen I spoke with were very candid, 
I 

including I remember vividly a conversation with 1 
I 
I 

Admiral Burr (phonetic) two-and-a-half years ago, i 

where he essentially said we have an obligation to 
I 
I 

3 

4 

preserve our coastal assets, and, in this context, 

China Lake and Patch River were very important 

been in Washington in the last three years and had 

developed some sense what this is all about, and 

assets that needed to be preserved by the Navy. 1 

l2 I Now that was a substantial clue to me that I 

l3 / needed to get busy here to prepare for the future 

14 / of Indianapolis. 
I 
! 15 We then began z -umber of 
i 
I 

missions. One, I didn't want ta come before the 

' Commission and say you have an obligation to keep 
l7 I 

our center open, because I have, I think, lead the 

way in terms of municipal government in terms of 

downsizing, prioritizing 60 services, reduced our 

work force by 35 percent and appear before the 

1 Commission and say you have an obligation to keep 
1 

jobs in Indiana is at 1-east inconsistent. We i 

began to cry out for the process of privatization I 



and joint partnership. 
! 

We ran into one immediate barrier. 

We could not prevent anything until after we were 

ordered closed. We couldn't convert while we were 

an ongoing viable institution. The military 

process required the staff, the BRAC staff, to 

close us and then we could petition to stay open, 

and, for those of you who have been through this 

process before, privatizing an operation once it's 

closed is substantially more difficult than 

privatizing when it's open. 

We then came up with a plan with 

the Crane Naval Depot thst does 3 n v m b e r  zf t h e  

1 same functions in different o l ~ c e s  in the spec: r - ~ c  

management and say wk), 6cz'z wk c - n - l n e  Crane z L C  

Indianapolis, an5 Indiznapclis, in whai wz thoughc 

was a really bold step, agreed LO  come in under 

the czommand structure of Crane petitioned to have 

those numbers considered by this Commission as 
! 

part of the scenario process. I 

Senator Coats was kind enough to 1 
I 

arrange a meeting between Secretary Dalton and the , 
senator and myself where we asked for these 



numbers to be considered. 

I The secretary said he would do 

3 1 everything in his power to make sure these numbers I 

downsizing voluntarily, and, unfortunately, the 

response came back, no, we can't run any numbers 

that don't exist today. 

So even if you are willing to 

command and rationalize your command structure, 

even if you are willi~lg to lay off your overhead, 

4 

5 

6 

13 1 even if you are willing to come under a n o t h e ~  

were considered, because they were remarkable 

savings, and we were, I think, one of the few 

installations that were willing to go through a 

14 command structure, we can't run those numbers. 

- , -  . 
15 - - 7  ~ v e n  i r  lc ssvzs a i-:ur.c:-ed m l l l i c ~  coliars, our 

l o '  model does n- t  allow ycu to thlnk ln the f u ~ u r e .  
I 

17 1 The third problem we have in this 

18 1 particular process is that i think what the 
I 

l9 / Congress is doing in this situation is truly 

2 0 
I 

remarkable, trying to prepare the military for 

2 1 the - -  and the country for the 21st Century, more 

2 2 value for the dollar. 

2 3 So we stepped back and said how can 

2 4 NAWC play a major role in helping the Department 

I 
I i 
1 

i 



1 

,w 
2 

! 

of Defense by more intelligently positioning 

itself in the dual technology situation to enhance 

3 

4 

the purchase of every dollar spent and enhance the 

purchase of electronic technology, and the answer 

5 

6 

came back aga2n you can't use a process that looks I 

forward into the 21st Century. 

7 

8 

I we are trying to say, well, we'll jump ahead ten I I 

We want to prepare in the 21st 

Century with a snapshot of what it looks like in 

9 

10 

12 1 years and the navy wants us to jump ahead ten 
I 

1994. So we are really caught in kind of an 

inadvertent Alice-and-Wonderland situation where 

1 7  - years. Secretary Deutch wants us to jump ahead 

14 xen years. 

- - - - We had a great con-gersation with 

7 - . . - - - 1 r n  as a result, but 'everybody knows the process 

- - - won't allow ;t, and, in fact, Secretary Deutch 
I 

I 
18 / said the only people that can help you do this is 

the Commission. I'm for it. It sounds good to 

I 
20 i me. 

I there's no legal recourse, other than the 
2 3  I 

2 1 

2 2 

24 1 Commission itself. The staff doesn' t have the 
I 

i 
i 

i 

i 

We haven't met anybody yet that 

said this is a bad idea. All of them have said 



1 authority; the Secretary of the Defense doesn't 

1 

1 have the authority, only the Commission has the 

authority; the secretary doesn't have the 

4 

5 

authority. We are yet to meet anybody to say this 

is a. terrible idea, we can't do it. 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

13 1 unique attributes, of the Naval Air Warfare 
I 

14 1 Center. 

We have come before you today with 

three years of preparation hoping that you will 

give us the authority to do what everyone thinks 

is in the best interest of the country, as well as 

the best interest of Indianapolis. 

11 

12 

- r  , 
1 3  1 As Senzior Lu5z.r ~nenticned, the 

I 

Now if I could quickly step through 

what I think are some attributes, very unusual and 

l6 I models that have been setup tc 5r:ng us here toSa1.  
I 

don't generally deal with the knowledge factor. 

18 They deal with manufacturing factors, and there 

19 aren't very many military installations that are 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

just a building full of intelligent scientists 
, 

2 1 I working in teams. i 
I 

When we deal with the knowledge 1 

factor and arbitrarily say, okay, we are going to 
I 
i 

split some of the scientists in the East Coast, 



I the scientists in Southern Indiana, and we are 

3 ( going to arrange people by kind of centrifugal 

4 

5 

the examples that occur in other places is like a I 
, 

propulsion center of the Navy, the best and 
i 

force spun around the country, we kind of lose the 

idea the best and brightest don't automatically 

6 

7 

brightest didn't move. They essentially - -  

get spun around the country. They leave. 

At least our information is that 

(A brief interruption.) 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Mr. Mayor, we'll let the 

record show that nothing you k s v e  sai? cr 62ne 

caused that. 

First of all, the best and the 

- K 
A + MAYOR J O L Z S I 4 I T E  : i i i c ,  - c - - - - -  k ~ ~ ~ ~ : - - ,  - - - -  - - .̂  -..- _ -  

I 
- 

16 ' exclamation p o i ~ t .  N c r e  t ~ - ~ ; - l : n 9  r a z n  S e n ~ ~ s -  
I 

l 7  i Lugar's depzrtcre. 

18 (L,aughter. ) 

brightest don't automatically move and, secondly, 

the Navy did a model basically which applied to 

19 But twc things - -  the two problems 

with respect to the knowledge factor compared to 

2 1 I the manufacturing factor. ! 



Fort Harrison, which is a pret.ty good model, which 

says bigger is better; the more things you can 

salvage in one place, the fewer roads you have to 

take care of, the fewer sewers, the less 

infrastructure and less overhead. 

In this particular situation, I'm 

already, as the mayor of Indiana, responsible for 

the sewers and the roads and the infrastructure, 

other than within the gates of the building, and 

so there isn't any infrastructure to be closed. 

It's already embedded in my cost. 

And, second:Ly, I j tist did - -  I'm 

nat a scientist, but I vlec? a r -  L U  r-*nched in one of 

these NEXUS/LEXIS dialosue InE5rnet searches to 

- - - - *  - -  - - - -  - - - - , - - .- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - ?  ,-; - ,-_; L C  - - _ i G -  - =  \ y d u  ~ a k e  

SC~E~::SZE Z S ~  5 ~ q 1 7 3 2 z s  an:  zl-z - z n e m  ~n ~ l g g e r  

a n 8  bigger and blgger organlzzz:ons, they perform 

better. 

In fact, not remarkably, I found a 

whole llst of research and management journals 

that said generally smaller, more flexible, more 

creative organizations are a better place for 

scientists than research engineers to be located. 

So the whole theory of the COBRA 



model, which is bigger is better is exactly I I 
inapplicable to a group of highly-trained 

scientists working in a team atmosphere. So the 

attributes of NAWC make it particularly difficult 

to facilitate within this framework. 

We have another somewhat similar 

examp1.e in Indianapolis where Allison Wilson 

(phonetic) was just purchased by Rolls Royce. One 

of the reasons that virtually the entire 

congressional delegation and the mayor's office 

supported the Rolls Royce purchase is because they 

wanted to keep the scientists and engineers and 
I 

1 3  I research group together as a team because they 

: were valuable as contrast to disbursing them to 

? - 7 - - - -, 2:s~:--cegrz~c them, ancz  kink izhe same principai 

- - 
J. Second:,y, with respect to  he 

I i 
18 ! special attributes, we don't fit very well in this 

I 19 model, and let me provide three specific examples. 
1 

2 0  , This organization provides key support to the 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4  1 Part of privatization - -  and I'm ! 
I 1 

Department of Defense. I'll slow down a little 

bit. I want to stay within my time. Let me slow 

down just a second. 

1 



just a mayor of a city. I'm not running the 

country. But generally private vendors perform 

well when the government side of the line performs 

well., when we manage the contract well, 

aggressively, authoritatively, preventively; when 

we don't, they don't, and we have conceptualized, 

because it's already a part of what's happening. 

NAWC, as the smart electronics 

purchaser for the Department of Defense, and this 

smart buyer aspect in a dual technology transfer 

technology application is absolutely critical to 

have somebody good right in the center doing 

prototyping, quality control acquisition, strategy 

and preparing to transfer technology across a 

spectrum of private and publlc. 

So what we have here r o d a y  is a 

smart buyer in NAWC and one t h a ~  will be 

particularly critical in the 21st Century where 

the lines between public and private acquisition 

and development are very reverse; the more dual 
i 

technology you have, the more we need what NAWC 

does .. 

For example, there was a 

computer - -  standard airborne computer designed by I 
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intelligence of people who were there. It's just 

a - -  pardon the prop - -  little example of what 

I 

they can do. 

The third way that they are 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

12 

13 

particularly skilled, their attributes, in terms I 
of supporting the Department of Defense, is I 

I 

and the engineers go in. This plane is too 
I 

heavy. By the way, it takes an awful lot of work 

in the field to maintain even one of those little 

gismos (indicating) . So they come back to NAWC 

and these guys go, here, let's do one of these, 

and it takes the place of all of this stuff 

(indicating) . Not only is it more efficient, but 

if something does go wrong, they rip this out 

(indicating), you put in the next one. 

So basically what we have is a 

group of individuals sit between the guys in 

i 
the field. men and w o m e n  in the field, and the 

private vendor and work or! tinkering with things 

I 

emergency turnaround. I 

14 i so that t,ne response time is quicker anci the 
I 

- 
, -. T, T, r - r- -- - -- - .- - - .- - . . -.- - - - - .  - - - -  
A - - 5  y.:::E z:-E - , . ., .- - , . , . - A - - - -  

, : - G13=:) i I l Z  

. . 
I5 wel9n.z came i s w z  5;- 45 - z . cost c a m e  



For example, again, I'm informed of 

the optical landing problem. In order to land, it 

needed some dramatic work so that these jets could 

land, and these guys, men and women, at NAWC 

turned this around in a very short period of time, 

11 days, so this would work. 

Similarly, the Maverick missile 

couldn't work without electronic reconfiguration 

and the NAWC folks brought that in and in a very 

short period of time, a matter of days, and turned 

it around again. 

So we have three different ways 
I 
I 

that we provlde key support for the Department of 
I 

Defense that would be absolutely critical in the 

C I -  - -  n - . ? &  - . . L ~  - ,  c 3 e ,  - S  the smart buyer; two we 

k e l p  t h e  suppliexs meet rhe Department of Defense 

needs; ana, t h r e e ,  we have emergency turnaround. 
I 

I 

There were some other props we were suppose to 

use. I 
I 

This is a - -  we retooled this 

(indicating) in about 36 hours time to allow to be 

fired from a plane that was incapable of firing 

that missile. I have no idea what's inside of it, 



Now how much time do I have left? 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, you have nine minutes I 
1 and 45 seconds, Mr. Mayor, but you have a little 

space here. The senator was a little short, so 

was the congressman. 

MAYOR GOLDSMITH: Let me then move to another 

issue. So we have the fact that we have special 

attributes in support of the Department of 

Defense. 

The way that the numbers were 

11 

12 

difficult to figure out how that saves any money, 

calculated here is quite unusual for a number of 

reasons: First of all, we are just a building and 

13 ( there isn't much to be saved from closing a 
, 

14 / building, spending hundreds of millions of dollars 

7 c ... - transferring people f - o r r ,  bxildincj tc' scilcii;-ig all2 

Ii i moving the equipment. 

17 Just anecdotally, from the 

very few military people on the site as one large 

18 

building's 160 acres, nothing to be saved by the 

application of a computer model, it's very 

move. 

Secondl-y, and I have to say even 

24 ( more puzzling, in fact, it must be an inadvertent 
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integration system development, the only place in 

the navy this occurs, and that's what we got zeros 

for in terms of military value. It's almost 

incomprehensible, and, secondly, what's even more 

puzzling is that the Navy valued us at zero and 

they are spending $50 million to move these same 

parts to China Lake. 

1 Originally we were told there's a I 
need to protect Patch River and China Lake. 

They're incurring an enormous cost in part because 

of what's happening in Indianapolis. 

Just, :finally, Mr. Chairman, 

I 

- - 1 
1 7  / Members c?f the C = , m r r ! l s s l c r , ,  we E h i n j . r  we h z i T e  2 

14 1 proposal, because f ::he nzscr? rf men . z r 5  women 

- - 
' 7  ;,t x;~,qL^. T I - - -  - - .  -. 7 - .? *.  r C; .- 7 -  .-,-. ,- - .-. - - - -  > - -  ... - V L J ~ ~ ~ I  --.: =he 

- - 
, - - u Depaztmen~ cf 3efe2se. -%nE zze reason I 'T .  e x c i ~ c c  

i 
' 7  we receives so mcch s u p p c r ~  from high ranking A 

I 

i8 / officials in  he Departmenr of the Defense who 
I 

I 
I 

I I 
essentially propcse the military use strength and I 

I 
command strike under Crane just as the Commission 

proposed. 

We would reduce the overhead rate 

even more than the 25 percent that's been reduced 

2 4  I in the last several years. The City of 



marginal cost occupying the space. We would 

spin-off that to private sector companies that 

would have a seemless approach to naval 

development and we would essentially continue to 

produce a full-spectrum comprehensive program and 

platform development for the Department of the 

"W 1 

2 

Navy. 

Now we have - -  sure, we have a list 

of four or five private companies that have 

Indianapolis would acquire the building from the 

Navy so that we would essentially produce only 

expressed a willingness to take over these 

employees, bu t  I will say even more fundamentally 

t L  -? 1 - 7 .  L L A a r  so cnnrlcent ~ b o 1 - 1 ~  this that we are I 

w ~ l L : - n g  zc r a k e   he r i s k .  There is no risk to the / 

Kavy keczxse these emplsyees wlll be cut in half. 
I 

T h e  b a s e  w l l l  be c l o s e d  p u r s u a n r  t o  w h a t  the N a v y  I 
wants to do. Command structure will be merged 1 
into Crane. 

What happens if the private side 

doesn't work? Two, three, four, five years from 

now the Navy still has the flexibility to go ahead 

and move the remaining 1580, 1400 Navy employees. 

So, essentially, what we are 
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have saved a hundred million. They have downsized -1 
their work force. They closed the base and they 

have kept the most valuable people in terms of 

electronic acquisition in place for dual 

technology development in the future. 

If those things are done, 

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Commission, let me 

just - -  one last example. As your staff gets into 

the COBRA model, you'll see that one-time closure 

costs in Indianapolis are listed at 77 million. 

This is interesting because the numbers submitted I 
were 187 million, and when the Commission staff I 

met in Indiana on Monday and zhe;: asked N A W Z  

faciliry, it was 2 5 0  mlilioc. We c.z.l:cl~Ees x:lZZ 

has proposed is a substantial m i ~ u s ;  ours is a 

plus 

So, in summary, Mr. Chairman, 

I Members of the Commission, we come before you with 

a unique proposal, one that's good for the 

country. It's good for the Navy. It's good for 

the employees. I t l s  good for my city. It will 

allow for acquisition! management and development, I i 
I 



researching and prototype that was shown in the 

video where in nowhere else in the country will 

save the taxpayers a hundred million dollars. 

Thank you very much for your time. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, thank you very much, 

Mr. Mayor, for that very unique presentation, a 

fine presentation. W'e are indebted to you for it. 

I might respond by saying that in 

the course of my elec.tive career, which spans four 

decades plus, I knew, as a freshman member of the 

Illinois House, the distinguished mayor of Chicago 

before he came mayor of Chicago when he was in the 

fJ 
13 1 Stevenson cabizet in i:he e Y r  ' i O s .  -. He went G C  j 

' 4  1 to be a towerina giant:, t5c ~ r e z t  ~ ~ z . v s r  zf this - 

- 7 - . -  
L T) ; t i > ~  --rec.t-s'-, - -  u 4 ; - L A L a l  0 - - - - -  --,c::~ca:ion - ,- - - then - 

- 7 - - 
i i K y, 3 w 1-j 1 rA L+L e -& c L- i e 

His son is now a great mayor of 

this city, Richard M. Daley, just reelected 

overwheimingiy in recognition of his outstanding 

contributions as a great leader of this City of 

Chicago, much of which was done with 

privatization, Mr. Mayor. 

As a member of the United States 



Senate, I supported on many occasions, both as a 

member of the Armed Services Committee and 

chairman of the subcommittee and other places, the 

idea of privatization. It's a valuable 

contribution. 

I'm pleased that you and 

Indianapolis and others i ~ i  Louisville, Kentucky, 

both suggested that we look at this, and we must 

say to you that we're not sure of the extent our 

legal authority in this connection, but we are 

going to carefully evaluate it, and I know that I 

speak for my colleagues when we say we are 

interested in what you are suggesting to us and ! 
i 

indc,:hze.l r 2  ~ 7 o u  for the rime you spent c n  it. i 

30 any cf m l r  colleagues have a 
I 
I 
! 

- 3 -L 5 'Z 1 3 --: ;. - 
1 

(KO v e r b a l  response.) 

I thank you very much, Mr. Mayor. 

MAYOR GOLDSMITH: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

(Applause.) 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: The best to you. 

The State of Kentucky is next. Now 

we are a little bit - -  five minutes ahead of 

schedule. Are the folks from Kentucky comfortable 
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CHAIRMAN DIXON: Congressman Ward, is that 

satisfactory? Is that what you want to do is run 

a 45-minute clock and you allot your own time? 

CONGRESSMAN WARD: That would be fine. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Lieu.tenant Governor Patton 

is here as well from the State of Kentucky. I 

thank you. 

That will be the ruling of the 

Chair that when their clock begins upon the 

recognition of Congressman Ward, we'll run a 

45-minute clock. 

Congressman Ward, I think you have 

a clock over there. You can L:lnfi sf watch you-  

own time and so forth. 

7 - . - 
15 CONGRZSSMAN WARE: I - = . -  - \ , r . . . :  > s,E;-~ - - 2 r  n e :  

- - . A  - -  
I 

7- -a,-- CHAIRMAN CIX3N : W h e ~ t ? \ ~ e r  y;; sex -;? - .  

I'm not going to take any time from you. I'm not 

going to start that clock until you get started. 

Are you ready, sir? Let's wait until we get 1 
I 
I 

everything setup here. Let's let everybody get i 

their material posted. We are getting a lot of 

trial lawyers in here today. 

CONGRESSMAN WARD: Excuse us while we move. 

We do this without music, which is the amazing 

I 



PRESENTATION 

2 

3 

BY 

CONGRESSMAN WARD: 

Good afternoon, Mr. Chairman, and thank 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: The Chair recognizes 

Congressman Michael Ward. 

8 

9 

12 1 proposal. First, I want to make ic very clear 

you very much for allowing us this opportunity to 

make our presentation. 

10 

11 

13 that my preference is tc Ireep t h ?  ICaval Ordnance 

I appreciate the Members of the 

Commission who have come today to listen to our 

- 
, +  - 14 Station at Louisville o c e r .  - -  ls E. h l s r l 2  ziass 

- -7 CHAI Rp:AIT I" - ""h' . - - . r a r S o n  xe, Ccr~gressman W a - 6 .  
I 

18 "ease stop the clock. 
I 
I 

19 1 I'm embarrassed to say that I seem 1 
I 
I 

2 0  

2 1 

2 2 

' to forget about half the time that I'm mandated by i 

law under the statute to ask you all to stand and 

raise your right hand. 
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overhaul and maintenance facility in the nation. 1 
Our community proposal - -  and we 

call it the "Louisville Plan." We are going to 

outline in here with some bullet points - -  with 

your agreement and support, will achieve the 

following: It will save the Navy in excess of 

$300 million while reducing the Navy's 

infrastructure in Louisville to virtually zero. 

It will maintain the world class 

naval gun work now being done at Louisville 

without disrupting its state-of-the-art operation 

synergy. i 
I 

It will create a naval gun center i 

of excellence that will become a model for our 

Armed Services and the defense industry as we 

prepare Eor the security threzt cf the n e x ~  

century. 
I 

The Louisville Plan will bring in 

key defense contractors and retain only inherent 

governmental engineering work at Louisville. 

It will remove this facility from 

the :Navy's inventory and provide an affordable way 

to retain the defense infrastructure and 

state-of-the-art work now done in Louisville on 
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future role as the world's only super power. 

NOW if I may, let me introduce 

former Congressman Ron Mazzoli. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

COTJGRESSMAN MAZZOLI : 

Thank you very much, Congressman 

Ward, Mr. Chairman, and Members of the 

Commission. Thank you very much for your time 

today, and with respect to you, Mr. Chairman and 

Mr. Kling, thank you very much for having come to 

Louisville last week and for your staff, some of 

13 ' whom are here, for their time as well. 
I 

1 4 CHAIXMAN DIXON: If I may interrupt, on I i 

- -  v t x - 1 -  - ;122555  v<:t:- tke Z L Z S ~ Z ~ ~ ; ~ : :  zresentation 
-, A 

that 7 - - 7 -  y v c - -  T l E G D .  

CONGRESSMAN MAZZOLI: Thank you very much. 

We should probably provide rubber sole shoes for 

those trips that we didn't do. Maybe the next 

time around. I want 110 thank the Chairman also as 

Chairman Ward has said, I do serve on the board of 

directors of the chamber so I speak on behalf of 

the business community as well. 



My association with Naval Ordnance, 

I believe you remember, Mr. Chairman, goes back 

really a full generation. In 1971 when I was 

elected to Congress, my then neighbor - -  my today 

neighbor, Clarence Strong, was the technical 

director of Naval Ordnance and it was Clarence who 

suggested I come out and take a look at Naval 

Ordnance. So in 1971, I began what would be 

basically annual visits to see how the facility 

was moving, and I would say, Mr. Chairman, that I 

know the people, and I know the process very well 

out there. 

I believe that the story of my 1 
14 ' neighbor and friend, Clarence Strong, is really 

- - -. 
A .., the story of Naval Ordnance, and i ~ l ? ~ t  is 

- ,- 
+ s aedicatlon to the Navy and r c  the n ~ z ~ c n ,  

I 
I 

17 patriotic service to the country and excellence in 
I 1 
i work p r o d u c ~ .  I 

I 

i 
19 I I remember back in 1993 saying to 

I 
1 
I 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

Chairman Courter that the Naval Ordnance Station 

in Louisville is the best of the breed, but, as 

you see in one of our slides here, it's also the 

last of the breed, and we think for a number of 

reasons it has been the gunsmith to the Navy for 



1 

2 

I Naval Ordnance Staticln and a little bit about the 

the past half century and be continued as gunsmith 

to the nation and to the free world for the 21st 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

9 1 history of our plan, and it did not spring full I 

Century, and that can happen, Mr. Chairman, if our 

plan, which will be discussed in great detail by 

my c:olleague, is adopted. 

Let me just kind of - -  my point is 

to t-alk a little bit about the history of the 

lo  I bloom from Zeus on Mount Olympus. 

l1 I This plan goes back all the way to 

l2 I two days after BRAC '93 finished its verdict, 

'[W 13 / which was to keep us open, and it has zrogressed 

14 ! ever since, and we have just - -  very brieflv w e  

- 15 1 have talked ts and worked with Secretary r e r -  - >- , 
I 

16 ; Secretary Deutch, Secretary Perrlr, Sec-etax-17 

i7 i Laklin, Secretary Danzl, General Clue (phonetic , 
I 
I i 

18 i Secretary Gotenbaum iphonetic), Admiral Skinner. 
I I 

19 / Admiral Sargent, Mr. Charles, Mr. DeFalco and 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

I 

people from Hughes and from United Defense 1 

contractors about our plan for privatization, and 

I think it's very interesting. I was listening to 

Mayor Goldsmith a moment ago and he said the words 

that could be taken from my mouth. 



the caucus at the first day of the public hearings 

in which he asked the Navy about something along 

the lines of privatization and about new 

inter-servicing, and my recollection is they said 

couldn't really get into those plans at this BRAC 

level, at this B-SAC level but that you, 

indicating the BRAC Commission, could, indeed, 

review it. 

1 

2 

So our plan is premised on the idea 

that if the Navy found this very at~ractive, and 

I remember when Commissioner Cox 

asked a question at your hearing in Washington of 

13 1 it has, every l e v e l  of Navy his ; - I  L i  s an I 

14 / excellent plan but we 3 u s t  c a n ' :  dc F t  because we 

O u r  p l a r ? ,  as I s ? ,  ~;eri; simply 
I 

would dc all the things whizh G e n e r z l  Sxllivar, ! 
I 

19 1 Admiral Kelso, General Powell said in the summer 
I 

2 2  I we call it, start public/private partnerships, 

I I 
2 0 of 1993 to Chairman Courter of this Commission and 

23 1 and, for Pete's sake, get rid of this stuff, as 

2 1 

24 I Admiral Stern calls it., get rid of the overhead. 

that is start inter-servicing, start purpling, as 



'W 1 

2 

1 Strong, again for a moment because in 1941 

And, Mr. Chairman, distinguished 

members of this panel, that is exactly what our 

3 

4 

5 

6 

plans are, inter-servicing, public/private 

partnership and get rid of the overhead. 

I'll let my friends talk about the 

plan. Let me come back to my friend, Clarence 

I and, as you'll see soon, it's the last of those 

12 / seven plants. There is no other plant. 

8 

9 

10 

V~YY 13 And we think for that reason that 

Clarence came from thce Navy gun factory in 

Washington, D.C. to L~~uisville, Kentucky to the 

Naval Ordnance plant, one of seven in the nation, 

14 Cia-*- ,cnce same to Louisville to light a candle tz i 

! 

- 7 ' - .  
. - 

- - r L e i s  ;<meylcz s y e p a r e  ' - 3 -  tne 
A. L L 

A 
Second Korlc War, and i - 

- r ,- - 
- "  L ~ ? e  - e s ~ l ~ s  c f  ~ n a :  w e  w 3 n  ~ n e  Second World War. 

- - ! 
- 2 T h e  N a \ , ? y  Ordnance w a s  at t h e  - -  I 
18 ready during the Korean War, during the Vietnam 

I 

19 i War and certainly during the Gulf War, and we 
I 
I 

20 1 fulfilled that purpose and had a role to play. 
I 

I made the point in BRAC '93 at 

2 4  1 century, the nation has made it to mobilize 

2 2 

2 3 

Louisville, at Columbus, and again in Washington, 

Mr. Chairman, that whenever, the past half 



1 forward that Naval Ordnance Station has been there 

to help in that mobilization. 

We think that this facility full 

service, full spectrum, life cycle activity, 

engineering production, manufacturing, 

prototyping, technology, that's the sort of thing 

we need very much, not only in the Navy but in the 

nation. 

So, Mr. Chairman, to sum up, our 

request to this Commission is that I accept the 

recommendation from the Navy but reject that 

recommendation to the extent that you order the 

Navy, you direct the Navy Ordnance that the Navy 

14 1 cooperate with the State of Kentucky, with the 1 
- 
7 - - C i t v  zf Louisville, w:-tk ths County of Jeffersol-i 

I 

15 12 implementing our p l - z n  for a government/indus~ry I 

17 partnership, which will continue for the 21st 
I 

18 i Century the tradition of excellence in 

19 gunsmithing, which Clarence Strong and thousands 
I 
I 2 0 , of men and women have created since 1941 at chat 
I 

21 / 142-acre plot of ground on South Side Drive in I 
22 I Louisville, Kentucky, which you visited last 

week. 

Mr. Chairman, we think it's a good 



plan. We call it the "Louisville plan." We hope 

the BRAC Commission can adopt it. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 

Congressman Mazzoli, for that excellent 

contribution. 

CONGRESSMAN WARD: Before we proceed, 

I Mr. Chairman, let me add a few words regarding 
I 

recent events at the :Naval Ordnance Station. 

As many of you may know, we have 

significant concerns about the conflicting numbers 

that have been used to calculate the cost of 

closing the Naval Ordnance Station in Louisville. 

Frankly, we don' t know precisell- 

14 / what it will cost to close the Naval Ordgance, tz 

15 move the critical funcztions a n d  zcconxl:s~ t h e - -  
i 

* - A A  

two other ~nstaiiations to r e - e a ~ l ~ ,  - A r e z r a l r ~  znc  

move critical personnei and jobs, but all of us 

here today know, without question, it will cost 
I 

literally hundreds of millions of taxpayer I 

I 
I 

20 ( dollars, regardless of the precise cost, whether 1 
it's $103 million, as the Navy now has estimated 

in BR.AC '95, or $623 million, as the Navy 

estimated in BRAC '93. There's a real question 
I 

24 / that needs answered. 
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capable defense contractors. 

To achieve that objective, we 

believe the Commission needs to approve a 

recommendation that achieves at least the 

foll.owing, and we believe that that recommendation 

can be approved by the Commission in full 

accordance with the language that was included in 

the recommendation to the Commission from the 

Navy. 

We have had this discussion with 

those in the Navy who were involved in writing 

this language and they feel that their language 

9 I 
1 a ~ e s  provide the flexibility for privatization and 1 
14 I z h e  changes which we are proposing. i 
- - i - - - We p r c ~ p o s e  language which transf elrs I 

- 7 - 
1 b- -. e : -  ~Grcinance Station from Navy ownership to 

I - 
1 loczl government ownership. That leaves in place 

1 G the workload for botk the Navy Gun Weapons System { 

Replacement Program a.nd the Phaleen (phonetic) 

procuct line and reta.ins the gun systems 

engineering support as a Navy function at the 

center. 

Our plan has several key 

components. The Navy. would transfer ownership of 



the Naval Ordnance Station industrial compl.ex to' 

our local government for conversion to a mixed 

industrial park. 

The Commission would recommend that 

first the key gun systems work continue to be 

performed in Louisvil-le by private defense 

contzractors and, second, the navy engl eering 'f 
presence would remain at the new Louisville 

center. 

A major defense contractor, most 

likely United Defense LP, will lease part of the 

facility to perform gun system and gun fire 

control systems overall and remanufacture. 

A second major defense contractor, 

probably Hughes Missile System Company, would 

lease part of the facility and perform pliaiee:: 

(phonetic) weapons system, manufacturn, 

remanufacture and overall. \ 

i 
A defense contractor, again United I 

I 
Defense LF is the likely candidate, would lease 

part of the facility to perform the industrial 

I 

support function. 

Finally, the defense contractor's I 
offered first right of refusal for new jobs to I 



displace naval ordnance employees, and that's very 

important to us. 

Mr. Chairman, your package contains 

letters of intent from both United Defense and 

Hughes Missile System spelling out their strong 

interest in participating in this plan. 

These letter, while dated last 

week, are the culmination of months and months of 

ongoing meetings with these contractors. 

Obviously, we believe this proposal presents 

manifold advantage, a win, win, win situation, if 

you wi 11. 

I 
13 1 I've asked the leade-s of e l ~ r  loczl 

14 / government, Jefferson Counzy Judge ,/2xecut i-ire Eavid 

i 5 - ,- .-- - f ,-. .- = - Armstrong, z?a  Lauisviile !vla)ro:-, <- - -  - - -*- - -. 71 s L' :I , 

16 : to outline h e s e  aavanEac;es f e -  >-c,. 

I 1'7 I First, David Armst-on9. 
i 
I 

18 i PRESENTATIOK 

MR. ARMSTRONG: 

Chairman Dixon, Members of the 

Commission, our proposal will keep in tact the 

proven capabilities that are unmatched anywhere in 

America. 



What the Navy now enjoys at 

Louisville is an installation, extremely unique 

facilities, equipment and literally thousands of 

years of combined work force expertise. 

Mr. Chairman, as you and 

Commissioner Kling so graciously witnessed one 

7 1 week ago today, that combination cannot be I 

I Department of Defense installation without 

8 

10 1 incurring tremendous relocation and preparation 

duplicated at any other department of the Navy or 

costs both at Louisville and the receiving 

13 ' With the continuing downward I 

14 
I pressure af  he defense budget, we xnderstand the I 

- - - - 
' 1  , , - ---.  , - - - -  - .  -- . 

1-, - : - ' - ' - m " "  A LV (; \, \) : - =r ~ i '  . -. - -.L*;,-- r n ~ r n t s i n  the 
i 

- ,- - - -  ,. - b 
7-  - - E -  .- - - A A ~ ~ - ~ k  ~ Z Z L  : z : . - ~  E z L c ~ ~ i s v i l l e  2s 2 w h c l ~  

. - . . :7 p ~ c : : z  xavzl-ownec ;ns:all~tion. 
i 
I 

I& ' While it may be too expensive to ! 
I 

maintain the status quote in Louisville, it is 

also grossly expensive to move the defense 

industrial capacity that resides there. 

Simply closing the installation and 

spreading its functions around the country not 

only is clearly cost-prohibitive but it would 



cause a severe irretrievable loss of the 

disarmament system. 

Our proposal, on the contrary, 

supports the Secretary of the Navy's B R A C  

recommendations reducing the Navy's infrastructure 

by c:losing the Louisville facility as a Navy 

installation. 

USL, as an acronym, will be 

considered a closure for the B R A C  purposes under 

this proposal. The plan by retaining most of the 

current Navy workload at Louisville minimizes the 

Navy's relocation costs that would otherwise be 

13  necessary under the current recommendation to 

1 4 relocate Louisville's activities, workload and I I 

- - - - - - - a C L A l Z = 5 S .  

- 
~t epiromizes the Navy's gun system : 

I 

e a p a c ~ ~ y  u~lilzation by using the country's most , 

comprehensive and capable gun facility in the ! 
I 

world. 

As you may know, overhaul capacity 

is more complex than it is of the new 

manufacturing system and processes. In other 

words, it would be relatively simple to integrate 

new manufacturing into Louisville's current 
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that could prove to be a model for other defense 

efforts as we strive to downsize and maintain 

essential capabilities. 

Mr. Chairman, three weeks ago Vice 

Admiral George Sterner spoke to many of us here. 

Admiral Sterner. Is the Navy C system command, 

said the Navy simply has too much stuff, and he 

said the local plan allows the Navy to preserve 

some good stuff at the Naval Ordnance Station in 

Louisville. 

In short, by preserving the good 

stuff at Louisville, there is a win-win situation 

for the Navy because it receives an enhanced 

capability a1 a very low cost. The defense 

15 conzrac~ors would galL2 a b ~ o a ~ e z  z c z l x e s s  zasc - 

16 As Maycr Abramscz \t<:II a e s c l r l b e  ::- 
1 

17 I a moment, our communizy gains significantly. 
I 

A 8 Thank you very much, Mr. Chairmac. I 

l 9  I P R E S E N T A T  I O N  ! 
i 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

I 

BY 

MAYOR ABRAMSON: 

Mr. Chairman, I am Mayor Jerry 

Abramson. Ladies and Gentlemen of the Commission, 

thank you for the opportunity to be here. I have 



got to give you a little background to make sure 

you understand this best of the breed, last of the 

breed. 

Don't forget Louisville is the home 

of the Kentucky Derby, so we put things in the 

context of the horse racing business and the 

breeding concerns, but we are, in fact,-the last 

and we believe the best. 

We have gone through this process 

several times already. In 1991 we had an 

opportunity to go through the process and they 

restructured the facility because of its 

13 ~ m p c r ~ a n c e  to =he Navv. i 
I 

14 i In 1993 we were placed on the I 
- - ,= A 2 E '2 " f - - -  - 
A - - .  k6, w e ri :: - , k; - ,- - - Z Y D C ~ S S  and WE - 

17 . -  > i r n ~ o r z z : ; ~ ~  zf Z ~ L S  f a c z i l t y  and  he fact that it 

18 wss -:he Rest of the breed, but the last of its 

' kind, the iast of the breed. 
l9 i 
2 0  1 I 

Immediately after BRAC 1993, we I 
could see that there was - -  that there were clouds 

2 2  I a coming in '95 because we've been there and we 

2 3  I have done that and we understood the difficulties 

each and every other year that seem to come our 



way. 

From that day forward, we began to 

focus on where we cou.ld respond to the needs of 

the Navy and to the needs of this nation. 

So we tried to assess, with the 

help of the Navy and the Defense Department, the 

goal of-what would occur in 1995, and we found 

I that the Navy wanted to reduce its ownership of 

I infrastructure. That was the goal. 

l o  I We found that the Navy was 

interested in continuing Louisville as a world 

12 / class facility so that it could preserve the 

13 ' critical gun maintenance and overhaul capabilities 

- I' 
A I f ~ r  ;he Navy. 

- - ... - - 
A -, we understood as a goal that they 

- < ,- - .. wazxz5 rc f:eep ix ~ l a c e ,  if pcssible, the I 

I 

- - I 
A , expzr~ise and the technologically proficient work I 

I I 
t ! 18 ' ~ o r c e ,  as well as some very sophisticated, as you, I 

Mr.   ling, and you, Mr. Chairman, saw, some 

20 i sopnisticated facilities. If you could keep the 

faci:lity and proficient technologically-skilled 

work force together, you had a win-win 

opportunity. 

And, finally, there was a real 



a, a, a 3  
U I u 3  - rl . 0  
d t - r l r d  A J J w  a, ?+ 0 
a, 3  A  m 3 w  A  rl m 
d m k Q  k O d  3 r i  a, a, 
d m a, a, A  a u t n  
@ o m 1  c a w  X C k k  
U k  I 3  0  O u O r d r 6  
x u a, . o a  -rl - PI ri 
a, c m m a, a a , d ~ ~  

! 4 J J - r l a , m - r l  k - r i a a a ,  
W 0  A S -  k A  c U U G @ C  
O L C ( b ! U h C I 1  S a k ~ J c ,  

0  C 3 U k  0 - r i  
k  a, a , r d a c a ,  JJ G 3 
c ~ k m ~ 1 k z 0 ~  P c d d D O  
3 3 E 3 A  U 3  =1 rd .ri d  
C 3 k  al 0  3  a, 
0 r d 5 ! - t A @  Q ) r d a ) A W  
U Y-( d Q ) . U k @  a ) c S ~ - J k  

u ~ A  rd E ~1 JJ 
C a, d  3 a, 3 .  a, a, X 
~ a , a , o u a , m ~ o ~ a ,  
a c l k u  = ~ ~ ~ U O J J L I  c 

a , - r l  l a  a .rl h o E 
d W > 1 @ &  d w m 3  
a - r l w k  k U O - 4 3 0 3  
3 r l  a, m -A  LJ r~ cj o m 
~ ~ ~ U E O A  a d d - r l d A  
z a, 1 ~ ~ 3 a w 3 0 m a , = 1  

a U k 1 - 6  a, - r l r d C h S  
~ O G O  3  k 3 3 Q  

~ 3 . u k o a l a r d o m ~ a u  
a) C @ Z k a > R U O A A  
3 a w . r l ~  3 u r d  o u tn 
a 0  3 3 k C  r( 2 -4 
a, a, 0  0 u a m u c 
k ~ m u  3  a, a, - r l  k  
U Q) h k m ~  A O d W  

a A a A  JJ -4 JJ c , - r l 3 3  
O d U d  m 0  
c , A h  a X w  m o . 

o a a 3  ~ J J O  - r i a o a ,  
Q ) U k  -4 '4-1 - t i  A k U  
U A a l d  c u m  J J 3  0 - 4  
c JJ A -4 -4 al &I a 3  
a rd k  U a l k  c d a l k k  
A A O O r d  W A U  A  a, -4 Q, 
u J J w 4 J w  o J J a  u m a m  

l-J k 
a a 

rl c, 
0 rd m k  
0 r: !4 O h a )  
0 0  O W k @ @  - -4 C, a , J J C S  
ri 0 G X 3  3 3 

a! a) -d c, w  
$4 d - r i a o a , w  

LJ 4J AZ G a, 0  
3 a, 1J g w 3 m  
0 . G 3  u o k  d  
A a o  k  0 0 0  
rd (I) cn 0 3 - r l  

0 U C a  3 
- 4 3  - - r i f i O = ( h i d  

rd O G W O E ~ ~ U  
U ~ X C , W  a a o 
k 3 k r d d O C a , d  
r d O a O k a d . r l  

3 G C J - J  al 0  a, 
@ m a  m 3 m s  
rl -4 - 2  3  a, k  JJ 
r + J J Z I ) C , u  a a m  
. r l a c n g m  ". = Li itH a, 'w 

a A  
r- CI C, 

m u a 3 u ? O d - r l . r l  
.rl X r i  w  a 3  
=1 a, - h m  -4 a 
0 Q ) ~ - J u r d  @ k c 3  
~ m ~ m 3 l _ r u ~ ~ a m  

t n m w m  - rl 
w a - r i a t n  a X 
.C 0  a, - rl & a d @  
c J k w A  U d O  

'U 0  -4 -ri 3 
c k  m m a 

- rl - h O  c d m ~  
II) 1-4 C, w  -4 3  -4 3 

$4 a, rl .ri a w ~  
@ @ c d U  c m h 
h X .1 -d -rl a m m m  
C) 0  J2 'G4 0 k  
r + d a ) r d W  m u h a ,  
Q f i k t L a  U U 3 d  
E E r d r d k  3 3 a x  
O a k u ~  o m z m  



1 

2 

facility, vis-a-vis the rail, the air, and the 

highways. 

3 

4 

Secondly, to insure that the 

experienced, technologically-proficient work 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

12 

force, as well as the investment, stays in place, 

we have in your packet strong letters of 

commitment or, let's say, interest from Hughes 

Missile Systems, as well as United Defense LP, to 

part.ner with the Navy and with Louisville to 

insure that we can cclntinue the outstanding 

service of the men and women who work there with 

the facilities that exist there to insure the 

17 an in~er-ser-~ic? model for ~ 1 1  - - -  - 7 - - - - h - -  

L L l C  A d -  G l L L - l c a .  

i 
18 / 7 r 3 r t  Knox,  K e n t u c k y ,  is a n  k c r  

19 i I 
away. The Abrams tank - -  facility at the Naval , 

I 

2 0 ' Ordnance facility can rnteract with the Abrams 

13 / mission of the Navy is met. 

I 
14 I We also havt an o p p c r z ~ r i t y  ir 

- - - - 
A - 3 - , = - - -  - - - - -  cerms or E S O ~ ~  L; : - - a  = - -?A - - - .  - - - -  

- C -  M - _ -  

- ,- - - - 
, t3 ~ e c o m e ,  a n c  sc>, , z  ~ e 2 3 : r =  - W C L - z  S L ~ C : ~  z c  - ,A 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

tank and be able to provide refurbishment work for 

that piece of equipment, the Bradley fighting 

gear, again Fort Campbell right down the road from 

Louisville, the capability of having the Navy, as 1 
i 



1 or seven years of work to be able to refurbish the I 
1 vehicles that was used in Somalia and the Persian 

I Gulf!. Those also could be used as an opportunity 

5 1 for inter-servicing in our community. I 
1 The bottom line is we have been 

7 1 working on this for several years. No one should 

8 

9 

10 

13 ! something that - -  

walk away from this proposal thinking that it was 

something that came to our minds a week-and-half 

ago, a month-and-a-half ago or a year ago. It's 

11 

12 

3 proposal that we have worked j I 

been something that we began talking with under 

Secretary Danzi a year-and-a-half ago. It's 

14 with the kssls~ant Sec~-ecary R a b e r t  Perry who is I 

way an6 ap2rczz :  fcx- ~ h e  N a v l T  Z G  3~ succ~ssful an2 , 
I 

to provide an opportunity for keeping our country ! 
1 

strong. 

The Navy Depot Assistant Secretary 1 
Charles DeFalco got to the point where we met him 

enough his secretary says, hello, Jerry, when I 

walk in. We have got - -  excuse me. We have week 



n ] m ~ n u , a , o \ o r i t u r f ~ ~ ~ t r - c o a o r i c u m w  
ri r i  r i  r l  4 1 1  4 ri r-l rl C.1 OJ fl CY CY 



CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Mr. Mayor. 

MR. WARD: Now, Mr. Chairman, it's my 

1 pleasure to introduce our Lieutenant Governor of 

1 CHAIRMAN DIXON: Governor, let me say we are 1 

4 

5 

6 

delighted to have you. As you know, your governor 

was at your presentation and we appreciate the 

fact that your entire state administration has 

supported this view. 

PRESENTATION 

the Commonwealth of Kentucky, Paul Patton. 

GOVERNOR PATTON: Thank you, Congressman 

Ward. 

BY ! 
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR PATTON: i 

I 
1 That's the message thzt he wanted 

16 / me to reiterate in front of the Commission. You 
i 

refer to your visit last week, and the governor 

was very pleased to be able to devote the time for 

that. Unfortunately, today was just an 

impossibility for him, so he asked me to come and 

deliver to you his personal official letter of 

endorsement of this project, which should be in 

your packets, and my comments are also there. I 
My message to you today is that the 



entire leadership of Kentucky enthusiastically 

supports the plan that you adhere here today. 

It is totally, totally logical and 

doable to privatize t.he operations in local rather 

than see those state-of-the-art facilities and the 

quality work being done there abandoned, 

dismantled and disbursed to other areas. 

While, as Congressman Ward, I don't 

know the exact cost of closing the facility, I do 

know, since I'm a former member of the - -  or head 

of t.he cabinet of Renomination Development of 

Kent.ucky, that such closings are very, very I 

suspicious indeed. Eeyond the e x p e ~ s e ,  the U . S .  

/ Navy would lose a highly-trained, 

i if Llouisville opera~ions w z - e  shut 5owr a r ,C  rnov-ce 

ts s t h e r  locations. 

Every one of those jobs is ! 

I 
important to us. While maintaining the status quo i 

I 
may not be viable, as apparently it is not, ! 

privatizing the operation would maintain the work, 

preserve the expertise we built in Louisville, 

save perhaps hundreds, perhaps millions of dollars 

in closings and relocation costs and create a 1 
I 
I 



model defense-related industrial park that would 

be second to none in the world. 

In closing, let first me assure you 

that the executive and legislative leadership of 

the State of Kentucky are committed to seeing that I 
the privatization of Louisville's Naval Ordnance I 
facility is successful. We stand ready to work 

with you, the Navy, the Department of Defense, and 

our good colleagues on this team to make 

privatization in Loui,sville work. 

Again. Than!; you for this I 
opportunity, and if you will excuse me, I have a 

1 
plane rc z z c c h .  

CEAIRMAN DIXOK: Well, tnzni:  v c ~  v e r v  much, 

aove~nment and cornmun~ty leaders, but this supper: 
I 

would be nothing if we had not been every step of i 
i 

the way ~ a k i n g  sure that our plans and our 

proposals were in accordance with our long-term 

goal. 

Our goal is very simple, to keep 

the work, to keep the people, to keep the families 



who rely on the ordnance and who have dedicated 

I their lives to the service of their country in 

1 tact and in place 

1 To that end, I'm very glad to 

5 1 introduce the president of the International 

Brotherhood of Electrical and Aerospace Workers, 

Lodge No. 830, who represent just about a third of 

the employees at the plant. This is Larry Craig. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Mr. Craig, we are happy to 

have you, sir. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. CRAIG: 

14 Thank you. Chairman Dixon, 

.:sz:ncz:s- r,embers cf the Base C l o s u r ~  

- - -fe~l:~nmerz ,ommissic~, gooo afternoon. 

- ~ r ~ n g  you gree~lngs from the 
I 

I 

I 
7 internationai Association of Machinists and 

I 
i 

1 Aerospace Workers, International President, George 
i 
I J. Corpeus. 

The IAM represents over one-half 

million members throughout the United States, 

Canada and Panama, including the bargaining units 

at the Naval Ordnance Station at Louisville. 

j 2 0 8  
, ' < ;-,oytinp (' )::-.: : : I 



Under the leadership of President 

Corpeus, the machinist union understands full well 

that true job security in today's global market 

place and a highly competitive shrinking U.S. 

Industrial workplace lay squarely in our ability 

as workers to compete. 

The IAM supports true partnership 

with employers to develop high-performance work 

organizations that are efficient and productive 

producing high quality while paying good wages and 

benefits. 

Machinist Local 830 supports the 

plan presented to you today that privatizes our ! 
14 Navy facility as an alternative to closure. It's 1 
-; - - E good d e a l ,  good for  he community, k e l ~ i n g  jobs 

15 in t h e  community, good for the Navy retalnlng 
I 

17 access to the skills a n d  abilities of a highly 
1 

18 1 specialized work force, good for the workers who 

i come out of a base closure process much better off 
i 

l 9  / 
2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

than a lot of our brothers and sisters across the 

nation who are in the same boat. Most will have 

jobs doing the same work with comparable wages. 

While we will be sadden over our 

separation from the civil service, we look forward 



to all the possibilities in being part of a 

growing private concern still working on our 

nation's armaments while at the same time 

participating in the defense conversion through 

diversification and to other peacetime products 

On behalf of the bargaining unit 

employees of the Naval Ordnance Station in 

Louisville, I ask that you give this plan your 

fullest consideration. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 

Mr. Craig. 

CONGRESSMAN WARD: Thank you, Larry. 

Finally, Mr. Chairman, we krsw t h a z  

14 1 all of the difficult work you ere doing m u s c  
I . . 

15 i ul~lrnately produce decisions ~ h z t  meez w l ~ n  rhe 
I 

l6 j approvai of the President and zi?e C o r ! g r e s s .  

I note that you nave had a long d a y  

and, in closing, I would simply like to leave you 
j 

with key thoughts about our effort to save vital I 

work and jobs at the Naval Ordnance. 

First, and foremost, our proposal 

satisfies the mandate of the Commission to reduce 

defense infrastructure. It insures continued 

world class work on ma.ny of the Navy's most 



iw 1 

2 

1 Congress, the President, and the nation that 

critical weapons systems. It eliminates the need 

to dismantle and disburse Naval Ordnance proven 

3 

4 

5 

6 

effective capabilities. This will both save money 

and serve our nation's future defense needs. 

Finally, it gives us the 

opportunity to prove to the Pentagon, the 

lo I To achieve that objective, we 

8 

9 

11 I believe the Commission must approve a I 

Louisville's Naval Gun Center of excellence can be 

a model for others to follow. - .  

! recommendation that achieves at least the 

13 / following, and, again, this, we -re told, is in 1 
1 

14 1 keeping with the languaae that was delivered to 

7 - $ 7  A .2 
\73,L: -.. - , - :  r,,,+ -,,, - U )  - - - -  - - l - . - c~ 'L l& . 

16 This cransf ~ r s  IGaval Ordnance 
I 

17 1 Stations from N a v y  o w ~ i e r s h i p  to local government 
I 

I 

I 
i8 j owne:rship. That leaves Iri place the wor l .= load  for ! ! 

19 I both the Navy Gun Weapons System Replacement 

2 o  I Program and the Phaleen product line, retain to 

21 I the gun systems engineering support as a Navy 

2 2  I function at the center. These are the elements 

2 3  I that we are looking to have included in your 

2 4 

gWOY 

language. 



I I want to mention, again, that we 

I one that Lieutenant Governor Patton referred to 

2 

3 

4 

5 

I from Governor Jones, which we will be submitting 

have heard from the Clepartment of the Navy with 

regard to our motion and have from them a letter 

that we have included as part of our testimony and 

also have a number of other letters, such as the 

Thznk voc, again, Mr. Chairman, and 1 
:+;c u - 2 I z s r  s - . zuesz: - ;xs ~ r . c t  y3u sl- members of 

- - - c 
L - - -  - C T L ~ T L > S S ~ Z T ~  T I Z ~ Y -  - iE i77F.  

I 

CI I' L~l--Ii?!vikI~ D I X O 1 C .  Well, thank you, Congressman 

0 r W a r c .  A z a l ~ x - s e ,  as saia previously, on the 
I I 

occasion that rry distinguished colleague, 

Mr. Kling and I visited with you in Louisville, 

your distinguished senior senator, the democratic 

whip, formerly my boss when I was a majority chief 

deput-y whip, when he was a majority whip, has 

talked to me on a number of occasions about this, 

8 

9 

10 

11 

for the record and ask you to hereby accept as 

part of the record. 

With this proposal, Louisville can 

help achieve, if I may use the Pentagon's own 

I 
12 1 words, the readiness and modernization we need 



as has your junior senator, Senator Mitch 

McConnell. So we want you to know that all 

representatives of your state have been active in 

support of your position. 

Do any of my colleagues have any 

questions of these distinguished gentlemen? 

(No verbal response. ) 

Well, we thank you very much for 

thin very important contribution and for your 

efforts. 

CONGRESSMAN WARD: Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you all. 
I 

(A brief pause. ) 1 

Ladies and Gentlemen, we do have 

some disqcieting news I'm afraid. My old friend, 

the cfiistinguished senior senator from Michigan, 

I 
whc's served or the Armed Services Committee with 

I 1 

me and IS very much an expert in that field, I 

understand is unable to get here due to the 1 
I 

weather in Michigan or the weather - -  I should not 

blame Michigan for this - -  the weather somewhere, 

the weather somewhere. 

I would! not want to point the 

finger at any state or. any region but, in any 



event, I'm awfully sorry to hear that Senator Carl 

Levin cannot be here. He had talked to me about 

this issue, may I say, in Washington and I do want 

to say to everybody here from Michigan that 

Senator Levin has talked to me about this. I 

understand someone will read his prepared 

statement. 

May I also say that your 

distinguished whip, Congressman David Bonior, from 

the 10th District, talked to me at length on the 

telephone. He is an old friend. When I was chief 

deputy whip in the United States Senate, he was 
I 

chief deputy whip in t.he House of the majority in 

those days, and so he's an old friend and has 

expressed his view. 

m I have here his L e t t e z .  io the 

extert chat it is not read by you folks or alluaec 

to, ray I say, it will be reproduce2 i n  the 

record. The congressman was very sorry he had a 

commitment which prevented him from being here 

and, as a man who travels a good deal now, and did 

in the past, I can appreciate the problems that 

all of us have when th'e weather won't cooperate, 

and so we are awfully sorry that Senator Carl 



2 1 recognized for his expertise in this area, can't i 

right. Now, as I understand the schedule as it is 

now suggested, Ms. Candy Miller, the Secretary 

State of Milwaukee - -  

MS. MILLER: Yes. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: - - will make a contribution, 

then State Senator Ken DeBeaussaert. 

MS. MILLER: DeBeaussaert. 

CKAIRMAN DIXON: DeBeaussaert. 

3 

4 

And then Mr. Robert Carey reading 

be h.ere . 

Now let's see if I have this 

14 Senazor Abraham's sta1:ement will make a statement, ! 

7 F - .  - -  - 
A - and ~i..zy I s ~ y  E .  S e r i a t c ~  .:.i;:-~.har:, c.s w . z - -  has 

- - 16 . expressed to me ?-is conc?x-n zbcuz :his matter. vie 

! 
17 : zre rndeb~e2 for his c ~ n ~ r l b u c i o n ,  and shen 

i 
18 i Mr. Ben Poiselli, UAW Local President, that is ln 

l9 ! 1 respect to the Detroit. Arsenal, and then with the , 
2 0 

I 
Selfridge Army Garrison, Colonel Leo Williams. 

2 1 Senator, you will again make a contribution to 

2 2 State Representative Tracey Yokich. 

2 3 CHAIRMAN DIXON: Is Tracey - -  

2 4 MS. YOKICH: Yes. 

! 
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I thank you. I thank you all. 

Secretary of State, Candice 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

SECRETARY OF STATE MILLER: 

Chairman Dixon and distinguished 

Commission Members, on behalf of Governor John 

Engler and all of the citizens of the great State 

of Michigan, I'm here today representing 

Michigan's vehement opposition to the 

recommendation to close the Army garrison at 

13 / Selfridge International Guard Base. 

14 / As Michigan's Secretary of State, I 1 

- - . - - - - ~ z i l e v e  I bring a unique background 2nd c l e z r  

perspeci~ve of the impact ~ h e s e  proposals wiil 

- 
, . nave. 

18 ' On a professional ievel, I have 

I 19 served for 12 years a:; the township supervisor of 
I 
I 

2 0  I Harrison Township, the community in which the base 

is located. I have served for two years as the 

Macon County Treasurer, the county in which the 

base is located. 

Additionally, I have been a member 
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ever asked them what they thought or how they 

would house their people or how they would be 

expected to pay to pick u p  the pieces. 

One of the published primary goals 

of the Department of Defense is that it should 

make maximum use of common support assets as well 

as share these assets whenever possible, because 

of the very obvious economic advantages. Yet, 

here we have an installation that the DOD should 

be pointing to as a role model of success and 

instead the Army is making a bizarre 

recommendation to close this garrison for what 

they say makes good economic sense. 

The recommendatlcx ,ha=  yo^ are 

seek suitable houslng in tke I c ~ c z L  ~ c o n o m y .  

The reality is t h ~ t  in addition zc 
I 

I 

the 329 Army families, 90 Navy families, 80 Air I 
I 

Force families, 72 Marine families, and 123 Coast I 
Guard families will also be displaced, yet, 

absol-utely no thought or suggestions to upward 

budget revisions had been given to this very real 

2 4  I and very overlooked pa.rt of the equation. Why? 
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listen to and attempt to evaluate fairly the 
I 
I impact of defense cutbacks on our nation as a 

whole. 

I emphasis the word "fairlyu 

because the State of Michigan has clearly already 

shouldered an unfair burden of defense cutbacks. 

1 

2 

that will remain. 

I realize that this Commission must 

l o  1 has .the Department of Defense adopted a strategy 

9 

which represents a contract to close Michigan? 

Just four short years ago we were 

We, in Michigan, have begun to ask the question 

I 13 ; host to three major federal military 
'lW 

14 inscalla~ions. In 1991 Wurtsmith Air Fsrce Base 

- - - 3 W E S  closed. In 1993 K.1. Sawyer was closed. 

- P ,- - - if the Selfridge Garrison and the I 

- 7 
A Army Tank Plant ciose, Michigan, the eighth 

18 ! largest state in our nation, will have the dubious 

I 
19 distinction of being dead last in terms of defense 

I 
2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

dollars. Is this how the DOD defines fair? 

Recognizing how difficult your task 

of fairly evaluating this recommendation is, 

please consider one additional bit of information 

in regard to the State of Michigan. It should be 



noted that as a result of the cutbacks already 

borne by Michigan, the only remaining commissary, 

medical clinic and other support facilities used 

by the over one million veterans and military 

retirees who live in Michigan are located at 

Selfridge. 

Is it our intent to tell these 

brave men and women that the only way for them to 

avail themselves of the benefits that they so 

rightfully deserve is to drive to another state? 

As we restructure our national 

defense capabilities to adjust to a changing 

worid, it is certainly appropria~e to remember zhc 

caveat that we made with the individuals 147ho h e - E  

i 6  i conversation today. 
1 

;n t h e  c a s e  35 the p r ~ p o s e e  z l o s c z e  

of th.e Selfridge Garrison, I think we can 

I 
accurately categorize this recommendation as an I 

incorrect representation to this Commission. I 

I 
Mr. Chairman and Member 

Commissioners, once again, I ask you to reject 

this recommendation as it will clearly have a 



I of Defense in clear contrast to our proposed 

2 1 coll.ective goal. Thank you very much. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 

1 Secretary Miller, for that excellent 

presentation. We are indebted to you and we are 

honored that Senator Ken DeBeaussaert will be kind 

enough to read Senator Levinfs statement to us. 

SENATOR DeBEAUSSAERT: Thank you very much. 

I appreciate having this opportunity to read 

Senator Levin's statement and appreciate the fact I 
that you mentioned my congressman's letter that 

has been, I believe, distributed for the I 
13 ! Commission's review. 

i 
14 ( CHAIRMAN DIXON: And it is ic the : : P C A Y ? ,  

I 

: 7 - - S e n ? :  sx- 

I 

SENATOR DeBEAUSSAERT: 
I 

Senator Levin's statement reads as 

follows: "Mr. Chairman and Members of the 

Commission. I thank you for the opportunity to 

22 1 speak today, but I am distressed to be in this 

23 1 position again. 

I have supported the base closure 



process because it is necessary, but it must be 

fair. Unfortunately, the BRAC process has been 

unfair to Michigan, and my state has paid dearly 

for defense downsizing. 

Michigan has now lost all three of 

its active Air Force bases; Kincheloe, Wurtsmith 

and K.I. Sawyer. All were in small, rural 

communities where closure caused huge economic 

distress. 

Michiga.n has lost 22 percent of its 

DOD personnel from the three rounds of base 

closures, the seventh highest percentage in the 

13 nation, whlle 1 9  states have actualllr gained 

14 personnel from realignments associzted w ; t h  base 

. - 
- - - , . - . . - - - - - - ... '* .= -. - - - . 

I 
I 

7 - - t' I 
Cf course, rnlli~ary vzlue should be i 

! 

7 . 7  - nc. - - - .  ,--- mzx-IV- ciosure consi6era~ion In selscting 
, 

18 b a s e s  fc- closure, but cumuiative economic impact i 
! 1 9  , is also a criterion. Everyone pays lip service to 

cumul~.tive economic impact, but for Michigan the 

i m p a c ~ s  just keep on coming. 

Now the Pentagon's 1995 BRAC 

recommendation proposes more closures in Michigan, 

including the remaining symbol of the Arsenal of 



I base closure round, this Commission wisely 

2 1 War 1 1 ,  the Detroit Arsenal Tank Plant and the 

I reversed the Pentagon's recommendation to close 

3 

4 

Selfridge Army Garrison. 

I would point out during the last 

l o  1 Tank Plant, the Army has made a fundamental error I 

7 

8 

9 

l1 I in its claim that cl0:;ing the DeCroit Tank Plant 

the Battle Creek Federal Center and save that 

facility. The result is a growing activity. 

On the issue of the Detroit Arsenal 

I would have no impact on any jobs. That is wrong. 

13 / There will be about 150 workers at the plant when I 

\'W 
I 

! 

I 

i4 the current contract expires. I 

The Army is hiding behind that 

15 concract expiration, instead of closure, as ~ h e  

17 cause for people losing their jobs, but by 

18 ! recommending closure, the Army is preventing 

another contract from being entered into there, as 

contract after contract after contract has been 

enter,ed into in the past, and the Army knows there 

will be more of that work continuing for the 

foreseeable future. So it will have to be done 

elsewhere. 



exactly counter to where we are going - -  move from 

the government into the private sector. 

The Army's projected savings from 

closing the tank plant are flawed. They estimate 

the cost at $1.4 million, based on the standard 

BRAC formula of $1.25 per square foot. It could 

cost millions more if any of the equipment needs 1 I 

to be moved, but the Army d o e s n ' ~  know what it 

cost because they didr't s t u d ) .  it b e f o r e  t h e y  

recommended closure. 

The Army appointed a cost 

estimating group after they recommended the 
1 

closure to study Lhe true closing costs. The group 

assumes that equipment will be moved contrary to 
i 
I 

the BRAC assumption before you. 

The bottom line is that jobs will 

be lost, real jobs. The bottom line also is that 

it will cost more to close the tank plant than the 

Army claims. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

By closing the tank plant, the Army 

would be moving a production contract for tank gun 

mounts from the private sector to the public 

sector. That is contrary to U.S. Government 

policy contained in OMB Circular A-76 and runs 



Selfri-dge Air National Guard Base 

is the only truly joint base in the entire United 

States. All five military services are present 

there, including the Coast Guard. The Selfridge 

community is justifiably proud of being a "purplen 

or joint installation that other facilities should 

strive to emulate. 

Assistant Secretary of Defense, 

Deborah Lee, called Selfridge a "model" and said 

she thinks "we need more bases like it with all of 

the (components pulling together," end quote. 

The recommendatio~ b e f s r e  you is 

unusual ir, that it proposes tc! e :he k1131ase o ~ e r  

T: -- 4 but remove support f r o m  ~ h e  b z s c .  .. , . C  1s 2 C E C Z  

. . of ~ f i c  -bArF, ; ,  J - k - . - - - - - -  - --!: ::-e,~:: - z c -  Z L - C ~  q-~~~~~~ - 

- .  
i" 2 Cc"s:e W r - L - - g ,  - - A  

T h e  A r m y  Is iookinc - o z l l l  2.z 5;s = W E  

slice of Selfridge and ignoring s he ~ r n p a c t  c'f 

closing the Army Garrison and the other services 

it supports there and the costs they will have to 

Pay 

This recommendation is based on a 

shell game: What looks like a savings to the Army 

will be a cost to other services. It clearly 
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1 I difference of abour $ 4  million per year from an I 
2 

3 

I during the week, no maintenance support for I 

estimated annual savings of $10 million. 

Besides housing, if the Army 

4 

5 

6 

buil-dings remaining open, including the commissary 

and base exchange. Most of these functions are 

essential for the base to operate and would have 

to be paid for by another DOD component. 

Although required by the BRAC 

garrison were closed,, it would have serious 

consequences for the base: no snow removal for 

part of the base, no medical clinic operating 

I 
! 

13 1 process, ic appears there was no cross-service j 
I 

14 / review 35 this recommended closure. No BRAC 

- - - r e c a m n e n 6 e 6  ~ a s e  requires cross-service review 

If t h e  A r m y  garrison is closed at 

Selfridge, the other services will remain and will 

have to spend money to keep the base running and 

maintain morale. 

The impact on quality of life 

should be put in context. Last fall the President 

added $2.7 billion to the defense budget for 

programs to improve the quality of life of our 



mili.tary personnel. One of the key investment 

areas is in military family housing. The 

Secretary of Defense has made it clear that 

quality of life issues are at the top of his 

priority list for military readiness and 

effectiveness. 

This recommendation is 180 degrees I 
off course with current DOD policy emphasizing I 
joint facilities. DOD policy for BRAC 95 is 

clear. 

It is DOD policy to make maximum 

use of common support assets. DOD component 
I 

shoul-d, throughout the BXAC 95 analysis process, 

look for cross-service or intra-service 

opportunities to snare assets and look f o r  

opportunities to rely on a single military 

department for support. I 

You couldn't find a better example 

of this policy in a c t i ~ n  than Selfridge. To wreck 1 
this cooperation among the services would be 

ludicrous. It will cost money and morale. 

Mr. Chairman, this math is the math I 
of the old days when each service cared only about 

its own affairs and ignored the other services. It 



2 

3 

4 

the bill for all of the services. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Senator. That 

was very eloquently d.one. Senator Carl Levin is 

5 

6 

7 

8 

I 

l2  1 some serious concerns, about the housing issue and I 

indebted to you, as are we. You have a minute 

remaining. Would you like to make a brief remark 

of your own, Senator? I know you'll be on again 

later. 

9 

10 

11 

I believe h e r s  had some conversatior with SOL 
IW 

14 / about rhat, and we welcome the opportunity for she 

SENATOR DeBEAUSSAERT: I will as it relates to 

Selfridge, in particular, in my local district. I 

notice, as well as the congressman has expressed 

16 1 on our Sase 2nd see what a i t e r r ~ a c : v e s  m l c n ~  b e  - 

17 ! avail-able and to review the entlrety of the 
I 

18 1 proposal before us. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you very much, 
I 
I 
I 

I 

2 o  1 Senator, for those remarks. I 
21 I We are pleased now to hear from 

Is that correct, Mr. Carey? 

2 2 

2 3 

Mr. Robert Carey, I believe reading Senator 

Abraham's statement. 



2 1 Abraham's staff. 

3 CHAIRMAN DIXON: We are delighted to have 

I you. Our regards to the Senator. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

7 

8 

9 

10 

- - - have se r i ? i_ , t .  2 -  ;:b=::t t h e  

MR. CAREY: 

I thank you. The statement of 

Senator Abraham we wish to have read as 

follows : "Mr. Chairman and Commissioners, I thank 

11 

, T > - c ~ r  2 ,-.-- 
- L . _ - _ J C .  - - - A *  A L- -. - 1 l 2 s ~  ,::-c.::3s2_5 w e y e  s e v ~ _ i c p e z ,  - I 

you for this opportunity to discuss the impact of 

taxpzyer, -,he 3 s p a ~ t r n e ~ t  cf De-Tense ,   or. t h e  State 
I 

12 / the Base Realignment and Closure process on the 

I 5f b!lzE:sar Z T F  3 ? ~ - v s C  blr tnelr e x e c u t l c n .  

I recommend you not adopt these 
i 
4 

recommendations and preserve these installations 

for the militarily necessary purpose they serve. 

Let me Eirst address the proposal 

! 
to close the Tank Automotive and Armaments Command 

Support Activity, otherwise known as TACOMSA, at 

I 



Selfridge Air National Guard Base. 

In my view, Selfridge is unique to 

the U.S. Military as a facility that supports all 

five uniformed services in addition to the 

National Guard. Although I could expound on the 

military utility of Selfridge, the base, as a 

whole, is not slated for closure, only TACOMSA. 

To that end, I wish to focus attention on the 

issues I believe have not been fully addressed by 

this proposal. 

First, the Army suggests the 

closure is justified because TACOMSA, and I 

qucte, "exists primarily to provide housing 

activities, predominantly Detroit Arsenal, locate6 

- ?- 

- 3 in =he ~mmeciate area, although such support can I I 
- - - 
A - 3e 2-oviaed through a less costly aiternative, 

" - 
- ,  specifically, commercial housing, on the l o c a l  

L 8  ' economy for military personnel using Varlable 

I 
I Housing Allowance/Basic Allowance for quarters and 
I 

that closure avoids the cost of continued 

operation and maintenance of unnecessary support 

facilities. Mr. Chairman, I disagree with both of 

those findings. 

The proposal notes that TACOMSA 



housing is only 3 5  percent occupied and that 

moving the service families into the local economy 

will save $4.8 million per year. However, I 

believe absent is an accounting for the other 

service families living in TACOMSA housing. 

It is true Army personnel only 

occupy 35 percent of the total housing available. 

But due to Selfridge's joint nature, Navy, Marine 

Corps, Air Force and National Guard service 

families bring the total habitable unit occupancy 

above 9 5  percent. 

Furthermore, because of the 
I 
I 

military housing appropriation process, the Army 

is not reimbursed by  he other miliary services 

for zhelr personnel occupying Army housing. So 

although such a move may reduce Army ex~enditures, 

L Lotal Department of Defense expenditures will not 
I 
i 

be considerably less. Let me focus attention on 

these specific numbers. 

The suggested savings to the Army 

is over $ 6 . 0 6 3  million per year in family housing 

operations costs. However, TACOMSA Army family 

housing costs, as provided by the TACOMSA staff, 

are $5.4557 million per year. 
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1 shop or Boy Scouts may cease, but the need for i ! 
2 1 maintenance on the exchange and commissary or the 1 
3 

4 

I claims~. The proposal narrative states 57 military 

administration of suc!h core MWR functions as the 

fitness center and the clubs, will continue. 

5 

6 

8 1 and 555 civilian/contractor positions will be I 

This highlights the inconsistency 

of the COBRA cost model data with the savings 

The COBRA Realignment Summary, 

l1 I however, states 19 miliary and 61 civilian 

12 j positions will be eliminated, while 268 military 
I 

; a 
A d and 81 civilian positions will be realigned. 

14 From these reductions, over $2. P , 

- - - - - p -  7 -  - 3  
- .  

- - z .  ,_TwT~~l.an salaries will be sa-ved 

- - - - 
- - azzc;-- ;~,  w;:le 5735,000 will be saved annually in 

17 ~ i l i ~ a r y  salaries. This equates to an a v e r a g e  
I I I 

15 j civilizn szlary cf $46,000 and an average enlisted 
i 

I 

l9 i miliary salary of $31,000, both 50-100 percent 
i 

2 o  i above the average. This also overlooks the fact 

2 1 

2 2 

that TACOMSA only has 20 miliary personnel 

assigned. 

23 / The aforementioned illustrates how 
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I, therefore, request that your 

staff fully analyze the source for the proposal's 

data, the process by which it was calculated, and 

the conclusions to which it came. I believe that 

2 

3 

El I you will find TACOMSA to be cost-effective and 

colleagues, have found these inconsistencies 

throughout the proposal's analysis. 

l militarily justified. 

lo  1 I also wish to discuss the Army's 

proposal to close the Detroit Arsenal Tank Plant. 

I The proposal narrative asserts there would be no 1 

13 ( impact as no military or civilian personne: 
I 

14 / currently working at t -he  facility. Xovever :ha 
I 

planr's par en^ commana, states 11 defense i oc ; i s z := :  

agency personnel, two army milicary and 149 

General Dynamics land system contractor personnel 

work in the facility producing gun mounts and 
I 

related parts for the M1 tank. I 
Furthermore, the tank automatic I 

command declared to me on 27 March, "If the 

Detroit Arsenal Tank Plant, DATP, closes, 100 

percent of the gun mounts would be produced by 



Rock Island Arsenal, RIA. 

It would not be cost-effective to 

move the equipment when the capability to produce 

the required 10 per month, or less, currently 

exists at RIA. If DATP closed, 149 General 

Dynamics land systems employees will be laid off. 

There appears to be wide disparity 

between the analysis and the actual impact of such 

a move. Given that the cost of moving the tank 

plant equipment in the BRAC 91 process was around 

$150 million, I do not believe the efficacy or the 

full cost of this proposal has been fully 

corisideree. 

- 7 

12 
- - a p F a r e ~ c  r e s i g ~ : ~ ; i c ~ ~  to 2ccep:. E o c k  ~ s i z n a  Arsenal 1 

16 as the sole s o ~ ~ c e  supol2er cf ch?se tank parts 
I 

wnen Department of Defense policy is clearly to I 
encourage $-<\ -ace  s e c t o ~  productl~n o v e r  public 1 

I 
agenzy produc~ion. 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the 

Commission, I believe the analysis used to justify 

these proposals is insufficient. I believe the 

savings expected have been consistently 

overstated, the costs incurred consistently 



1 

2 

understated, and vital economic impact data 

grossly overlooked. 

3 

4 

5 

6 

l1 I that very excellent presentation of the position 

I do not believe these proposals 

have been fully developed and are not in the best 

interests of the U.S. Army or the Department of 

Defense . 

7 

8 

9 

10 

l2 / of Senator Abraham. We are indebted to you, sir, 

I, therefore, make my strongest 

petition that you not accept these proposals by 

the Department of Defense. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Mr. Carey, for 

13 / as well as your distinguished senator for that 

14 1 c o n r r ~ b u t ~ z n .  

- 7 - 3 Aria Z aisc would ask t n a ~   he 

- r- - C Tecc::, - show t L;lbL - - -  we have receivea an excellent 
1 7  
A letter dated April 1lt.h from the distinguished 

I 
I i8 ! congressman from the 12th District, Sander M .  

Levin, an old friend crf mine, asking that we place 

And we are pleased to recognize 

20 ' his statement in the record, and that will be 

2 1 done. 



contribution? 

MR. POLSELLI: No, Mr. Chairman. We are 

g0in.g to combine our time. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: We are delighted to have 

you, sir, and we are delighted to have your 

comments. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. POLSELLI: 

Thank :you very much. Good 

afternoon. My name i:s Ben Polselli and I am the 

president of UAW Local 1200, representing the 
I 

hourly work force of r:he Detrolt Army Tank Plznt 

and I'm speaking on behalf cf UAw and its 

15 I represented work force. I wact L O  thank all of 
! - r : you for the opportunit:y to speak before this S o d : - .  

~7 You e a c h  have before you a packer 
! 
i 

18 ; of information and facts, which we feel states 

i 
19 / ample cause for you to come to only one 

I 
conclusion, and that is to bring all the gun work 

from Rock Island's arsenal back to the Army Tank 

Plant. 

2 3  I Time restraints prohibit me from 

2 4  / citing every argument to be made on our behalf but 1 
I 
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done at that facility. 

In your packet you will find a 

parts sheet that lists dozens of parts that are I 
not related to what R'ock Island is currently 

doing. D.A.T.P. is the exclusive provider for 

these parts. The questions yet unanswered are 

where will this work be done if D.A.T.P. closes? 

What will it cost to relocate all the machinery 

and who will pay the bills? This cost must be 

figured in the total of what it would cost to 

close the Detroit Army Tank Plant. I'm sure it 

will be more than the $1.25 per square foot or the 

i 
$1.4 million the Army has quoted. 

I 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: How much more time do you 

nee&, Mr. pol sell^? 

MR. POLSELLI: H s . l f  a minute. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: You are grantea. 

MR. POLSELLI: I'm sure it will be okay. I'm 
I 

sorry. I lose my spot. I 
I 

The Army has drastically I 
understated the expense of closing this facility. 

I can sit here and say to you that 

the Army can send the gun mount work from Rock 

Island to D.A.T.P. for no more than the expense of 1 

! 



loading their parts on trucks and paying the 

freight to Detroit. The Army would not incur the 

huge expense of the relocation of machinery, CMM 

equipment, the platform welding area, the surface 

treatment area, or be in violation of Circular 

A-76. 

In closing, I would like to say 

that I do not envy the tremendous burden and 

responsibility that has been placed upon this 

Commission, but we are confident that after a 

thorough review of the facts this Commission will 

remove the Detroit Tank Plant from the base 

closing list. 

14 / We look forwzrd te seeinc LA.F= - - -  3: 
. . p .* -- - ' 15 you in our fac~i:zy. A L a G A I J 1 -,>,- ,z, L -L; = - .- + - .  \ x -2 c :-. . 

Mr. .?olseili. 

7 -  Before I 50 t? t r i ~  Seir~:dge -L r~ ,y  
I 

Garrison folks, are there any questions from my 

colleagues about the Detroit Arsenal? 

COMMISSIONER STEELE: No questions, 

Mr. Chairman. I just want to say I'll be visiting 

the plant in about two weeks. I look forward to 

talking to you. 
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jointness in inter-service relationships is a key 

goal of the BRAC Comrr~ission and the Department of 

Defense . 

Selfridge National Guard Base has 

the only military housing available in Michigan. 

It is home to more than 690 military families. The 

base housing they live in at Selfridge is safe, 

affordable, recently renovated, centrally located 

and available. 

The TACOMSA Garrison that has been 

recommended for closure is charged with supporting 

all of the five services and the tank and 

automotive command by managing Selfridge's housing 

and the morale, welfare, and recreation activities 

and base inf rastructure. 

One of the fundamental goals of the 

BRAC Commission is to make maximum use of common 

support assets, to look for cross-service 

opportunities to share assets and to rely on a 

single military department for support. 

In the process of supporting all of 

the tenant units at Selfridge, as the manager for 

base housing and MWR services, the garrison is a 

role model in how this goal can be achieved and 
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unit cohesion and operational readiness will do 

likewise. 

But this does not have to happen 

because a decision that was based on a flawed and 

incomplete analysis can still be reversed. 

The Army was required by the BRAC 

Commission to do a complete investigation and 

review with the other services of the full impact 

of closing the Army garrison. If it had done so, 

10 1 the Army would have discovered that the garrison I 

. # 14 Tank and z~comot51:e csnmanc is s z ~ u ~ l l y  zzlnlna - 

11 

12 

7 7 
A 4 

18 ' l i v i x : ~  In base hsusin;; znz  using the MWX services. 
I 
I 19 1 It wiii cost taxpayers more to 

! 
I 
I 

closure will result in a reverse realignment. The 

infrastructure is b e i ; ~ ~  taken away but none of the 1 
1 

supported units is being d e a c t l v z t e h c ?  relocated. ! 

2 o  i provide off-base housing than to continue using 

21 1 the present and excellent Selfridge housing. 

22 1 Support from military dependent families when 

service members are deployed or mobilized for 

national emergency will not be available, unit 



cohesion and morale will suffer, and, finally, 

this closure runs exactly counter to the goal of 

the BRAC Commission and the Department of 

Defense's policy regarding cross-servicing, 

jointness and quality of life. 

The bottom line is nothing about 

this closure makes sense. It doesn't save any 

money. It degrades quality of life. It adversely 

affects operational readiness. It places an 

unnelzessary economic and emotional hardship on 

families that will be displaced and it removes 

services that present and retired service members 

have earned and fully deserve. Do not let this 

happen, please. Thank you. 

1--- - - 
L-x~--~r- I<-kl i  32X0K : Colonel Leo Williams, we ' re i 

! 
. - .  - - - A " . -  A L i - c ~ 2 L e z  z z  - -  2 f c j l r  your contrisution. 

A n 6  according to my schedule, State 

Senator Ken DeBeaussaert will be ready again. 

RESENTATION 

BY 

STATE SENATOR DeBEAUSSAERT: 

Thank you again. I'm Ken 

DeBea.ussaert and it's my privilege to represent 

the Selfridge Base and the surrounding communities 



2 1 hearings must be truly exhausting, and I I 

to close the Army gar:rison at Selfridge. The 

information on manpower is terribly inconsistent. 

The Army garrison has 2 military, 

8 3  appropriated fund civilian employees, 192 

non-appropriated fund employees and 100 civilian 

contractor employees. Yet, the BRAC data shows 

the number of military positions eliminated 

3  

4 

5 

ranging from 19 to 54 and the number of civilian 1 
I 

posii~ions eliminated ranking from 5 1  to 555. 

appreciate your attention. I hope you take the 

time today or the near future to look seriously at 

the manpower and cost savings and recommendations 

Even mor? confusing, the COBRA 

; 6 rncdeTL reflects the base population after BRAC 
I I 

I 

i 7 d r o p p i n g  t o  zero despite t h e  f a c t  t h a t  a l l  o t h e r  I 

I 
' Q  I 
A u -dnirs are remaining. 

Given this inconsistency, you can 

understand the kinds of questions raised by i 

Colonel Williams and others. 

This is really a base closing, and, 

if so, why weren't the other branches consulted? 

If the entire base is not closing, who will pay 
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will. remove the Army garrison at Selfridge from 

the closure list. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you. I'm indebted to 

you. 

And State Representative Tracy 

Yokich, thank you for being here. 

Representative Yokich. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE YOKICH: 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Good 

afternoon, Mr. Chairman, Members of the 

Commission. I'm State Representative Tracy I 

Yokich. M\- district is the proud home of the , 

- ?  , sErr:S@:: C f  t:-.e p j s +  u n ~ ~ e d  S Z E Z E S  ,- LCIYF.: S L Z L - ~  

S a s ~ .  

T ' m  - before L'OU today -,o ask y o u  to 

A l-e j PC t h e  k r L - '  s recommendat ion to close the 

garrison in my state for three reasons: First, I 

don't believe it's cost-effective; secondly, i.e., 

evicting nearly 700 .families from base housing 

will severely impact quality of life; and, third, 

Selfridge is an excellent gamble of a 

cross-service installation that we should support 



and not destroy. 

First, the Army's COBRA analysis, I 

believe, is incorrect. It arrives at a cost 

savings by ignoring the fact that we would have to 

provide a housing allowance to the other military I 
members who will be affected from family housing 

if this recommendation is adopted. It will 

actually cost the government more to pay those 

housing allowances to continue to support the I 
family housing at Selfridge today. 

The Army's cost savings also 

aisappear if you conslder $17 million has been , 

spent in renovation to auarters since 1989. 

Secretzry Perry's r e c ? ? :  9 L a ~  to increase housing 

. - .. - 
2--3icaL2es fc; z -  zcs: , like Detrolt, w~,i 

- ,  ,-- 
A - 2 - : -  S a i T l r  C S  

T 2 e  -&X-III>~ assumes t h a t  0 9 4  f a r n l i l e s  

-. . a n 6  76 unaccounted members ilve on base will 
I 

obtain subsequent housing in local communities. 
I 

20 i Nothing could be further from the truth 

The vast majority of the personnel 
I 
I 

2 2 / affected by this closure are enlisted members. The 1 
2 3 housing allowance would - -  for these families 

I 
I 

24 1 range from $427 to $748. Comparable housing in : 
i 



the immediate area is not available in terms of 

cost, quantity or quality. 

On-base military housing has a 

significant impact on military value 

installation. It provides important benefits to 

military members, including unit cohesion, 

convenient, affordable and secure housing, family 

care and predictable expenses. 

It appears that these factors, 

which are frequently referenced by the DOD, when 

addressing quality of life issues, were not 

considered. 

Selfridge is truly a joint 

community, a model in purple base operations. The 

Commission has stated that it's a policy to make 

maximum use of common support assets to look for 

cross opportunicy. That is exactly w h a t  w e  h a v e  

accomplished at Selfridge. 

Any way you look at it, it's not a 

cost-effective decision, and such a decision will 

also significantly impact quality of life for over 

1800 men, women and children who choose to make 

Selfridge their home. 

Please reject the Army's 



recommendation. Thank you. 
I 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Thank you, Representative , 

Yokich, and we are delighted to have your 
i 

contribution. 1 
I 
I 

Ms. Pamela Weeks, Harrison Township 1 
I 

Supervisor. I 

PRESENTATION 

BY 1 

i 

MS. WEEKS: I 
j 

I I 

Good afternoon, Commissioner. M y  1 

name is Pam Weeks and I'm supervisor of the 

Charter Township of Harrison, host to the 

Selfridge Army National Guard Base. 

My purpose for speakins today is 

not .ro plead on beha::: of cur civilian cornmur?ir,y 

because we do not - -  we a r e  ncz dependent on the 

base/ but rather a p a l r t n e r s n i p  between the 

civilian an6 military communities built on 

cooperation and mutual respect. 

Selfridge was officially 

established as a military installation on July 1, 

1917. Today Selfridge Army National Guard Base is I , 
I 

the home to seven major commands from five , 

services and contains, let me say once again, the 
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While Secretary Perry and his 
j 

entire staff worked diligently to improve military i 

housing and quality of life, the Army proposes 

closure instead. It just simply doesn't make 

sense. 

, 
Thank you. And this group would I 

love to answer any questions you may pose. I 
I 

1 
CHAIRMAN DIXON: Well, thank you very much, i 

Ms. Weeks, and we are greatly indebted to i i 
everybody from Michigan and congratulate you on 1 

! 

your very excellent presentation and eloquent 

argument of your case. 

A n d  I nsj.;  w?.ezhe:- an\: o f  m v  

14 I colleagues on the Commllsirz .',a;-s a n y  c;desric.::s 

15 COMMISS13NEK S T E Z L L  : . , - - - -.s i. -c:i?s , --Li~ , I . -  - _ .  - - - ,_ . 
, 

STATE REPRESENTATIVZ W S E K S  : Looking f o r w a r d  
I I 

to havlns yoc there. 

CHAIRMAN DIXON: Commissioner Wendi Steele 

will visit with you. 
I 

How about anybody else? Any other 

questions? 

(No verbal response.) 

We are indebted to the folks from 



--I 

i 
1 Michigan. 

Now, Ladies and Gentlemen, we are 

3 1 going to take a 10-minute break and then we are 

was t ~ k e n . )  

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Okay. If we could 

4 

5 

I begin. As you know, Chairman Dixon had to leave 

going to have the folks from Ohio shortly. 

(Whereupon, a 10-minute break 

/ We now have the privilege of i I 

9 

10 

12 1 hearinq from  he State of Ohio, buiz first I like f ! 

so I'll be backup for him until the rest of this 

hearing. 

I 
13 j to acknowledge the facr _ h a t  r5e c i t i e s  of I 
- - - - - ; ~ s : ; . ; ! Q ~ T : ' ~ ~ ~ - : : ; ~ - ~ ~ ~  7.:- - - h e  '- - .  . ! - &  - - -  - -  - -  , ~ 5 2  L - Z C O - Y ~ ,  

- 7 - - - . . . .  . -. ? T L C  - , . - 'L-Ep-cz= - - . - -  
- - C -  A -  L Y I , - - . .  - s- 1: z : : ~  -ecord and nade 

l a  : X A Z O R  G E N E X A L  A L 2 X - R K 9 5 R  : Chairman, Members 

19 ) of the Commission, than): you for the opportunity 
i - ..- 
! 

20 1 to appear. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: As you 

the C!hairman, we have to swear all 

So if you and your two colleagues 

stand, and anyone else who's goins 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

i 2 

i 3 

during the Ohio time, if you would please stand, 

and raise your right hand. 

(Witnesses sworn. ) 

Please have a seat. Nice to see 

you again, General Alexander, and give you an 

opportunity to make any statement you wish. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MAJOR GENERAL ALEXANDER: 

Chairman Robles, Members of the 

Commission, thank you for the opportunity to 

appear and present the concerns of Ohio Governor, 
I 
I George V. Voinovich on the realignment of Air 

14 National Guard Units irom Springfield to 

- - - -  . - - d v i r l s f ~ t  -2at~erson &it- IL7-ce Base. 

- r - 3 rn - a zime of resirained military 

- - - I spending and resourcas, continued force structure , 
I 

18 1 reductions, and intense public scrutiny, it is 

I I 

I 19 incumbent upon us, and this Commission, to choose 
l 

I I 
2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

wiseiy those actions taken in base realignment and 

closure. 

Following the philosophy identified 

for closure recommenda~ions, actions accepted by 
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total relocation costs and unsubstantiated numbers 

for recurring savings, additional space was found 

at 'Wright-Patterson during the site survey within 

a t:hree-day period to accommodate the Air Guard's 

requirement. This site survey subsequently reduced 

costs to 20 million. Not defined in this survey 

are additional funds required to relbcate 

functions within Wright-Patterson already 

occupying this new-found space. The site survey, 

at best, produced hidden costs which are not 

included in the Air Force's estimates of this 

realignment. 

A11 of these costs for realignment 

of the unic which nox enjoys z. f ~ l l  c o z ~ l z i i - i e n :  ef 

. . worle class facilities at Sprlnsfield. For these ,-**- 

c o s ~  cons;aeracisns alone, this rec3mmendztion 

s h o u l d  be reconsidered by the Air Force. 

I have strong concerns as well for 

the impact of this move on the readiness and the 
-. 

training of the unit at Springfield. The Air 

Guard now enjoys complete flexibility to conduct 

training throughout the month. 

When placed on Wright-Patterson, 

admittedly unable to support guard and reserve 



- q  : -*.- 
! 

We do not have the luxury, as our 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

15 , z c ~ i v e  and reserve counterparts nave, of filling 
I 

1 7  1 
! 

critical shortages from other units around the 

unit training requirements simultaneously, our 

units will be restricted to one weekend only per 

month. If this weekend does not coincide with 

other units throughout the state, joint training 

so vital to maintain combat readiness will be 

severely impaired. Recruiting will also be 

impacted by this move. 

Currently, nearly 80 percent of all 

Air Guard flying units are based on civilian 

airports, why, because community basing lies at 

the very heart of the militia concept. 

Guard units draw recruits from the 

community in which they're based and only from 

18 1 country. They must co.me from the community. 
I 

14 1 these communities. 

i 
l9 I ~solating the guard on an active 

2o I installation sepzrates it from the community on 

2 1  1 which it depends for support and removes the 

22 I homet:own identity associated with the National 

2 3  Guard. 

This bond between community and the 
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weigh the consequences of this move in terms of 

cost:, combat readiness, and community impact 

before making a decision on this recommendation. 

Thank you for your time and 

attention. I'll be followed by Colonel Higgins. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, General 

Alexander. I forgot to mention you did provide us 

a statement and we'll make sure it gets inserted 

in the record. 

MAJOR GENERAL ALEXANDER: Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Retired Colonel Dick 

Higgins? 

PRESENTATION 

COLONEL XIGGINZ: 

Members of the 3 z s e  Closure a26 

Realignment Commission, we appreciate the 

opportunity to present the concerns of Springfiele 

and the community for the proposed realignment of 

the Ohio Air National Guard springfield Base to 

Wright-Patterson Air Force Base. 

I am Dick Higgins, U.S.A. Air 

National Guard retired. The better part of my 

career was served with the 178 fighter group, one 



of three units proposed by the Air Force to be 

relocated to Wright-Patterson. 

The last ten years, 1980 to 1990, I 

served as commander of the fighter group in the 

Spr i .ngf  ield Air National Guard Base. 

Frankly, we are somewhat concerned 

and baffled at the determination of the Air Force 

to fill a space at Wright-Patterson by this act of 

reassigning Springfield units when there's more 

costly operations that could be realigned at a 

much greater savings for the taxpayer. 

We are concerned by the Air Force's 

inference that Springfield is 2 S e s r o ~ ~  community 

and why f u s s  o v e r  szci: 22 ~ - : o n ~ ~ ~ u e : - ~ t ~ a l  

, - . .  move. They n o ~ e ' t h x t  t k e r ?  wlii Se no relocation, 

cnzi people will stay i~ p l ~ c e  2nd the tax b a s e  

remain as it is. 

Ladies and Gentlemen of the BRAC, I 

beg to differ. There will be a gradual erosion 

over time that will.have a very negative impact on 

Spririgf ield . 

Located in the heart of Ohio, 

Springfield and Springfield Air National Guard 

Base are a stand-alone element of the Clark County 
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14 
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of some 300 acres the city acquired in the 5 0 s  to 

expand the airport to accommodate the Air Guard 

operation, which enjoys modern, convenient 

cost-effective and operationally superior 

facilities, facilities seldom equal anywhere in 

the nation. 

The operational environment is 

superior on the ground and in the air where 

considerable ground base defense training 

scenarios or the real&tic flying training that 

could be conducted in a cost-effective manner. 

The environment is difficult to 

duplicate any where and seldom used. The I 

recruiting environment, General Alexander 
i 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

2 0 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

I 

; addressed, is outstanding. All- three units have 
I 

consistently maintained combat readiness 

recruiting highly-ski.Lled people. 
i 
I 
I 

Military value, Springfield means a 

superior operational readiness environment on the 

ground and in the air with a flavor of 

I 
independence that allows people to perform at 

their very best. 

The economy of the operation is 

realized ~n a number of ways. Utility costs that 

2 7 2  



are half that per square foot of Wright-Patterson, I 
operations and maintenance, maximum taxi time, 

which is a fuel savings, airport service contract 

fee, which is almost nil, joint use provides cost 

saving opportunity between the city and Air 

National Guard, State and Federal Aviation 

Administration. 

As an example, airfield landing 

area improvement projects are shared by the city, 

air guard, state and FAA as opposed to the Air 

Force stand-alone. 

Springfield offers complete I 
contingency responsibility, the capability to 

1 
i 

handle all sizes of aircraft has S P S E  repea~e5ll~ 

demonstrated auring non-hours, oversizkZ unit 

deployment. I'm talking parking and refueling A -  i 

Force C5 Gallon, Commercial Boeing 747s, and the 

like. It is an ideal point of embarkation. The 

excellent demographic environment was noted 

earlier. 

Consider also the visibility of the I 
units that enhance their recruiting success and 

high morale. The spacious rural surroundings 

depicted earlier highlight the advantage of 
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the place to be. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, Mr. Higgins. 

I turn to Mr. Kridler, the 

Springfield city manager, who will present your 

remaining presentation. 

PRESENTATION 

MR. KRIDLER: 

This is the third time since 1976 

that a proposal has'come forth to transfer the 

Spri-ngfield/Ohio Air Guard Base to 

Wright-Patterson Air Force Base. 

13 In 1976 the Pentagon studied the 

14 I transfer proposal and rejected it on the b a s i s  sf 

- - 
- 3  " q q -  

LiL - Z I I ~  miliLzry vaiue. i 
As General Alexander stated, two 

years zgo in 1993 the Air Force and the Department 

of Defense recommended the transfer of the I 
Springfield/Ohio Air Guard 178th Fighter Group be 

based at Wright-Patterson Air Force Base vacated 

by the 4950 test wing. They estimated a savings at 

1.1 million annually and a $3 million cost to 

re1oc:ate and bed down this unit. 

The B R A C  found that these estimates 



were grossly in error. The cost of relocation and 

military construction alone grew to over $40 

million. The BRAC rejected the transfer 

recommendation and wisely kept the Springfield Air 

National ~ u a r d  at its current location. 

Now here we are in 1995, the 

transfer is being recommended once again. This 

time at Wright-Patterson vacated by the 906 

Reserve Fighter Group, for relocation and military 

construction is estimated at $23.3 million. The 

recurring annual savings was estimated at $4.2 

million. That number was adjusted last week to 

$3.7 million by an on-site assessment team, a 

number of questions remzining unanswersd. 

Remember, the annual recurrin~ savillgs ir, 1993 was 

estimated at $1.1 million. 

One of the problems here is getting 

all the costs on the t a b l e .  The cost of operations 

at Springfield are clearly identifiable and in a 

single cost center, not so at Wright-Patterson. A 

major justification for this move is the $3.7 

million or $4.2 million in annual savings from 

elimination of base support costs. 

Is Wright-Patterson going to 



provide these same s8ervices at no cost to the 

military? 

I could tell you as the manager of 

a mid-sized city that I cannot get away with this 

type of accounting, a cost allocation not even 

I distributed support service across each of our I 
municipal operations, so we can determine the true 

cost of these services. Even our golf course I 
operations pay their own utility bills and 

overhead and support costs. 

Let's get all of the carss on the 

table. Let's make sure we are comparing apples 

I with apples here. Let's not transfer this x? - i t  

from a low cost enviro~ment ts a hioh - c-,-erhesC 
I 

/ active -base and get surarised later. 

The economic impacr upon 

I Springfield. Clark County associated with this 

i move. is significant. We are not a suburb of 

Dayton but a full service city that depends on its 

1 own economy. 
i 

The Ohio Air Guard is one of our 

largest employers, a $23 million payroll. The 

Ohio Air Guard is our primary tenant at the 

Springf ield-Beckley .Airport. It represents over 



20 percent of our annual budget. Loss of this 

unit can severely affect future airport 

operations. The economic impact's in numbers. 

Is it wise to walk away from a $40 I 
million investment? Is it fair to abandon two 

facilities and infrastructure at the 

Springfield-Beckley Airport without any assurance I 
or assistance for the city, a partner for over 40 

years? I 
The BRAC faces a unique problem, 

closure of the Springfield Air Guard Base. The Air 

Guard Base is on land leased from the city. It is 

not federal property. I 

. - .  . 1 
The B R A C  h z s  e e a l t  L - 5 t h  f a c ~ ~ l t ~ s s  

, 
q U Z l i f ~ ~  for ~ s s i s t ~ n c : ?  fron t h e  Air F G ~ c ~  based on 

I 
I 

1 7  1 emergencies and other:;. A team is assigned to 
I 

help with reused plant:, take care of environmental 

issues and take care of facilities until they're I 
I 

put into reuse. A safety fleet is in place so the 

community does not suffer undue hardship. 

Neither the Air Force Base 

conversion agency, nor others know whether such i 



- 
- - 

1 The on-site assessment team that 

2 visited our facility last week expressed concern 

3 about this issue and one member stated you seem to 

4 have fallen through a very big crack in the 

5 process. 

6 The Springfield/Ohio Air National 

7 Guard Base represents 40 years of cooperative 

8 effort which includes the purchase and lease of 

9 land at our airport, extension of all utilities, 

10 investment in joint projects, strong community 

11 support and more from the State of Ohio and the 

12 City of Springfield. 

13 We ask for consideration in return. 

14 i This consideration includes a fair a ~ c ?  full 

- - 
? - - accountins of 21-1 costs associated with the move 

- 
16 : and ?s~imated savings. it proved not to be a wise 

I 
movz in either 1976 or in 1993 - -  assurance that 

18 1 equitable assistance iqill be provided if closure 
I 

1 takes place so that the community does not fall 
l9 1 

I 
20 i into undue hardship, a partner of 40 years desires 

21 I to be treated fairly. This line says it all. It 

2 2  i says it in 1993, and we say it again in 1995. 

24 1 COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, 



Mr. Kridler. 

Do you have any questions for 

either the colonel or Mr. Kridler, Commissioners? 

(No verbal response.) 

I thank you very much from the 

great State of Ohio, the Buckeye state, for your 

excellent presentation, and I wish you all the 

best of luck. 

Next would have been the State of 

Wisc:onsin and, as I understand it, there will be 

no testimony from any official from the State of 

Wisconsin, the same is true from Kansas. They 

have also yielded their time. 

. - We are now ready to begin a perlo2 

set aside for public coinment. Our intention to 

try to insure that all opinions on the 

recoinmendation affecting these. states are heard. 

We have assigned thirty minutes for 

19 / this period. We ask persons wishing to speak sign 
I 

2 o  1 up before the hearing began, and they have done so 

21 1 by now. We have also asked them to limit their 

2 2  1 comments to two minutes each. We'll ring a bell 

at th.e end of that time. Please stop when your 

time is up. 



Written testimony is welcomed by 

the Commission any time in the process. If all 

those signed up to speak would please stand up and 

raise your right hand, we'll administer the oath. 

(Witnesses sworn.) 

Thank you very much. 

First, from the State of Indiana, 

Mr. Pat Avery. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. AVERY: 

Honorable Chair, distinguished 

Comm.issioners, thank you for the opport.unity to 

I express my views. My name is Pat A v e r ] i  I ' r. 

* - employed at the N a v z l  Air, KASF, K ~ Y - ~ E X - E  C e ~ r e -  :L 

Indianapolis. 

I s t a n 5  before you as an e n d o r s f -  
I 

to Mayor Goldsmith's alternate implementation of 

the D O D  recommendation for our center. Mayor 
I 

Goldsmith's idea are progressive and innovative as 

are our center. 

For example, our center's one of 

the first DOD facilities to develop and implement 

a true combination labor management partnership. 

281 

! 



I view the mayor's implementation 

of the current DOD recommendation as the silver 

lining above the black cloud of our facility 

c1o:sing. 

I think Vice President Gore would 

The mayor's recommendation 

implementation provides you with an opportunity to 

determine a win, win, win situation for the DOD, 

the employees, and th.e city, and to a win, win, 

6 

7 

l2 I win partnership in implementing the mayor's plan, I 
13 I the DOD h7ill realize a g r e a t e l -  s o n c r t u r i t 7 , -  fzr 

* r 
I 
i 

14  COB^ S B V ~ C ~ S .  The i m s a c t  2:: t h e  - 7 .  . . A  ------ 6 T L L L V I V \ ' = . ~  ---7 - - - -  - - - 
..... . . 15 base i n  zerms sf \,-:I- 2 , ~  y. l r : - - . l - td and I 

be very supportive of the mayor's plan as it's 

reinvention of government in the truest sense. 

economic g r o w t h  Ic 1523 zf c z x - z z i n  negztive 

lmpaclts. 

In summary, I feel that 

implementation of the mayor's proposal will enable 

us to become an enterprise of the 21st Century 

today. Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER R O B L E S :  Thank you, Mr. Avery. 

Mr. Carry Coan? 



PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. COAN: 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I'm a 

mechanical engineer in the Naval Warfare Center at 

Indianapolis. I was fortunate enough to speak to 

Mr. Kling when he was in town on Monday. 

First of all, I'd like to thank him 

for his careful attention to what we had to say 

whi1.e I was there. 

Mr. Kling made the comment while he 

was there that he was surprised and also impressed 

with what he saw. I believe what Mr. - -  what the 

14 , commissioner saw was a highly-skilled work force 

- - 
L. - - of ne~r--,~ 3 , 3 2 0  empioyees who were extremely proud 

- ,- * - - . . -  . - -  L: w s x - ; r  c5s-y  GG f3r a l -  branches of the 

service, and I believe Mr. Kling saw a facility 

that is urique within the federal government and 

that under one roof we can fabricate and document 

and design nearly any conceivable piece of 

electronic equipment, as well as provide full 

spect,rum, life cycle support of that equipment. 

As I told Mr. Kling during his 

visit, I believe there may have been bias in the 

2 8 3  



- ,- l o  , Commissioners. My name is Roger Brouse. I ' -<e 

17 come to you as a citizen of the State of Indiana, 
1 

I 

4 WW 1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

I 18 i a federal taxpayer and a longtime employee of 
i 

19 1 Indianapolis. 
i 

2 o  I Throughout my career at NAWC 

presentation thinking sacrificing the Indianapolis 

facility would somehow booster the standards of 

the river facility. 

For that reason, I would ask the 

Commission only consider corrected COBRA data that 

was presented by Mayor Goldsmith earlier. 

Finally, I like to add that I 

believe the employees at our center are very much 

behind the mayor's innovative plan. Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, Mr. Coan. 

Mr. Roger Brouse? 

PRESENTATION 

21 1 Indianapolis, I've recognized the unique 

vlC' 13 

14 

BY I I 

' MR. BROUSE: I I 

15 Good afternoon distinguished 

2 2 

2 3 

capability we have there, both people and 

facilities. The residents there provide 

2 4 
I 

innovative technology solutions to the federal 



system's acquisition process. 

Now I say federal instead of DOD 

beca.use over the years I have seen our customer 

base expand federal activity, including DOD, but 

alscl the National Securit.~ Agency, Federal 

Aviation Administration, NASA, foreign 

governments, and many others. 

Our capabilities and initiatives 

have constantly been in line with, if not at the 

leading edge, of national policy, an example of 

which is Vice President Gore's Reinventing 

Government Program. 

We are a designated reinventing 

laboratory. We were among the first of DOD 

- .  
activities r,c impiement a L ~ D O ~ ,  mar,agerr!ent 

partnership. We have w r i t z e c  zn5 used perfsrmance 

specifications in acquisitions for many years, 2s 

you are familiar with Mr. Perry's acquisition 

reform initiatives, and we are, to my knowledge, 

the first DOD facility to design and implement a 

comprehensive organization to facilitate 

streamlining and downsizing in line with what's 

happening in private industry. 

Quite honestly understand that the 





* I production effort, we have the expertise to 

1 

2 

3 

I provide support in that area all under one roof 

production. We have the expertise to be able to 

support the acquisition process through any 

phase. If a contractor gets in trouble in a 

6 1 all within the same team. 

We have been able to respond to 

8 1 emergencies on any of the conflicts that have 

12 1 Award criteria on our own to evaluate how we can 
1 

13 / improve our processes or improve our support to 

9 

10 

11 

14 our customers. 

arisen and during peace time. We have a strong 

customer focus. We implemented the TQL before it 

was fashionable. We used the Baldridge Quality 

- - - - - - - we have c broad customer base, as 
I 

r - - - - -age: c;sexssed. h e  ge~. approprlato funding with , 

- - 
A 

I 
o u r  customers on a negotiated basis for the I 

I 
1 

18 1 services they want. We have to satisfy those 
I 
I 

I i 19 customers in order to get repeat business 

* O  i We had a record year last year. I 

23 1 budget, which shows that our customers are I 

2 1 

2 2 

Our budget has continued to increase. Our funding 

has continued to increase with the falling defense 

2 4 satisfied. 





The BRAC scenario, if it's 

implemented, will split that team. You will lose- 

the expertise that is now resident in that one 

team and one building in Indianapolis, and we 

I think the mayDrls plan is innovative. 

Private/public partnership will keep that team 

I together. We urge you to support the mayor's I 
plan. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, 

Mr. Moosbrugger. . - 

That, I think, concludes the 

I comments from the State of Indiana. Well, no. 1 
Now to go to the State of Michigan. First, 

Mr. John Mirto. 

PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. MIRTO: 

Ladies and Gentlemen of the 
- .  

Commission, I thank you for this opportunity to 

speak. I represent the salaried engineers and 

technicians in the UAW of Local 412 of the Detroit 

Tank ~ r s e n a l  in Warren, Michigan. 

I feel that the data presented to 

you by the Department of Defense in this 

I * .  J 
Sullivan Reporting Company 
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I recommendation to close our plant is incorrect in I 
many aspects, and if you were to go with the 

recommendation, much of the work that we do would 

be placed on your army depots, which, I feel, is a 

conflict of interesc on their part to make such a 

recommendation. 

. And also I think--the basis for many 

of the things are misleading. It is also contrary 

to the regulations in Circular A-76 in which the 

military is not suppose competing with the 

civilian work force. 

Some of the major errors in the 

report they talked about no jobs would be 

affected. When we challenged them on this, the 

response we got because of the large number of 

people in the metropolitan area we were less than 

one percent of that, and I find hard to justify to 

the families of my constituents that because 

there's not a lot of us there that they really 

don't exist. 

There are jobs that will be 

affected. Cost estimation by engineers hired by 

General Dynamics and my local have estimated in 

the hundreds of millions of dollars of 

I J 
Sullivan Reporting Company 
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improvements have been made and those have been 

addressed in this report. 

As far as closing costs, there's 

nowhere as much exceeds the 1.4 million that they 

had in the report. To my knowledge, no 

investigation of the hazardous waste hot spots on 

-the facility were addressed in the report. This 

can be shown - -  apparently the report said there 

were none. 

As far as the technology capability 

and the investments that are put into the plant, 

the report said that we have outdated facilities. 

This isn't true at all. 

Wendi, when you come out, I hope we 

can show you exactly what we mean. We have a 

couple hundred million dollars of improvement, and 

I wish you would really investigate a lot of the 
-e- 

statements made in the record. Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, Mr. Mirto. 

Jim Coakley? 

PRESENTATION 

MR. COAKLEY: 

Good afternoon. I'm with the UAW 

Sullivan Reporting Company 
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International Union, and I'm also an employee on 

leave of absent from the Detroit Tank Plant. 

The Detroit Tank Plant is actually 

a misnomer because it's not in Detroit and we 

don" make tanks. We are, in fact, an advance 

machine center. 

The Army has stated that 30 percent 

of what we machine wi.11 be sent to Rock Island. 

When asked the question what happens to the other 

70 percent, we got some uncertainties back, but 

they' did mention it could be produced at our Lima, 

Ohio, tank plant and the reason because of 

advanced technology. 

It is true that Lima does have an 

advanced technology plant; however, it's in 

fabrication. It's in armor. They have very 

little machining, and what machines they have are 
* -*.. 

conventioning-type machining. 

We have asked the Army if they 

would transfer our flachines when they closed the 

plant, they said no, and that was not calculated 

in the plant'closing. 

1989 the Army did a study on 

closing the Detroit Tank Plant, which included 

Sullivan Reporting Company 
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moving the machinery. They estimated between 134 

million and 150 million. The only way that that 

work could be comp1et;ed in Lima is if our machines 

are transferred, and when you look at their 

unrealistic figure of 1.4 million, that's an 

impossibility. Thank you. 
I .  

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you;-Mr. Coakley. 

Mr. Frank Monaghan? 

PRESENTATION 

MR. MONAGHAN: 

Good afternoon. I'm also a UAW 

representative that takes care of salary people at 

the tank plant. 

I like to say that closing of the 

Detroit Tank Plant in Warren, Michigan, the 

decision of the Department of Defense should not 

come under BRAC. 

The Department of Defense claims a 

loss of 149 jobs has only a negligible effect on 

the area. The loss of one good paying job may not 

only affect that person but also his or her 

family. One hundred and forty-nine jobs in 

question need to be totaled with all the other 

Sullivan Reporting Company 
T \ f ' O  V O V  Fb! L.\ S,\Ll F !;TRFFT . f ' [ ] l / ' \ C ; f ~  I !  1 l Y O l 5  / d l I , f ' '  



PRESENTATION 

BY 

MR. PIEKUTOWSKI: 

It's Piekutowski. 
. 

* Thank you, Commissioners. 

UAW Members and their families went 

through hell in the early '80s when Chrysler sold 

their plant to General Dynamics Corporation, I'm - 

talk.ing about the tank plant, and, once again, 

these union folks are about to be slammed. 

We at the UAW, Local 1248, who 

support and make components for the Detroit Tank 

P1an.t say enough is'enough. We hope that you will 

help keep this plant open and operating in 

Michigan. I was hopeful that our mayor of the 

City of Warren might come and community officials 

in the State of Michigan where the plant is .- 
located and the governor and the state leaders 

were here. Obviously, they're not. 

We are also hopeful that the 

citizens will work toward keeping this tank plant - .  
open. I appreciate your time. 

COMMISSIONER ROBLES: Thank you, 

Mr. Piekutowski. 

Sullivan Reporting Company 
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